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CHAIR BAISA: . . .(gave. . . Good morning, everyone. The meeting of the Maui County
Council Planning Committee of July 1" will come to order. I'd like to ask anyone in the
audience, as well as Members, or whoever might have a cell phone or other noisemaker
like a pager, if you could please put it in the silent mode. We have a lot of work to
accomplish today and we'd like to try and avoid as many interruptions as possible.
Thank you very much.
This morning we have voting Members of this Committee present. There are five of us.
There is my Vice-Chair Jo Anne Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aloha
CHAIR BAISA:
Medeiros.

Good morning, Jo Anne.

And our Committee Member, Bill Kauakea

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIRO S : Aloha. Madam Chair
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning, Bill.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Good morning.
CHAIR BAISA: And Member.. .voting Member, Mike Molina
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Good morning, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning, Michael. And also a non-voting Member of our Committee,
Michael Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good morning and aloha, Madam Chair.
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CHAIR BAISA: Good morning, Mike. Excused for the time being is our Chair Riki Hokama
and he is expected to join us later this morning. We also have with us from the
Department of Corporation Counsel, our representative, Michael Hopper, Deputy
Corporation Counsel. Good morning, Mike. And from the Executive Branch we have
Jeff Hunt, our Planning Director.

MR. HUNT: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning, Jeff. And Joseph Alueta who is the Administrating [sic]
Planning Officer for the Department of Planning.

MR. ALUETA: Good morning, Madam.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning, Joe. We also have my faithful Committee Staff, David Raatz,
our Legislative Attorney, and Clarita Balala, our Committee Secretary.
We will be accepting public testimony in a few moments. Those wishing to testify
should sign up with Committee Staff here. Testimony will be limited to three minutes.
Testifiers are requested to state their name for the record and to indicate if they are
representing anyone besides themselves - like a group.

ITEM NO . 4 0

TRANSIENT VACATION RENTALS LEGISLATION (C.C. No. 08-61)

CHAIR BAISA: Members, we have one item on our agenda today. It is PC-40, Transient
Vacation Rentals Legislation. Our sole item again this morning is the legislation
submitted by the Department of Planning relating to transient vacation rentals or TVRs
and bed and breakfast known as B&Bs.
We have devoted our last two meetings on March 1lthand June 3rd to this subject. On
March 1lthwe conducted an initial review of the five bills submitted by the Department
of Planning earlier this year. We have County Communication No. 08-61. This package
of bills includes legislation to allow B&Bs in ag and rural districts and to allow TVRs in
business and resort districts, to establish new permitting standards for TVRs and B&Bs,
and to prohibit conditional permits for TVRs. At the Committee's request, the Planning
Department and the Department of Corporation Counsel worked to incorporate technical
revisions and make the legislation more concise. So the revised package of legislation
transmitted on April 18"' has been reduced to three bills.
We have had many testifiers and we really appreciate people taking their time to come
and share their testimony with us. We didn't have a whole lot of time to talk about this at
our last meeting so today we will be listening to testimony and trying our best to try and
move some legislation today. The Chair is trying very hard today that we will work on
major policy decisions, and hopefully, with clear policy decisions from our Committee,
Committee Staff and Corp. Counsel can work to ensure that the bill's wording is correct.
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So we're going to try to stay away from a lot of wordmith.. .wordsmithing and minutiae
and try to deal with the larger issues. I have spoken with Planning Director Jeff Hunt and
he understands the goal of our meeting today.
I know that many of you who are watching this at home or who are here today are very
anxious to know the Committee's direction in terms of major policy issues that are
involved in these bills. So without further ado, the Chair would like to get on with public
testimony so that we can get to the decision part of the meeting.
Again, I would like to thank all of you who have come out today to share testimony and
to participate in our meeting. I really appreciate the input from the community. We want
to make good decisions and we can't do it without your help.
So our first testifier will be Thomas Croly and Mr. Croly will be followed by Chris
Harrington. Good morning, Mr. Croly.

. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. . .
MR. CROLY: Aloha, Chair. Aloha, Council Members and Happy New Year. Today, July lst,
is, is the new year for, for the County, the first of the fiscal year, and hopefully, it will be
a new day for what we do here. My name is Thomas Croly and I am speaking on behalf
of the Maui Vacation Rental Association.
Yesterday I had the distinct pleasure to meet with Carol Reimann of.. .the Executive
Director of the Maui Hotel and Lodging Association. We were both in full agreement
that for Maui to continue its vaunted title as the best island in the world it must offer
diversity of accommodation choices and there can be no doubt that Maui's bed and
breakfast and vacation rentals need to be part of that diversity. But today Maui's bed and
breakfast and vacation rentals find themselves in a state of crisis and we need a solution.
However, at the last Planning Committee meeting I was frustrated and quite disappointed
as I watched this body consider a bed and breakfast ordinance that has been a total failure
because it was too restrictive and consider ways to make it even more restrictive. I
watched as much of the meeting was spent discussing special rules for Molokai, a place
where not a single bed and breakfast application has ever originated in the 11 years of
this ordinance. And while I respectfully defer to the folks on Molokai to control their
own destiny I have to question, is that a place where we really want to start limiting
economic opportunities with all that's happened to those folks?
So, again, I ask you, we're here for solutions and there is a solution in the proposed
legislation before you. A solution that will help many island residents keep their jobs. A
solution that will help many island residents keep their homes. A solution that will help
many island businesses prosper. A solution that will . . .that will provide affordable
housing opportunities. A solution that the people of Maui deserve.
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The bed and breakfast ordinance that you're considering can be a big part of that solution.
However, for this to be the case this ordinance will have to be further amended to make it
more inclusive of the diverse types of bed and breakfast and vacation rentals that exist
here on the island and that island visitors seek. To find this solution means to think
outside of the box of what a bed and breakfast can be. It means.. .if it means changing
the name of the ordinance, by all means, change it.
We, again, ask you to consider expanding the definition of bed and breakfast to include
any property where there is a full-time resident of Maui living on the parcel or an owner
living on the adjacent parcel who would be responsible for managing the short-term
rental on the property. This solution ensures that the impacts from short-term tenants can
be immediately addressed by these on-site resident managers. It also ensures that every
property has a member of the community living on-site. For this solution to work,
cottages and ohanas must be part of the B&B ordinance. They may be the residence for
the owner or resident manager or part of the short-term rental.
When this ordinance was reviewed by the Maui Planning Commission, five of the eight
commissioners agreed that cottages and ohanas should be included as part of this
ordinance. If you can consider this solution, you'll truly be serving the people of Maui in
the best possible way. Please let's learn from the failure of the original bed and breakfast
ordinance and move forward with a solution. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Croly. Members, questions for our testifier?
Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:
Yes.
Tom, with regard to the Planning Commission's
recommendation on allowing ohanas to be part of the bed and breakfast concept, it was
my understanding that the owner would live in the ohana or a family member or
somebody and then rent out the main house. Is that your understanding?
MR. CROLY: The Commission actually did not make that recommendation. While I pointed
out that five of the eight commissioners voted to include ohanas as part of the bed and
breakfast, they had different meetings where not all members were present, okay. So
they never got down to nailing down the details of how that would work. At one meeting
they had four that were voting for it and two that were voting against and two that were
absent. So they never.. .they never nailed down, you know, how the situation would
work. What we'd like the.. .this, this Committee to consider a variety of options there-the owner or resident manager living in the ohana, the ohana being used as a short-term
rental--any of these, they ensure that someone is on the property managing it.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Medeiros
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. Mr. Croly, thank you for your
testimony and for being here this morning. You mentioned about recommending owners
operate as the managers living on the property or adjacent property. Could you expand
on why you think that would be a good recommendation as far as adjacent property?
MR. CROLY: Sure. There, there are many property owners who have had the good fortune to
buy their property and the one next door. They live on, on their property and they're
operating their short-term rental on the.. .on the property next door. It seems reasonable
for this ordinance, in spirit, to include those types of operations as part of a bed and
breakfast as opposed to excluding them. The person is there, they can manage it. But I
am being specific to say that it should be the owner, only the owner, considered on that
adjacent parcel and not a resident manager on the adjacent parcel, and, and, and
should...the other parcel just being a vacation rental.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And you would describe an adjacent property as a
property sharing a common boundary with the property that the operation is on?
MR. CROLY: Correct
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And then finally, if you haven't already, would you
submit your written testimony to our Committee?
MR. CROLY: I'd be happy to.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you very much, Mr. Croly.
CHAIRBAISA: Mr
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Medeiros. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Good morning, Mr. Croly. Can
you share with us the.. .you mentioned at the Planning Commission level there are I guess
several members that had concerns about not allowing cottages and ohanas. Can you tell
me.. .tell us why.. .what were.. .why they were against that?
MR. CROLY: Well, again, five of the eight believe that we should include ohanas. Of the three
that didn't, the concerns expressed had to do with affordable housing opportunities, for
one. One of the, the commissioners noted that her son lived in her ohana and she wanted
him to move out of the ohana. She didn't.. .she didn't want to be stuck with him forever.
So that.. .those, those were the concerns. And, and if I can just address that affordable
housing idea for a moment. The idea of it being presented that resident managers be on
these properties actually creates an affordable housing opportunity for someone to live in
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this ohana while managing this operation. Short of that opportunity, that property would
probably be left empty.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any additional questions for Mr. Croly? If not, Mr. Croly, thank you
very much for all the help that you've given in regard to this legislation. Thank you.

MR. CROLY: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier will be Chris Harrington and Mr. Harrington will be followed
by Otto Horen.

MR. HARRINGTON: Aloha, folks. Chris Harrington. I've come out from Hana today, and it's
a little daunting to be here after watching you folks on television for so long, but I'm glad
to be here. I'm going to muddle through and do my best.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you for coming. Don't worry.

MR. HARRINGTON: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: We're happy to have you

MR. HARRINGTON: Great. A group of us in Hana got together over the weekend to discuss
some concerns we had specifically in relation to the Hana Advisory Committee meeting
that we had in November. And several of us out in the community had worked very hard
to have that meeting come back out to Hana so we could discuss this issue and we had
just about the whole town show up--not really--but we had quite a few people who came
to testify and the meeting went on for five hours. Before that, many of us spent a lot of
time creating a community survey and a questionnaire for the TVR operators and we
prepared that and gave that to the Hana Advisory Committee and to the Planning
Commission. And there were some recommendations made at that committee which I'm
gratefbl that Councilmember Medeiros was there because he knows what happened, but
unfortunately, this was never discussed at the Planning Commission level and we have all
had great concerns about what happened with what Hana recommended. The main thing
that came out of that committee was that Hana wanted to create a task force to be able to
give some recommendations that we feel would work for Hana and that task force would
be outside of or including some of the Hana Advisory Committee but more community
members. So none of us . . .(inaudible). . . were sure about what was going on with that
and I wanted to come and address that today, also, but brought copies of the surveys and
questionnaires for you folks since they never made it to the Planning Commission.
The community out in Hana was overwhelmingly for vacation rentals with restrictions.
There were certainly concerns. One of them was having vacation rentals in our
subdivision, which right now the community plan restricts them to that area. So
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obviously we need some updating and some, some talk on all of that. But there's also
some other concerns out in Hana because we all see the need and the community sees the
need for these types of accommodations and not just for tourism but for family reunions,
sporting events, all the things that a small community would need moderate priced
accommodations for. We don't have the higher paying union jobs out in Hana. The hotel
is typically ten to fifteen dollars an hour and there is concern about.. .like Tom said, about
what happened in Molokai happening in Hana. If the Hotel Hana Maui went out, we'd be
in trouble.
I'm going to jump ahead since I'm running out of time, but we would ask that that be
addressed, this task force issue. We'd love to work with Councilmember Medeiros to
make that happen. And I think that redefining what to go to the B&B issue, redefining
what bed and breakfast are is a very logical way to include a lot of people in this.. .under
this ordinance easily, and over the nation B&Bs are traditionally a property, not just a
house. So including the ohana cottage doesn't seem like such a stretch to me, especially
for people.. .it's a very hard job and to have a little bit of privacy, if you want to live in
that and rent your house, is not such a bad idea.
So anyway I'm out of time. I had more but here's my surveys and if I could drop those
off with you. They look a little daunting but really the first couple pages hold the meat of
it.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Harrington. Members, questions for our testifier?
Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. Mr. Harrington, thank you for
driving out here to be at the meeting. Indeed, I remember the November Hana Advisory
Committee meeting and it was attended well and there were good discussions and
recommendations and I'm glad that you're submitting those recommendations for the
Committee to look at. I, too, was quite disappointed that it wasn't discussed in the
Planning Commission as recommended by the Hana Advisory Committee. But we do
understand the Hana Advisory Committee, different from Molokai and Lanai, is only an
advisory committee to the Planning Commission, -MR. HARRINGTON: Uh-huh.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --whereas, Molokai and Lanai have their own commissions.
So hopefully we can do something about making the recommendations for Hana more
acceptable to the Planning Commissions in their discussions. So far we haven't had too
much of that from Hana. So it's.. . I know one of your recommendations is to establish a
Hana task force to make these recommendations and you have submitted some of that. Is
there anything beyond that you think that would be helpful to our East Maui Hana
District that could be more forceful or influential with the Planning Commission to
consider?
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MR. HARRINGTON: Well, the community plan called for a study. Some people have said
environmental assessment which isn't really what it called for. It was just identifying
nonconforming properties. I think it's so important that we know what we're dealing
with before we make any kind of legislation that could impact it. And I think.. .to be
honest with you I think it's the flaw more or less overall in this process is that, you know,
I know that the Realtors Association created a study for overall Maui and people have
questioned where that came from even though they used a reputable company. I think it
would be great for the County to provide that before we make or you folks make any kind
of legislation that could have such a devastating economic impact, especially in Hana.
And I think that doing that study, if not for all of Maui, then I'd be here to say for Hana
certainly. We discussed, as you know out there, caps, and you know, I'm standing up
here in...trying to pull it all out of my head. But I mean I could...when I sit down, I'll be
able to tell you all of that.
The.. .so yeah, there are several things and I think, you know, we would love to meet
with you and discuss some of those if there is still time to do that. I think that the
community is very concerned. If you ask most people in Hana, they will tell you that
they think that Hana is making its own rules. I mean people don't really know what's up
in this process out there and, and I think that that's why, you know, couple of us felt it
was important to come out and talk about that today. And there are definitely some
opinions on what should happen for Hana and on both sides. And the group that's
worked together so far.. .there has been an informal group - I think you know who they
are. I'm not included in that. That could expand. But they've made a little bit of
progress but nothing has officially, you know, been put upon them to make
recommendations and I think we'd really love to see that happen and I think we could get
some really good, valid things that could be inserted into these ordinances.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah, and I think you're aware of that. In the discussions
in Hana there were discussions and recommendations about possibly doing something
different for Hana as we have seen being considered for Molokai. But, of course, that
didn't go through and the Planning Commission didn't follow up on that
recommendation. So I'd be glad to meet with you and the group and see what we can do
to move this along as it pertains to the Hana District.
MR. HARRINGTON: Fantastic. Great!
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Harrington. Mahalo, Madam Chair
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Members.. .Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. Thanks very much, Chris, for driving all the way out here too.
MR. HARRINGTON: Thank you

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

July 1,2008

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: One of the questions I guess that I . . .and you, you kind of talked
about the impacts or environmental impact but what I wanted to understand is because I
know at least when I travel to Hana before some of the what used to have the signs, you
know, the little cottages and whatnot, were in coastal areas. You know, some of the
accommodations are in what they call the special management area. Did you in your
meeting or in the overview of Hana Advisory Committee take a position on review by the
Planning Commission or . . .because basically they have oversight over coastal zone
management, which would be special management area permits. Did you take any note
of that?
MR. HARRINGTON: You know, I don't recall that ever being discussed. In fact, it's the first
time I've kind of heard of it. So it's, you know, obviously something more just that, that
may need to be looked at just like ag land needing a special use permit. It sounds like
there's more in these areas. I don't know how many places would be affected by that or
not. It's.. .truthfully, the first I've heard of it. So certainly, it's something, you know, we
should talk about and look at for that area. And I'm really not sure how many places are
actually.. .would be affected by that.

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, okay. And then this second question I have is in regard to your
comment about the ohanas being included as part of the accommodation. I know
that.. .and I've stayed in bed and breakfast before, too. I guess in my mind the difference
between a TVR and a bed and breakfast is the fact that a TVR is separated and the bed
and breakfast has traditionally been, you know, a person living in one part of the home
and then I guess having guests. Do you feel there should be or did your group look at
special circumstances, you know, not just allowing it outright so that automatically, you
know, it will be approved, but look at maybe having a, a review or certain criteria for
having that occur or did you not take a look at that issue and you just feel generally it
should be included?
MR. HARRINGTON: No. We've looked at probably just about everything. Whether I can
recall it right now I'm not sure, but.. .and I appreciate your asking it because it is how
you define this. I mean if you.. . I have seen many bed and.. .I've stayed in many bed and
breakfasts where it's not just the house, there's cottages whatever.. .whatever city or
wherever you are permits them. Typically, you know, to me that's somebody there
taking care of it, running it, making it work whether they're the owner, the resident
manager, whatever. Putting a lot...it's a lot of hard work to do that and there's this
special feeling of staying somewhere where some...something's been cared for. To me,
a TVR is a little less cared for and I don't know how you define that, but to me you can
expand that definition of bed and breakfast to include.. .it seems silly to me to say here's
your property, you can make your house a bed and breakfast, but you can't do it with
your ohana cottage intending that you're gonna, you know, that you're gonna force that
person to rent it out full-time or not, but it's.. . I don't think that's a compatible use next
door.
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And you know, let's face it, with bed and breakfast do you really.. . some people don't
mind living in their house and having people in other rooms. You know, they love it,
they'll do it. But I think for people who really put their heart and soul into it, having a
little more of a , ..to me it would be the ohana cottage with somebody living there. Now
whether they live in the house and rent that out and the house or I don't know, but it just
seems that it should be the property that's considered the bed and breakfast.
And as far as the permitting of it, I think that a major concern should be the impact on the
neighbors. I mean I really think that if you're not.. .I, I, I feel like, you know, for talking
about the continuity of neighborhoods we want to make sure that we have responsible
people running these who aren't being irresponsible to their neighbors. And really to me
that should be a huge defining factor in this and I don't think anybody disagrees with
that. We, we, we don't want the bad apples doing that to ruin, you know, good
opportunity for the.. .for the rest of us, especially places like Hana. I mean how many
opportunities are there to make money? It costs me probably sixty bucks in gas to drive
out here, and you know, we're in a failing economy. We should be creating more ways
for people to have employment and to, you know, create . . . and, and the affordable
housing issue with resident managers. I think it's a very valid point that Tom made and
it's been made over and over. But anyway, I don't know if that answers your question.
. . .(chuckles). . .
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, it does. And you know, and I, I guess we'll have to discuss,
you know, the pros and cons of that. But you know, I guess if you're gonna operate a bed
and breakfast, my question, you know, based on a comment that you made is, why
wouldn't somebody who's operating a bed and breakfast want to, you know, be there to
kind of keep an eye on your guests and the best way of course is if you're in the same
dwelling, you know, who is creating a ruckus or not.
MR. HARRINGTON: That's not necessarily true. I mean if you look at.. .and I appreciate that,
but I don't necessarily think that, that's true. Ohana cottages, typically, are very close to
the main house and if you are serving breakfast, it doesn't mean you can't walk in the
house at any time. I mean obviously you're going to be making sure whatever's available
in the kitchen and checking on it. But at night you gotta go tuck into your own, you
know, little safe room. If you're living in the ohana cottage, you're still very active in the
house. You're constantly cleaning. I mean it's.. .let's face it, you know, turnover and
this.. .people come for two, three days, you're constantly cleaning, maintaining, you
know, taking care of your property. You're there all the time. You're in the house. I
mean the only thing you could be more is to be in their bedroom watching them sleep
because you're around all the time. . . .(laughter). . . So I don't.. . I don't really see that
as, you know, a very.. . I don't see that as a concern quite frankly. I think you're.. .if
you're running the business and you're doing it well, you're on top of every piece of it.

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. That, that's a little bit more oversight than I would envision.
. . .(chuckles). . .
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MR. HARRINGTON: . . .(laughs). . .

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: No. But I thank you for expressing your concerns.
MR. HARRINGTON: Thank you.

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Thanks.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any additional questions? If not, Mr., Mr. Harrington, thank you for
coming.
MR. HARRINGTON: Thank you very much.

CHAIR BAISA: I really appreciate your input. You know, we've spent a lot of time at our last
meeting talking about the remote communities of Lanai, Molokai, and Hana and how we
could deal with that. Chair is going to suggest a little clause that we add into our
legislation later on that will address that issue.
MR. HARRINGTON: Okay

CHAIR BAISA: Thank you.
MR. HARRINGTON: Thank you very much.

CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Our next testifier is Otto Horen and Mr. Horen will be followed by
Nuku Niu.
MR. HOREN: Good morning.

CHAIR BAISA: Good morning
MR. HOREN: . . .(aqusts microphone). . . Oops, sorry. I'm a little nervous. I'm not very good
at speak...I'm sorry, I'm not very good at speaking in front of people.

CHAIR BAISA: Sir, relax.
MR. HOREN: And.

CHAIR BAISA: We're happy to have you.
MR. HOREN: Thank you very much. Basically, those guys pretty much shot down a lot of the
things I was going to say but I do...my name is Otto. I'm from Hana. I've raised two
beautiful girls there that were born and raised in Hana. And Chris was talking about the
survey that we did. I got to be a part of that and I've talked to quite a few people in
Hana, not just residents, but business owners as well. There are a lot of business owners
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that have already been feeling the pinch in not only the economy, but there's been a few
places that have been shut down in Hana.
And the way I see it is that there's basically two issues to this whole thing. One is that
there's very wealthy people coming from the mainland buying five or ten houses, renting
them out, which raises taxes and all sorts of issues. And the other is about neighbors
complaining. Well, I would say Hana is the exception rather than the rule to that. I'm
not sure what it's like over here. I have spent most of my time in Hana. But there's the
. . .basically, there hasn't been a lot of complaints in Hana. There's been two, maybe
three, that I know of and those places have been shut down. I don't think just because
somebody complains though you should shut 'em down. I think there's always room for
understanding and negotiating and resolving the problem.
As far as the ohana issue goes, in Hana I think it's.. .it would be a great thing to allow
ohanas to be rented out as a vacation rental. It's, it's.. .the people in Hana aren't renting
vacation rentals as their only source of income, it's a supplement to their income. And so
if they're living in their house, they'd love to be able to make something on their ohana.
So I, I feel that ohanas are important to be able to be rented out.
Okay, great, still got a green light. . . .(change tape, start IB). . . Yeah, you know, and
basically, if the Planning Department does shut down a lot of the vacation rentals in
Hana, it...what's.. .it's gonna affect not only all the small businesses, yard guys,
maintenance guys, stores. Neil Hasegawa, in the meeting that we had in Hana, stated
that, yeah, it affect his store. It would affect everybody and including the hotel. I did
kind of a informal survey in the bar. . . .(laughter). . . And what it was was that there
is.. .the house count is averaging I think 60 people in the hotel and if the bar is full, it's
not all 60 people that are staying at the hotel. There's a few locals in there because it's
pretty expensive and the rest of them are vacation rental people. And they're buying
from roadside stands. It's a great economic impact and I see I'm out of time so thank you
very much for your time. I appreciate it.
CHAIR BAISA: Oh, thank, thank you for coming today. Members, questions for Mr. Horen?
Thank you very much. Our...before we. . .
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIRO S : Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I'm sorry. Yeah, I have a question, please.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Mr. Horen, would you return, please? Member Medeiros has a question
for you.

MR. HOREN: Yes, sir
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CHAIR BAISA: Member Medeiros
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. Good morning, Mr. Horen, and thank you for also
driving out here with the Hana gas prices and being here this morning. You pretty much
supported the same issues that Mr. Harrington expressed, which is, you know, kind of
validating what the meeting in November was about. But what about the idea of a Hana
task force that was recommended?

MR. HOREN: Yeah, you know, if you remember that night, that was one of their motions and
nobody has ever followed through on that. I think it would be great. I'm sure you know
that even a lot of the Hana Advisory board is in favor of vacation rentals just there's got
to be some kind of regulation on it. And if we could get some vacation rental owners on
it, some, you know, and there should be some people from Hana that don't necessarily
agree with vacation rentals on the board.. .on the task force. If we could get something
like that, you know what, through discussion everybody becomes better educated on both
sides of the issue. So I think it would be great if we could do that, but my feeling is it's
kind of late in the game right now.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. And even though we have a very optimistic
Committee Chair that wants to move this I know it will take a while to do this but we're
going to follow her lead on trying to move this along. There was also discussion in that
meeting about putting a cap on it and what are your feelings of that?

MR. HOREN: Well, it's kind of funny because if you remember Uncle Eddie Pu.. .Eddie Pu in
Hana. He's a long-time generational families in Hana. When he testified, he says, I
don't see what the problem is, there's only what, four or five vacation rentals in Hana.
And somebody goes, uh, no, there's 80. And he goes, oh! And, and the point of that
was.. .is that the impact of the vacation rentals we have there I don't think there.. .it
impacts Hana. You know, and as far as the cap goes, geez, I guess you could have a cap,
but I'd say the economic factor of it is a cap. You know, if you have 1,000 people a
month staying in Hana and there's 500 vacation rentals, somebody is not going to be
renting and they're not going to make any money and they're going to get out of
business.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And I, I, you know, my understanding during the meeting
and I, I think you have the same feeling is that right, you know, Hana, similar to Molokai,
you know, has very little economic opportunities --

MR. HOREN: Exactly
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --or, or employment opportunities and.. .but at the same
time it was the general feeling that we certainly wanted to keep the rural Hana character
the same and do you agree with that?

MR. HOREN: Oh, without a doubt.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Okay.

MR. HOREN: And, and I think that most of the rentals in Hana.. .Hana is basically all rural
except for the subdivision. So. . .
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Horen, for being here and for your
testimony.

MR. HOREN: Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair
CHAIR BAISA: Any additional questions? If not, again, thank you very much. We really
appreciate your coming out from Hana.

MR. HOREN: Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, with your permission and with the support of the testifiers, I would
like to move a testifier up. It's necessary that she leaves shortly. So I would like to, if
it's okay, ask Char Parker to come, come forward and testify.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Ms. Parker.
MS. PARKER: Aloha. . . .(clears throat). . . I have a cold. I've been up all night with my dad.
I'm the founder of the Sta Local Network and I motion to have these TVRs and bed and
breakfasts, but I motion it so that we have time as a local community to train local...more
local, ethnic, cultured style. The bed and breakfasts is a good alternative to supportive
income. In Huelo, I have cousins that have five families in one house and we have land
but the land is two acres. It's not enough to supply. I'm looking for the future of the
children that we have in Huelo. We have lots of local kids of all ethnic backgrounds and
having them to train and other people in the local community of Maui to know that this is
a good income. Bed and breakfast and TVRs are good income for their property. And if
we train the, the parents, they'll train the children and we could have support from the
County, support from grants to get these training in action for people to give out their
ethnic and cultural lifestyle in small TVRs and bed and breakfasts.
I do recognize the capping. But the capping, I was against it when I was at a Chamber of
Commerce meeting because we haven't had a chance to train people like me. Well,
actually not like me, I'm a trainer. But like my son and other people who are like him
who will grow up--he's only 11 years old--but I look at his future and I look at our aina
that's been in our property for over 100 years and our family and I want it to stay that
way and I want supportive income. It is so expensive here on this island that we're
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working two to three, four jobs. And having something like this and showing the public
they are not really well-educated on these B&Bs and the potential that it has.. .and they
are not educated. And we have so much talent in Huelo. We know a lot of culture on
there that we are willing to share with visitors.. .and have it open periodically. . . .
(clears throat). . . Do I have any questions? Sorry, my throat.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Char. Members, questions for Ms. Parker? If not,
thank you very much for coming.
MS. PARKER: Yes. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Our next testifier.. .following our order again will be Nuku Niu and he
will be followed by Paul Laub.
MR. NIU: Good morning, Madam Chair, Council.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank, thank you very much, sir
MR. NIU: I'm totally for the.. .well, I'm a Tongan American descent, you know, from Tonga to
here in the United States. My parents migrated here in 1969 to find a way of life for the
rest of the family. I'm here today because I believe in the B&Bs and the vacation rentals.
We build rock walls, we trim trees, we clean, we cut lawns, we put in sprinkler systems.
That's the.. .that's the jobs that we do. And without the B&Bs or the vacation rentals we
would have to go back to the mainland.
I grew up in the mainland that's why I can speak English as well as I can. And that's
because my parents raised me there and tried to get a better education. But there's
something on the mainland that's different than you have here. On the mainland I grew
up in a gang-related area. It was my ...or my parents' decision to move me here to get
away from it so that I wouldn't be in that environment. And this was the place that they
chose to bring me. My roots are in Oahu. All of my dad's brothers and sisters all live in
Oahu, but he brought me here because the mainland is getting to Oahu.
I think by keeping these B&Bs and these vacation rentals open it keeps me from moving
my family back to the mainland and having my children go through what my parents
didn't want me to go through. I speak.. .I've checked with four of the, the prominent
Tongan people that represent.. .that speaks for the Tongans and they've told me.. . I asked
them to come speak because I didn't want to come here because of being nervous and all
this. They said you go. . . .(laughter). . . It's like that commercial it says, Mikey will eat
anything, just give it to him. So I'm Mikey today.
And forgive me if I've said anything that's upsetting or wrong for you all but I think this
is a must and a need because what we do as a Tongan community is we work here, not
only raise our families here, but also support the Tongans back on the islands in Tonga.
We send money, we send clothes, we.. .it's like a Third World country back there, and
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their only way or means, not only, but most of it.. .90 percent of it is from the people that
live here in Hawaii and the mainland. And that's why I'm speaking here today. I'm in
support of that because if we don't, a lot of my fellow countrymen will go back to the
mainland and I . . .and I feel for them. That's why I'm speaking here today. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much for coming and don't be nervous. We're very glad
you're here.

MR. NIU: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: And you bring a very new perspective that hasn't been discussed before about
the idea of the employment that is sending money back home to help people that really
need help.

MR. NIU: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA:
So that's very interesting and important to me.
I had had
several.. . some... several of the TVR, B&B people mention to me that it's folks like you
that help them with their landscaping and do a lot of work, who were now out of work --

MR. NIU: Yes, ma'am
CHAIR BAISA: --as a result of the shutdowns.

MR. NIU: That is true.
CHAIR BAISA: So, you know, thank you for bringing your perspective

MR. NIU: Thank you
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any questions for our testifier? Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. Could, could you tell me your
name? Is it Mr. Niu?

MR. NIU: Niu, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Nuku?

MR. NIU: Nuku is the first name.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Mahalo. I just would like to find out from you and I
agree with Chair Baisa that bring.. .this brings up a very interesting perspective from your
side. What portion of your business revenues come from doing work for TVRs and
B&Bs?
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MR. NIU: Oh, about 80 percent.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And do you do work basically islandwide or do you
cent... are you in a certain area that you do your work?
MR. NIU: Islandwide. We have to go where it's at.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Mahalo, Mr. Niu, for your testimony for being here
this morning.
MR. NIU: Thank you
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Any additional questions? Member Victorino
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Madam Chair. Mr. Niu, how many of your
fellow countrymen or how many are...do you employ as far as your particular company
is concerned?
MR. NIU: My dad employs 15 people.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Fifteen people. They work.
MR. NIU: I work for my dad, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, you work for your dad
MR. NIU: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. That's, that's fine. Secondly, of these 15 people,
their sole income is off of this.. .this, this work that you guys do for the TVRs?
MR. NIU: Used to be. Now, they gotta find two other jobs to suffice for that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you. You bring an interesting dilemma and
something that we've not seen before. I thank you very much for this perspective.
MR. NIU: Thank you, sir
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Again, thank you very much for coming and you're always welcome in
Council Chambers to testify at any time. So don't be nervous.
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MR. NIU: Thank you
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Our next testifier will be Paul Laub and he'll be followed by Dave
DeLeon.

MR. LAUB: Aloha, kakou.
CHAIR BAISA: Aloha.

MR. LAUB: First thing I wanted to talk about is the use permit. I don't see why the Council
would like to give up their power to another branch. I just don't understand that and I
recommend strongly that they do not.
I want to talk another bit about local people going into TVRs and one of the problems. If
we use.. .if we think about like, for an example, the Nahooikaika family on the West Side
of who I'm familiar with because I was a foot.. . a baseball coach years ago...20 years ago
with them, and the way that the prop.. .they own property, is the property goes down
through the male side so a lot of people own the property, but actually it is the mother
who lived on the property, which has since burned down in the Olowalu fire. So even
though she lives there and really runs the show she doesn't have the ownership. The way
that this.. .that it would be structured as written now she could not, if she rebuilt, operate
a B&B or a , ..or a TVR. And also, if you gave up your power to have a special use
permit, you should never have that opportunity. And lots of people, lots of local people
the, the property is owned by the families, not necessarily the people who live there.
So the next thing is single permit. I heard the discussion about, oh, okay, one permit per
person. Now, 21 years ago...22 years ago when I went to a course with the Shishido's
daughter-in-law, a Japanese course, I tried to buy their house and the grandmother said,
no, no can. So, okay, fine. And I bought the house next door from the Watari's, which
was a small house of 900 square feet. So then now Grandma Shishido said, okay, fine,
sell it to Paul, okay. So I bought the house and so I have the house next door which is
1,100 square feet. So you add 'em together I got 2,000 square feet. So someone comes
in says, okay, I want one permit. He's got 3,500 square feet. I come in, I want a permit, I
only get 900 square feet. I mean, it doesn't make sense for square footage. I should be
able to use both houses. Then I'm.. . even then throw two houses together, that's 2,000
square feet. Now I have three boys and when.. .and when the kids were small, we could
all live in the house, but now they're men. So they come back and forth with their
families. We can't do it in 900 square feet.
Also, I need to have an offsite manager because when I come back and forth, as some of
you know, I do.. .I'm a dealer and manufacture homes and I put low cost housing on the
mainland and so I come back and forth - have been doing this for years. So I need to
have offsite managers so that when I come back, I can stay in my house. So that's what's
been happening for all those years and that's all I have to say. Thank you.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Laub. Members, questions for Mr. Laub? If not,
seeing none. Thank you, Paul. Our next testifier will be Dave DeLeon and Mr. DeLeon
will be followed by Sandra Atherton.

MR. DELEON: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Good morning

MR. DELEON: My name is Dave DeLeon. I'm representing the 1,600 licensed realtors and the
200 affiliate companies of the REALTORS@ Association of Maui. The challenge facing
this community is creating a bed and breakfast ordinance that works. The existing 11
year old bed and breakfast ordinance is a failure. Something like 20 of a potential 1,000
properties have qualified under it. That's a dismal 2 percent success rate.
I bring up the existing ordinance because in your last meeting some Members seemed to
be going back to the old ordinance as if it were a template to be followed. It is a
template. It's a template for failure.
We are concerned because there's been no debate up to this point about what you think
can work. To paraphrase the Corporation.. .the Deputy Corporation Counsel in the last
meeting, the Council.. .the Committee needs to figure out where it wants to go and then
we can go there.
To me, a successfbl bill would allow the majority of the existing vacation rental
properties, those that pay their taxes, don't bother their neighborhood . . . neighbors,
provide a good service, to qualify. If this effort is going to succeed, then we need a wider
scope than the narrow focus the Committee has been applying in its last meeting.
We are going to need a bill that allows for resident managers, that allows for ohanas, that
allows for B&Bs on small lot agriculturally zoned properties. That bill should also have
a cap on the total number of permits permitted, a serious enforcement mechanism to
protect our neighborhoods, and good notice to neighbors.
This effort is not just about putting extra cash in, in local families pockets. It's
providing.. .providing vacation rentals is a necessary part of our tourist.. .tourism-based
economy.
In a recent public statement, the Maui Hotel and Lodging Association said that our
economy needs a mix of accommodation options, including vacation rentals. Our RAM'S
economic study showed that a robust vacation rental industry brings serious economic
benefits. And this way.. .with the way things are shaping up, we're going to need every
card we got to play.
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If this bill is successful, then perhaps we can lure back some of the guests we have chased
away. And that's part of our challenge. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. DeLeon. Questions for this testifier? Member
Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Thanks, Dave, for coming. You know, and one of the things.. .
because I also have your written testimony and thank you for the suggestions. I guess
one of the questions I have because we're working our way through, as you mentioned in
here kind of an arduous task for the legislation, and trying to make it workable and
user-friendly for people that wish to operate either B&B's or transient vacation rentals,
what is the position of the REALTORS@ Association in marketing properties currently
when this ordinance has not yet been resolved?
MR. DELEON: Well, if it's illegal, it's illegal and we shouldn't be marketing 'em. And, and
you know what, I think what you're implying is there are some realtors that do that and
then that's unfortunate and it's something that we need as an association to work on
further. But some of that is based on the fact that there's so much confusion about what's
legal and what isn't. For years it was illegal - kind of. I mean when this thing first
started out in '89, it wasn't really good notice that this is going to be about residential
properties. It was more about condominiums. And this.. .it kind of got turned around
and I was.. . I was sitting over there as the reporter of The Maui News at the time I
watched it and there was a lot of confusion about what went on. And.. .and I don't think
it's ever been clear in a lot of people's minds. It still... still isn't exactly what's clear. I, I
still hear about realtors, unfortunately, trying to sell vacation rental potential in properties
that have CC&Rs that forbid it. I mean that's not appropriate, and obviously, something
that needs to be corrected. But you're going to always have a minority in any group of
people that just won't get it. I mean they're going to try to do whatever they can to make
an extra buck. And that's not necessarily to say that the broad brush affects all the
realtors. You know, most follow the rules. What we need is good clear rules and rules
that make sense.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I really appreciate you saying that because that was what I was
alluding to and just the fact that since we first began considering the legislation when the
realtors or I guess it was the Kauai [sic] Institute did that study based on the actual
number of TVRs. Somehow between the time we first started considering it and now, the
number has doubled. So somebody's, you know, doing I guess some marketing, and you
know, some of it may be obvious. . .
MR. DELEON: I'm confused. What number is doubled?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: The number of accommodations from that time when the study was
first released. We were given in some.. .and it's in our binders somewhere that. . .
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MR. DELEON: They're roughly the same that, that.. .the numbers that the Planning Department
is giving is accurate. And that's always the question--what is accurate?--because it's not
based on a permit system - if the numbers that the Planning Department gives it's
roughly the same. And if anything because of the enforcement, it's decreased.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and I, I guess, you know, I'll have to search that out but --

MR. DELEON: Yeah. We can always talk about that after.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --it is still ongoing. And I appreciate your position because there are
realtors that are still doing this and it's very hard when we're trying to, you know, do this
and then see people just getting other people into hot water.

MR. DELEON: Once we have good clear rules we'll have something to really educate the folks
on what exactly they can do and what they can't do.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any additional questions? Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. Mr. DeLeon, thank you for being
here. What would be your description as you have in your written testimony to allow
B&Bs on small lot agricultural zoned properties? What would be a small lot to you?

MR. DELEON: Two acres. The majority of the subdivided properties that are really rural in
nature, but the.. .they are currently agriculturally zoned.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. So you would say small lot being two acres and
less?

MR. DELEON: Well, you know, it could be. But my point is, is the small lot meaning not
economically viable, not necessarily being, you know, you can farm it but you're not
going to make a profit off of it.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And then I think you described one time when you did
testify about the cap. Could you refresh my memory how you would determine a cap?

MR. DELEON: There's two different schools of thought in this. One would be a hard number
and you heard Char spoke earlier about how that would pot.. .potentially freeze out the
local community. Another approach would be a percent of the total housing stock, say
like 2 percent, which still creates right now about 1,000 units. But as the housing stock
increases, then the number would grow and it would be a hard number that would be
frozen in time. It will be.. . something would move with the nature of the economy and
the nature of our housing inventory.

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

July 1,2008

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And so this cap would be Countywide?
MR. DELEON: That's the way we perceive it, but I could see how this is kind, kind of
fragmenting out so that Molokai wants its own rules and Hana wants its own rules.
That's your choice. But we are.. .we are seeing a need for a cap so that we don't do what
Jo Anne's concerned about, which is, you know, that, you know, half of our inventory
ends up being sold off like the condominiums were. You know, they're vacation rentals
because that's the way they were designed for basically, but the, the residential stock is
not when it's absolutely necessi.. .necessary that it doesn't become a commodity that's
being bought and sold on the mainland.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS:
Mahalo, Madam Chair.

Okay.

Thank you, Mr. DeLeon, for your testimony.

MR. DELEON: Thank you.

CHAIR BAISA: Any additional questions? If not, Dave, thank you very much -MR. DELEON: Thank you.

CHAIR BAISA: --and thank, thank you for all the work you've done. Our next testifier is
Sandra Atherton and Ms. Atherton will be followed by Jonelle Littleton.
MS. ATHERTON: Hi. Good morning, everyone. I'd like to start by just offering a definition
because one size doesn't fit all of the various types of B&Bs and their commonality
which, which we would like to see permitted. Their commonality is that the owner or
manager resides on the property with a guest. This, of course, ensures that visitor-related
impacts are monitored and addressed. The first type we all are very familiar with. It's
where the owner lives in the house with the guests and these operations number less than
25 in perhaps the entire County. Existing B&B ordinance only allows this type of
operation to exist. However, this is not enough. B&B owners need to tend to their
children, their dependent parents, work schedules, pets, and private family matters.
Visitors rarely seek out this type of arrangement. We see Maui.. .we see families coming
to Maui from all over to have a reunion after being spread out in different parts of the
world or to honor parents, grandparents, or celebrate a special life event.
At our B&B we've had some families come to grieve a family member lost and release
the ashes into the arms of the aina. They cherish their time together in a private home
away from home, away from tourist to share family moments. Hotels do not provide this
experience. For visitors in a private home to have a stranger in the bedroom next to their
children is often awkward and invasive. Having a resident family under the same roof
completely obliterates the privacy a large visiting family would need by booking a home
instead of a hotel. Having an owner or manager on the property 100 feet away is a
win-win for everyone. We have seen many large groups wanting an entire private home.
Halaus from other islands, kamaaina families visiting relatives, doctors working on the
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island bringing their families, and other professionals. We had the St. Louis Cardinals
come just before training season to kick back with their wives. And as you can probably
guess, none of these would have wanted me or my begging dogs and cats in the middle of
their time together, nor my constantly ringing phone. Visitors who won't stay in hotels
and condos want privacy. Nevertheless, the security and comfort of having an owner or
resident manager in the cottage is very comforting, safe, and secure for both the guests as
well as the neighborhood.
So the second type of B&B meets this need. It is where the owner or resident manager
lives in the cottage and rents the entire main house out to one visiting family at a time.
This type of B&B is beneficial for Maui because it offers the opportunity for a full-time
resident owner or manager to have both affordable long-term housing and a job. It makes
little difference from a supervisory role if an owner is upstairs or 100 feet away. He can
still monitor parking, noise, use, and sound levels. Allowing this type of B&B will make
one residence available for an owner, manager, and for the long-term housing as well as
one job. This type of B&B comprises perhaps 5 percent of the B&B industry and is
important because it fulfills a need.
The next speaker will go into the next two models of B&B. Are there any questions?
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Ms. Atherton. Any questions for our testifier? If not,
thank you very much for coming.
MS. ATHERTON: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier is Jonelle Littleton and she'll be followed by Eve Hogan.
MS. LITTLETON: Hello
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.
MS. LITTLETON: The third type of B&B is where the owner uses only an ohana dwelling for
hosting visitors and does not offer any visitor rooms in their main dwelling. These types
of B&Bs probably represent about 35 percent of the industry and provide all the security
and supervision from on-site as well as allowing a large resident family to have use of
their own home.
The fourth type of B&B is one where the owner rents out bedrooms in their main
dwelling where they live and they also have an ohana available for visitor use. This type
of B&B is the most prevalent . . .(change tape, start 2A). . . and probably represents half
of the B&Bs on Maui. This type of B&B must have the use of the ohana to survive. It
would be a hardship for the owners to make ends meet otherwise.
As you can see from this cross section over 90 percent of Maui's B&B industry utilizes
both dwellings on a single property in order to be viable. That is why it is imperative to
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allow owners to be on the same property, but not necessarily under the same roof as
visiting families. Otherwise, less than 25 properties will survive this bill and you will
have offered no solution to fairly regulating the vacation rental industry on Maui.
Please consider taking time to understand the details of our industry and make it
import...and make important distinctions in recommendations for fair regulation based
upon the diversity of Maui's B&B industry. It is a grassroots cottage industry that keeps
our island communities viable and ignites our aloha for those who visit our homes and
are introduced to the real Maui. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Questions for our testifier? If not, thank you very
much. Our next testifier is Eve Hogan and Eve will be followed by David Greenberg.
Good morning.
MS. HOGAN: Good morning. Thank you very much. I am wanting to speak on behalf of the
B&B, our TVR on, on ag land and I wanted to just reiterate some of the things you've
already heard but just remind you that ag land is one of the lowest impact places for this
to happen because our parking is completely offsite. It's . . .we have the biggest space
between us and neighbors and so it's not.. .and it's not visible or impacting our neighbors
in a lot of different circumstances. Of course, there are variables but it's a really high
desirable spot also for visitors because it's beautihl and that they get to learn about
farming or whatever is going on on that particular property. So I want to encourage you
to keep that in mind.
And in reference to what Dave DeLeon said in terms of a two-acre lot, I have a 3 . 8 acre
lot in Maliko Gulch. Maliko Gulch. . . .(laughs). . . It's a very narrow strip of land next
to a stream and a road and our, our house is way up at the top and has a little more space
around the house. We have a 10,000 square foot nursery. We are a working farm but we
cannot make a living off of all of that 3 . 8 acres. And in fact, off of the farm I can tell you
right now it cost me over $100 a day for an employee to keep my nursery open, but it
takes me three to five days to sell $100 in plants. So I want you just to keep in mind that,
that the vacation rental or B&B or whatever you guys are defining this as is a necessity to
keep the ag land a viable ag property and that's the case for a lot of ag farmers. It's just a
support system that's necessity. So that's pretty much what I just wanted to let you know
is that it's just really, really important to many of us small farmers who are trying to
figure it out.
And I will tell you right now, I came here as a writer, author, speaker, not as a farmer.
And I hear this thing about the gentleman farmer. I bought a property to be, you know,
on this beautihl property. I didn't do it to farm and I fell in love with the whole concept.
I'm trying to start a coffee plantation. I'm trying to do farming. I'm trying to share this
beautiful location with the public--free--because I think it's too beautihl to keep to
myself. But I can't afford to do that unless I have a way of making money on the
property. Thank you very much.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Ms. Hogan. Questions for the testifier? I don't see the
Members having any, but I wanted to ask you, what do you grow?
MS. HOGAN: We have orchids and ornamentals right now. All different kinds of ornamentals
and I'm just starting to do more vegetable type things. We also have oranges, tangerines.
But you know, it's hard because there's free stands all over the island selling those same
things and so, you know, I have heliconias. We have a lot of different...different plants
and we have coffee. We just started harvesting coffee and just did our first coffee
harvest. But, boy, let me tell you, that's a labor intensive process. . . .(laughs). . . So
you know, we're experimenting with what's on the property and how to make it viable
and trying to figure out what the best crop for that particular location with the kind of
terrain we have could possibly be. But our main sales right now are in ornamentals.
CHAIR BAISA: Do you have employees?
MS. HOGAN: I have one person who helps me from time to time and I had to let somebody go
when the whole vacation rental thing went. I can't hire a landscaper to help me because I
don't have enough income. So you know, I would have employees. I would have a
housekeeper and I would have a landscaper. I would hire those wonderhl Tongan guys
to help me with some rock walls. I would do a lot of things if I had a better way of
making income on this ag land, including ag, but that requires workers too, and it's
not.. .it's not an easy thing to subsidize.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much for coming today to explain the plight of the farmers.
We're hearing this more and more as many of our Upcountry farms close down. And it
appears that you've found a way to subsidize your farming operation by having this
income.
MS. HOGAN: It was helpful
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much -MS. HOGAN: Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: --for coming.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIRO S : Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I have a question, please.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Member Medeiros.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And you know, thank you for your questions which sparked
mine. In previous testimonies we heard from farmers on ag land that there were
complaints against their operations from neighboring TVRs because of early morning
noise with their farming equipment, manure smell, fertilizers. How do you mitigate that
when you allow a TVR next to a legitimate farming operation?
MS. HOGAN: Well, that's tricky and I don't know. In my particular property, the house is up
above where the farming part would be -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Yeah, -MS. HOGAN: --so I'm not sure.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --I know, I think you're in a special situation where
your.. . actually your neighbors are not close.
MS. HOGAN: And my neighbors are all here too. . . .(laughs).
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: But we do have ag subdivisions -MS. HOGAN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --where the properties all next to each other.
MS. HOGAN: I think it would go back to the requirement to have your neighbors permission
and that you would have to have neighbors understanding of what's going on, and you
know, part of the permitting process is your neighble.. .neighbors approval, you know. I
think.. . I know.. . and you know, one other thing is that a lot of times the people who are
visiting are not just tourists. You know, when I go out to Hana, I stayed on a flower
farm. I want to see what's going on. And if I stay on a farm or on ag land, I have to
expect that there's ag going on there.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Not everybody is as tolerable as you are . . .
(chuckles). . . regarding farming operations, especially when you spend thousands of
dollars to come across the Pacific and feel that, you know, you want to stay in some place
that's very nice. So...but you did mention that you would recommend to have some
percent of the neighbors give their approval then for an operation within an ag
subdivision.
MS. HOGAN: I, I think that neighbors approval is an important item for any of this special use
things.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you so much for your testimony for being
here. Mahalo, Madam Chair.
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MS. HOGAN: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. And Members, any more? If not, again, Eve, thank you very
much for coming.
MS. HOGAN: Thank you. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier is David Greenberg and Mr. Greenberg will be followed by
Tanna Swanson.

MR. GREENBERG: Thank you for giving me the chance to talk. My background is in
architecture and urban design. I was originally from Los Angeles. I moved to Maui
about 13 years ago and got a little involved in ecotourism in Hana. I started a small B&B
there--vacation rental--12 years ago. I did some experimenting with appreciation of
nature. After coming from LA, I needed that. I've learned in my work on several
continents I'm now no longer exactly an architect and urban designer. My work now is
sustainable mralism. It's too bad that this island, that this state, that this country, that this
world, is not more cognizant of the importance of sustainable mralism.
There are two kinds of tourism in this world. One is ecotourism defined essentially by
small-scale local culture and appreciation of nature. The other kind I will call
egotourism. This is the kind of tourism that is destroying not only large parts of Maui,
large parts of Hawaii, Mexico, but large parts of the Middle East, Asia, and the entire
world. I know we don't care too much here about global warming. The weather's
always perfect. But probably the biggest effect and the biggest danger to global warming
and the destruction of the planet is egotourism. These large-scale Cancun things, these
large-scale hotels all over Hawaii, all over the world is destroying the planet.
Maui has a chance.. .has had a chance.. .has been doing some small-scale ecotourism
variety. We will see how unsustainable egotourism very soon with the reduction of air
flights, with the reduction of the economy. Maui is going to go through something very
difficult very soon. Already I can see in my business--my illegal little business in Hana-75 percent down in, in, in, in my little vacation rental. I mean I tried to go to the
mainland to visit. It cost over.. .everybody knows over $1,000. People can't just come
here for the fun of it. You know, it's, it's.. .we must.. .and also you go to a decent hotel
with a view of nature in Maui. That's like $600 if you want like a view. You know, and
these people are giving people's views and maybe there's a little noise of the agriculture
but this is good noise. This is the noise of nature. This is the noise of growing food.
This is the good stuff.
Anyway, I would think that it's very important that we really start discussing and
understanding and putting through laws to allow ecotourism. And that's.. . a lot of it is
vacation rentals, some of it's a B&B, and we must look at...and the, the integration of
agriculture and, and, and ecotourism. Agritourism which also is illegal and which, which
will help. The lady was here before.. . I do agriculture too. A lot of people in Hana do
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that mixture and they can't afford to do the agriculture without the ecotourism. So it's
very important and it has to be done fast before everything goes like that. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much today for being here. Members, questions for our
testifier? If not, again, thank you very much. Our next testifier is Tanna Swanson and
she'll be followed by Sharyn Stone. Ms. Stone is the last person who signed up to testify.
If there's anyone else, please do so. I would like to complete testimony before we take
our morning break.
So if you would . . . you'd like to testify, please sign up.
Ms. Swanson. Thank you.
MS. SWANSON: Thank you. Most of you know that I represent the Maui Bed and Breakfast
Association so you know our stand in supporting the Planning Department's
recommendations to streamlining the entire process which would definitely have an
impact on how many of us could comply and reapply for our permits. You also know
where we stand on the ohana issue and a lot of the major issues. But I'm here to confront
a gripe that has really been at the back of the association's thing and that is we keep
getting called the mini-hotels or motel. We are not a hotel. We don't have the right to
be a hotel. We don't look like a hotel. We look like our neighbors whether they be
owner-occupied, single-family homes, or on ag land farms. We look like our neighbors
whether it be long-term rentals or short-term rentals.
And some of the important things to keep in mind because it sounds through some of the
discussion that you are trying to instead of make the law more lenient, stricter, because
we are a hotel status or commercial operation. But does the owner of a hotel have to live
on-site? No. Can the owner of a hotel own a chain? Yes. And more importantly, can
the owner of a hotel build an equitable value in his business and then sell that equitable
value? Yes, he can. But do B&B operators even have that? No. And yet in some
instances we have stricter compliances with parking, for instance. Our parking
requirements are actually more stricter than a motel requirement at this time.
So we are not a motel and I would hope that you guys could keep that in the back of your
mind when it comes to taxation and commercial infrastructure and the rest of these
things. I could get into a lot more but in lieu of time I think you've heard it all. Thank
you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much for being here. Questions for our testifier? If not,
Tanna, thank you very much. Our next testifier is Sharyn Stone. Again, Ms. Stone, is the
last person to test.. .to sign up to testify. If there is anyone else, would you please come
forward and sign up? I'd like to know where we are. Go ahead, Ms. Stone. Thank you.
MS. STONE: Thank you. Aloha, Chair Baisa and Members. My name is Sharyn Stone and I'm
secretary of MVRA. MVRA grew up around my breakfast table and later on around my
dining table as we grew bigger. I think I can probably say no one knows this industry or
this industry's families better than I do. I've been doing this for ten years. An important
anniversary is coming up - my seven-year anniversary. My seven-year anniversary since
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I filed my conditional use permit back in 2001. We don't want to be doing this in another
seven years and I know the solutions are getting closer. I can tell you this from my
knowledge about families. It's not made up just of hosts renting rooms in somebody's
houses in urban areas. That would only cover about 5 percent of our industry, maybe not
even that. And Jo Anne to answer one of your concerns, when I was 44 I had a surprise
package in the form of my now 11 year old son, and when I was breastfeeding and
thinking great thoughts about the little bed and breakfast in the lower floor of my house,
believe me, I thank God I had my ohana and the trade wind went the other way. We do
need our private spaces. We really do.
On another of your issues you said that our numbers possibly had doubled. You quoted
the Kauaian Institute. I think that information comes from the fact that they talked about
a growth of about 14 percent per year from the year 2000 to 2005 when that report came
out and I think they, they put the number around about 1,195. From that time on, 2005 to
2007, the numbers actually I believe went down and they are around about between 1,000
and 1,100 or so was the latest figure we had before this whole shutdown started.
Someone was talking about ag land. I think it was you, Bill. Ag land according to State
law or ag activity is always paramount. So if you have a TVR complaining about ag
activity, I'm afraid that TVR would have to go fly a kite. Ag takes precedence always always has. It does, however, to simply highlight the importance of getting on with your
neighbors.
Most issues have already been covered. I have a testimony from Mele Carroll, our State
Rep., who totally acknowledges the fact that bed and breakfast, TVRs, are just fine as
long as we have a special use permit, and that will be on your fax machines and your
e-mails I believe. She sent that through this morning.
Just one more thing I'd like to address the audience - simple questions. How many
people out there could comply with the present permit process, that is B&B, rooms in
your house, urban zoning? Please raise your hands. One. Yay, Tanna. How many
people could comply with a new bill that provided for an owner or resident manager
on-site, allowed you to rent rooms in your house and/or your ohana, was okay with ag
and rural zoning? Would those people, please stand.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay, Sharyn.
MS. STONE: There you have it. Thank you, Gladys. Thank you all. I know a solution is really
close. That's why we're all here.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much.
MS. STONE: Thank you.
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CHAIR BAISA: Members, questions for our testifier? If not, thank you, and thank you for all
the help you've given.
MS. STONE: Thank you so much. Aloha.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier is DeGray Vanderbilt and our last testifier is Ray Bane.
Good morning.

MR. VANDERBILT: Good morning. Thank you, Madam Chair, Members of the Committee.
My name is DeGray Vanderbilt, a 30-year resident of Molokai. And Dave is passing out
our testimony.. .my testimony which was the same testimony that I gave last time and it's
taken the Molokai Planning Commission recommendations, and our Planning
Commission had more meetings on this TVR, bed and breakfast, than any of the other
Planning Commissions, and we came up with our recommendations. And the reason that
I appreciate the Committee focusing on those.. .because when the Planning Director's
first draft came up, none of our recommendations were included. So I appreciate this
Committee considering our recommendations. I guess... I guess what I really wanted to
say is.. . I know Tom was mentioning that you guys spend a lot of time talking about
Molokai the other time, but we are different. We don't see ourselves with limited
economic opportunities, but instead we see dynamic economic opportunities and we're
striving very hard to become a self-sustainable community that isn't . . . have ups and
downs because of things that we can't control whether it's the visitors from the mainland
coming in or whatever else. And we have a good chance of doing that and are working
very hard at that at this time.
I included in my testimony this time a one page letter on Page 3 from Steve Chaikin, our
current Planning Chair. I just stepped down as Planning Chair in March. And he
says...and I'd like to read 'em, on behalf of the Molokai Planning Commission, I'd like
to thank you for the opportunity to refer.. .reaffirm our recommendations in regard to
B&B and TVR ordinances. Our commission has spent considerable amount of time
receiving public testimony and deliberating on these issues and developed what we feel is
the best way forward for our community. It is important to note that our
recommendations are specifically designed for our community and may differ from the
best course for the rest of Maui County. We hope that you will agree that in some cases
we are best served by ordinances that are designed for our specific island community.
And we have a lot of different things. I mean, you heard one lady from Molokai that was
testifying for B&B and TVR. She was on ag but she doesn't do any ag. You had a lady
here that was testifying and does a wonderful job with ag and is going to use the B&B for
an alternative. Those are two different situations and on Molokai we have no more water
for ag expansion. One hundred percent of all the water that's available for ag--surface
water--is now used up and we're at a critical standpoint right now. So we, we want to
address this issue in our upcoming island plan. We see there is a position maybe for
TVRs and B&Bs but right now we are hopeful that this commission will take our
recommendations and include 'em in these draft ordinances and then we'll take it up from
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there. And we see that our task force will be the whole community when we visit our
island plan which is going to start.. .that process will start later this year. So thank you
very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, DeGray, and thank you for the information. It helps.
Thank you.

MR. VANDERBILT: Okay
CHAIR BAISA: Members, questions for Mr. Vanderbilt? If not, DeGray, --

MR. VANDERBILT: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: --again, thank you. I know you do an awful lot of work and we appreciate it.
Our next testifier is Ray Bane and our last testifier--I'm sorry, we have another one--is
Jocelyn Perreira. Is there anyone else? If there are, would you please come and sign up.
Thank you very much, Ray. Thanks for coming.

MR. BANE: Thank you, Gladys. I'm going to be very short. You've heard me speak here
before and I, I work as a manager of a vacation rental or at least I did at one point. The
points I would like to make are very, as I say, very brief. This morning when I got up I
checked the news. Oil is now selling at roughly $143 a barrel. That's about double what
it was at the beginning of the year. Also, a somewhat relevant fact is on Sunday I
checked the newspaper and I just happened to be going through the classified ads and
what I saw were--I counted--32 ads for real estate where the price had been reduced and
in some cases was termed "drastically reduced. These are not unrelated factors. These
are related - very closely related. And they're also related to the issue that we're dealing
with insofar as vacation rentals and B&Bs are concerned. Economic opportunities are
contracting. Hopefully, they'll.. .that will reverse itself, but at least at this point in time it
looks for the foreseeable future that we've got some pretty tight economic times coming.
The last thing we want to do, it would seem, would be to reduce the opportunity to
generate income here on the island and particularly to generate income at a local level
that will contribute not just to a fairly limited or fairly narrow band of development, but
also that will contribute to a much broader community, i.e. the rural areas of Maui.
That's essentially the total.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Bane. Questions for our testifier? If not, thank you
very much for coming again. We appreciate it. Our last testifier this morning.. .is there
anyone else out there? If you are, would you please come forward and sign up? Chair is
trying to judge how far we can go before we take a break, if you're wondering why I'm
trying to find out who's testifying. Okay. Good morning, Jocelyn. Thank you for
coming.
MS. PERREIRA: Good morning, Madam Chair, Members of the County Council. Most of you
know me in my professional capacity. I'm not here today to speak in my professional
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capacity although I will reiterate that in my professional capacity the organization I
represent is still in favor of conditional use permit and to remove B-CT Business from the
proposed new ordinance.
As a private citizen and resident, it was important and necessary after having more than
30 years of involvement in community development and community-related topics and
issues over the years, to present maybe another side of the story. There are many people
here who are wonderful. They're caring, loving people and they want to share their aloha
and there is complete affinity and appreciation for those people. Unfortunately,
sometimes a few bad apples does make it difficult for the rest. There is a concern about
what is going on. Yes, and there is confusion. And yes, perhaps there needs to.. .we
need to have time to understand the details of the grassroots industry trying to share their
aloha and the impacts it's going to bring to the people who have spent their wealth of
lifetime savings and resources to locate in an area where they felt that they too wanted to
have a private space. That it was important because they cherished their private home.
That having strangers close by that they may not know may in fact and feel like their.. .be
having their privacy invaded and calls into a question issues of safety. It's also important
to know that a discussion does need to take place because what is being proposed aside
from our strong support of community plans, and that is the time communities come
together and make law, okay, is that what is this going to mean to the flavor, the
character, dynamics, in fact, the sense of place for our communities, in fact, the changing
of our lifestyle? Certainly, we are all in this together and we are having economic
challenges. But what price do we pay for having and keeping our uniqueness, our
specialness, our sense of place, our rights as property owners to privacy, and respect for
our right to quiet, peaceful enjoyment?
The last thing I would like to note is that I know you have a transmittal from Honorable
Mayor Charmaine Tavares. I would like to note that in House Rules Section Item No. 2
where it says amplified sound, it should also include low bass vibrations because bass,
which is what a lot of the kids like to play can be very quiet and it vibrates. It vibrates for
more than a mile and can cause people, especially those with heart ailments and elderly
people great deal of health disorders and stress. And also, something needs to be said
about.. .because there's different thoughts and ideas here. Some people think that there's
enough room to put cars and everything else--I'm going to conclude in a minute--to put
cars and place.. .the placement of cars and whatnot but there are neighborhoods where
you can visibly see cars all over the place along the roadsides. It's on ag and I know that
the old traditional farmers they try to put their houses close to the boundaries so that they
can use their big property to do the cattle and the operations.
And last, but not least, I was at a presentation where there was going to be a housing
development coming into the area on ag. And a farmer that had been generational
pineapple farmer was going to cease his operations because he was very concerned about
the noise that it was going to cause and that he would have to cease his generational right
to continue operating a business. Thank you.
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CHAIR BAISA: Members, questions for Ms. Perreira? Seeing none, thank you very much
MS. PERREIRA: Thank you for this opportunity and good luck and deep respect.. .abiding
respect for those who have come here with the true sense of aloha and sharing. Aloha.
CHAIR BAISA: Is there anyone else out there who would like to testify? Seeing nobody
coming forward, I guess we have taken care of all the testimony for today. Members,
without objection, the Chair would like to close public testimony for today.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: No objections.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Public testimony is closed for today.

. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY. . .
CHAIR BAISA: Before we take our morning recess, the Chair would just like to share what I
have planned today in terms of a schedule because I know everybody was curious as to
how we're going to do this because we are planning a whole day. The Chair plans to
continue the work after we return from our morning recess which will probably be at
11:00. We are going to recess at 12:OO for our noon break and we will reconvene at 1:30
and the Chair hopes that we can end our day by 4:30 because people have many, many
commitments. So we don't have a whole lot of time today to make hay while the sun
shines, so to speak, so . . .(change tape, start 2B). . . the Chair will be calling recess now
and we will reconvene at 11:00. . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

10:45 a.m.
11:04 a.m.

CHAIR BAISA: . . .(gavel). . . The Planning Committee meeting will come back to order.
Thank you for the brief recess. It helps us get through the rest of the day. Members, I
would like the Committee to pick up where we left on June 1 7 and
~ ~that is considering
B&B legislation. So I would like to call the Committee's attention to the second bill
transmitted by the Planning Director on April 18'". This is the bill entitled "A Bill for an
Ordinance Amending Title 19, Maui County Code, Relating to Zoning". The bill has
multiple purposes as listed on the meeting agenda. To allow us to begin our deliberations
and consider possible amendments, I would like to please request, once again, a motion
and a second to recommend passage of the bill.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So moved.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Member Molina. Is there a second?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Second
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Medeiros. We have a motion and a second. All those.. .well,
we will.. .I'd love to vote. . . .(chuckles). . . Thank you very much. We will now begin
deliberations on the bill and I'm going to call on the Planning Director to kind of guide us
in our review of the ordinance. Mr. Hunt.

MR. HUNT: Thank you, Chair. In talking with the Chair since the last meeting, she suggested
that we address some of the big global topics regarding TVRs rather than going back to
the ordinance and going line b line. I would like to first go through a memo that was
distributed. It's dated June 27 . . .went through the Mayor's Office. You should have a
copy of it. If you don't, let me know. The memo addresses four issues. The first issue in
the memo is. . .

1
t

CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hunt?

MR. HUNT: Yes
CHAIR BAISA: Just a moment, please. We have some copies of this ordinance for the
audience. If you'd like to pick them up and kind of distribute them, I would really
appreciate it. Also, I'd like to note the presence of Member Anderson. She is not a
voting Member of the Committee. We are very happy to have her joining us. Okay. I'm
sorry, Mr. Hunt.

MR. HUNT: So again, you should have a memo dated June 27'" through the Mayor with my
signature in the back. It addresses four items. The first item is the issue of the second
dwelling and the memo notes that the Planning Commission, the Maui Planning
Commission, did vote four to two in favor of allowing a second dwelling though it takes
five affirmative votes to pass a motion. We believe there is a fair amount of public
support to broaden the definition of a B&B to include a second dwelling, particularly if
the property owner is involved. And that's an issue that we can talk about further. If the
Council was so inclined, we would have to revise Chapter 19.04, which is.. .which
addresses definitions and so that definition would be amended to say a maximum of two
detached single-family dwellings, one of which is occupied by the owner-proprietor or
lessee. We deleted lessee based on your last conversation. We could simply add that
back in if you change your mind on that by moving that bracket that deletes the word
lessee. We would also have to revise Chapter 19.64, Subsection 30A, which speaks to
the maximum number of dwelling units allowed and so that would have to be altered
also.
Moving on to House Rules, there's been previous discussions that we need to establish
House Rules. In talking to the Chair we've suggested some House Rules here.
On the next page, Page 3, there's been discussion about capping the total amount of
B&Bs and/or TVRs. We've come up with some suggested numbers. The percentages
are based on the estimated unpermitted transient vacation rentals per community plan

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

July 1,2008

region and that was in the Kauai [sic] Institute report that Commissioner [sic] Johnson
referred to earlier. Based on those percentages and using an overall number of 400
permits as a total cap, you can see the breakdown would be approximately 40 permits in
Hana, 108 permits in Paia, and we could change those numbers as you wish. You could
increase to 400, to 500, decrease it to 300, whatever you folks want. So it's a starting
point for some language. Also.. .but we do support the caps.
Also, there was talk about Administrative Rules and we've crafted some language that
would provide Administrative Rules. Essentially, the rules cannot go beyond the
provisions of the ordinance. They'd only be adopted after holding a public hearing.
Most jurisdictions allow these.
So that's, that's four items that we're bringing to your attention to help you go through
this. I've also distributed a , ..what I call a matrix and you should have a copy of that and
I believe we've distributed to the public. And I'd like to go through that real briefly. I
think it's helpful. On the left hand side of the matrix. . .
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Chair, I don't have a copy of the matrix. Was that not
passed out 'cause I wasn't here? Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay, Mr. Hunt

MR. HUNT: On the left hand side of the matrix is a list of types of uses and it's hard to
conceive of every use that you could come up with. But as general categories we've
broken them up into B&Bs with an owner, a B&B with a lessee; and then we go into the
accessory unit or ohana with an owner, an accessory unit with a lessee; and then a TVR,
which would be unique. Perhaps the owner's next door or there's more rooms than six.
And then what a lot of people are calling a pure TVR, there's no owner or lessee on the
site, period. And then across the top of the matrix is a number of steps that can be used to
regulate these uses.
The first...the first regulation would be very permissive - no permits required. You
merely have to pay your taxes or whatever. The second column would be administrative
approval, Planning Department approval. And essentially, what the draft bills are doing
is suggesting that B&Bs be streamlined so that most instances the Planning Department
could approve that and that's what the black language suggests. And then the third
column is.. .would require Planning Commission approval. Now our bill is suggesting
that no conditional permit be allowed for these. There's been a lot of discussion that
perhaps you should retain the conditional permit. All three of the Planning Commissions
recommended that. We would suggest that if you do want to retain the conditional
permit, then let's refine it so that it is really used for truly unique instances of TVRs.
Right now we have 58 conditional permits waiting to be processed through the
conditional permit process. We don't think that qualifies as unique. We think it's
actually an abuse of the conditional permit process. If you want to.. .if the Council wants
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to retain some type of permitting for TVRs, then let's start working on a TVR permit
in...instead of the conditional permit process.
And some of the red language in this matrix is language that if the Council would prefer
to keep the conditional permit, we would suggest the red language that an accessory unit,
for example,. . .and we can move these around, you could put an "x" in whatever matrix
box you want but it's just a point for discussion. Under the matrix now, it would be an
accessory unit with a lessee would require a public hearing before the Planning
Commission so that couldn't be approved by the Administration.
And then down the last two rows, down at the bottom, regard more specific uses. A TVR
in the resort area or business district, again our bills are suggesting that be permitted
outright. And then the last one at the bottom is the B&B and agricultural zone and our
bills are suggesting that we require a farm income.
So in a nutshell, the matrix touches on most of the major issues and we could go through
those major issues. I know the.. .this body talked about ownership last time. The Chair
would like to revisit that whether we want to eliminate the lessee from the definition of a
B&B as is suggested on Page 2 of the memo dated June 27'". And again, the reason we
deleted the lessee was based on the conversation in our last meeting. And then we could
also talk about the ohana, whether we want to allow a second dwelling on-site perhaps
with an owner. There seems to be.. .frankly, I believe there's a lot more support for an
ohana with an owner than with a manager.
So with that recap, Chair, you want to start with ownership or do you want to go into the
ohana? It's up to you.
CHAIR BAISA: Why don't we deal with the ownership issue and then we'll move on to the
ohana. We need to take this one at a time or we'll never going to get through it. At our
last meeting we had a discussion of who could have a B&B permit and there was
discussion about an owner only. There was deletion of the idea of a lessee and I'd like
the Committee to.. .we'd like to know how you feel and we'd like to start making some
decisions here after we discuss it. So I would like to.. .we'll start recognizing people as
they wish to speak. And if we don't feel that we're making adequate progress and one
person is doing all the talking, then we'll try another method which is going up and down
the row. So for now who would like to take the lead here? Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I have a question, you know, with regard to the matrix that was
handed out and also a question, Jeff, that I asked the.. . I guess it was one of the testifiers
from Hana. Because some of these bed and breakfast are in special management areas
and because coastal zone is within the purview of Planning Commission, what is the
position of the Department with regard to those B&Bs that fall within the coastal zone
management or special management area? Can you address that? Because that's the
only thing that I don't see on here.
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CHAIR BAISA: Ms. Johnson, is that.. .is that relevant to the issue of the owner or the lessee?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I just.. .before we even go there I just want to understand if that is,
you know, if. . .
CHAIR BAISA: I don't want us to get sidetracked. It's really important that we settle some of
these big issues today. So if you don't mind, can we defer that?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. I don't mind. As far as the owner or the lessee goes, you
know, the direction that we were headed last time was pretty much that it was owner,
immediately family member, that we need to address the transferability, I still.. . I guess
based on what Chair Hokama had said last time I guess whoever the permit holder is, you
know, they can still get around that if it's a lessee that is leasing the property from the
owner of the property. And I don't know, my, my feeling right now at this point is I
would prefer on bed and breakfast that it be the owner-operator. That's just my feeling
because of the things that I know about bed and breakfast operations and the way that
people were speaking this morning about how they have this ownership and stakeholding
and kind of this more touchy feely, nurturing kind of environment as opposed to TVRs,
which even they don't seem to be want to categorize that because there's, I don't know,
stigma attached to it for whatever reasons. So as far as B&Bs are concerned I basically
would support the owner-operator.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. And now, Members, let's try and remember that we are
now focusing on the bed and breakfast bill so we don't get all confused about B&Bs and
TVRs. We're talking about bed and breakfast. Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Madam Chair, for allowing me to have this
opportunity as a non-Member. I've been dealing with this issue for many, many years
since we first drafted the B&B ordinance. I have a lot of thought on it and I've given it a
lot of thought now that we've got to this place. I just want to preface my comments
about the lessee and owner situation by saying that I would hope that since we have
already discussed that we want an on-site manager we're looking at the possibility of
allowing the B&B category to have a main house and ohana in one permit as long as
somebody's on the property. And you know, I've thought this through a lot. I think the
traditional B&B concept that came out of Europe doesn't necessarily fit here and now.
And so that my thoughts on this, Madam Chair, and I'm just putting it out there as we go
forward in discussing all of these bills is that it seems to me that it would be a more
effective way to regulate. It would be more streamlined for the Department to handle. It
would be easier for the Council and the Planning Commission if we combined the TVR
and the B&B all under one ordinance and just call it transient vacation rentals because
there is no difference between a B&B and a TVR if we are going to require an on-site
property manager for both instances. So given that should that come about through this
Committee, my feelings are that we should not allow lessees to be part of the B&B or the
transient vacation rental program.
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The purpose and intent was to allow owners of property on Maui to participate to some
degree in our visitor industry. I think a lessee by definition is somebody who's looking
to make a buck for their own benefit, not necessarily to help with their mortgage payment
or anything else. So I know there are existing lessees but if, if we are saying that the
owner must be the permittee and that the owner can then hire, if they don't live on island
or they don't, you know, they've bought another property aside from their primary
residence for this purpose and they somehow qualify, then.. . and we're limiting it to one
per person, then I don't see any point in allowing a lessee to be part of the mix. And I
know we have some existing people who have permits with.. .that are lessees so we just
grandfather them in. But one permit per person. They can't be a lessee that's leasing
three or four properties and running them as transient vacation rentals. So that's my two
cents. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. I think that's very clear. Also, I want to clarify the
status of Members Victorino and Anderson. They are Members of the Committee. They
just happen to be non-voting Members. So they have every right to participate and be
here. Members, any other Members want to weigh in on this issue? Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. Because I, you know, been away
from my office for two weeks, I just need to catch up. If you can give me a reference
point on what we're discussing now in the binder that would be helpful. Because I know
we're talking about ownership as it relates to B&Bs.
CHAIR BAISA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Is that correct?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Is there a particular document or is it part of the ordinance?
CHAIR BAISA: Do you have the packet of the three bills?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: If it's. . .
CHAIR BAISA: Maybe, maybe David can help you.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you, David.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes. If you look on Page 5 of the second bill.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And, and how do you determine the second bill?
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CHAIR BAISA: Oh . . .the bill is titled "A Bill for an Ordinance Amending Title 19, Maui
County Code, Section 19.09". Do you see that?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you for your indulgence. The bills I have
say, Ordinance Amending Title 19, Maui County Code, Relating to Zoning, -CHAIR BAISA: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --Relating to Permitted Uses, and Pertaining to Transient
Vacation Rentals. That's the titles I show on mine.
CHAIR BAISA: Uh.

MR. HUNT: Relating to Zoning.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIRO S : Zoning?
CHAIR BAISA: To zoning.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Now, if you open that bill and go to Page 5 at the top, Restrictions and
standards. Do you see it? That's where we're at.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo for your assistance.
CHAIR BAISA: Would you like a little time to take a look at it and we'll come back to you? Or
do you want to share your comments?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah, I'm not ready to ask any questions at this point. I'll
review it as the other Members are asking questions.
CHAIR BAISA: Alright. Thank you, Member Medeiros
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIRO S : Mahalo.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. More of a request - can we have
the.. . I guess do the audio, excuse me, the visual part. I think at the last meeting we had
the bills posted so, you know, the audience as well as ourselves. . .
CHAIR BAIS A: Absolutely
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Because we got two thick binders here and so it might be a
little easier for us to go back and forth.
CHAIR BAISA: We're all drowning in paper. . . .(laughter). . . David, would it take very long
to get that up there? No. Okay, we'll just get it up there then. Otherwise, Chair would
call for a brief recess, but I don't think we need one. Our Staff is very efficient. We're
going to move now couple pages in. Okay.. .oops. Right there. Okay, can everybody
see that? Is that helpful?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Oh, very much so. Thank you, Madam Chair. As far as the
owner issue on the B&Bs, no additional comment, you know, from -CHAIR BAISA: No additional comment
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --what, what I heard from my colleagues as well. So, thank
you.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Member Johnson, I see you raising your hand
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, can I have a clarification 'cause I know deja vu being what it
is I know this is territory that we've covered before because last time we had made and I
believe Mr. Hunt, if my memory serves me correctly, was going to have additions
presented to us with regard to Molokai, some language changes in the wording, and I just
wanted an update on that status because I don't want to lose what progress we had made
at the last meeting.
CHAIR BAISA: Alright. I don't know about progress, but anyway, Member [sic] Hunt, I mean
Director Hunt. I'm sorry. You're becoming a member of this Committee looks like.

MR. HUNT: What happened at the last meeting is we were going through it line by line and we
got all the way through Section 19.64.40, with the exception that Member Anderson
wanted to go back to Item 5 on Page 7. Subsequent to that meeting, in talking to the
Chair and some other Members of the Council, there was talk that perhaps we should
have a debate on the big items - the big philosophical items and then the line by line stuff
will come easy. I'm here to serve you folks. I don't care how you do it. Let me know
and I will help you. At one point, we were going through it line by line, then it, it
changed to let's talk about the big issues. Now it seems like we're going back to the line
by line.
CHAIR BAISA: Director Hunt, the Chair does not want to go back to line by line wordsmithing.
We have got to deal with some of the overarching issues. Otherwise, all we're doing is
spinning our wheels. We need to know and I know that the community wants to know
because I get all of the requests - endless pleas for can you please deal with some of the
overarching issues so that we know, you know, where things are going. And this idea of
who will be able to operate this, who will be able to get a permit, is very basic to the
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entire situation. You know, if it's going to be owners only, fine. If it's going to be
owners with an owner.. . a resident manager, fine. If we're going to permit lessees, fine.
The Chair is, you know, open to the wishes of the Committee. But I think we need to
know how we feel and what direction we're going. Then later on we can get into worry
about how many or where we're going to get 'em or who's going to decide. But I think
philosophically, we need to kind of get a feeling as to how does the Council feel at this
point. And that is what we're being asked.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and. . .
CHAIR BAISA: Then we can proceed with, with, you know, all of the details.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, I just.. . I just wanted a clarification because we seem to be
going in one direction. Now we're headed back in another direction and I just needed to
know where, you know, and I understand about the global picture. About trying to
understand the basics and then, you know, designing the legislation to fit that.. .the core
things that we agree on. So that's fine. So the first thing is the, -CHAIR BAISA: The owner.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --owner. Okay. And.
CHAIR BAISA: And, and you can see what's up there and that is what has been proposed and if
we want to amend it, how do we want to amend it? What do we want to do?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Point of information, Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I just want to point out that all the discussion about
Molokai has been incorporated into the bill so it's up there right now. I mean as far as
we've gotten in the bill.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Anything that we would.. .needed to add, Mr. Raatz has
put in the bill so it's there.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Members, any more comments on this idea of who will be allowed to
have a permit and operate a B&B?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Madam Chair, I do know you've taken a , ..for clarification
on the motion at the beginning of this session, -CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --this specific session. But is it your intent to take votes on
all of these items that you wish the Committee to make a decision on or you're working
by consensus? On what basis?
CHAIR BAISA: I would like to take.. .I've been advised that we need to take a motion and vote
on the individual decisions as we go.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Well, I'll help you move things along. I would make
a motion then that only owner-operators shall be allowed to have a bread [sic] and
breakfast program.
CHAIR BAISA: Is there.. . do we have second?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No. I, I believe that, you know, it's my position, Chair, as I
say part of the historics of this original legislation was to help the property owner find a
means that the County has authorized to retain and maintain that specific personal
property. And I'm.. .and if the intent is to help the property owner, which is what I'm
hoping to do at this point, then I believe it should.. .that's what it should be - just the
property owner.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, comments? Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: And, and I think that because we're in a separate, you know,
discussion just on bed and breakfast now -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --I think if there is a separate view or if there are other opportunities
with the transient vacation rentals which I view at least from what's been submitted to us
in a little bit different light than bed and breakfast, I believe that this is the correct
direction to go. Because they're a stakeholder, they're trying to make a go of it. In some
cases they need the additional income. I know we've had even our special use permits
where people have come in and it's, it's all about staying home with the kids, being able
to have an opportunity that they wouldn't have otherwise to earn that income so that they
don't have to leave the home. So that, that's my basic understanding of where many of
the people who we've granted permits to have come from in regard to bed and breakfast.
It is very much a family and a stakeholder type of appeal that they have made to the
Council. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, we're under discussion on the motion. Member...Chair Hokama
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I believe in the previous meeting there was concern and I . . . in
general, Madam Chair, the concern about family trusts and whether or not we
would.. .how would we view a family trust. This is just my, my thought. Normally, the
trust.. .family trust would be in, in my understanding and, and experience, the property
becomes.. .is the trust itself - the family trust. And therefore, I would be open if Corp.
Counsel can help us find a way of defining a family trust whereby a immediate member
of the trustees that can show a relationship to the family be authorized or be considered
acceptable for retainage [sic]of the family's property. I know some families have used
the trust as a way of dealing with ownership when there's multiple beneficiaries of a
family. And so I'm open to that.. .of allowing the family the ability to retain the family
property. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Chair. Any additional comments? Corp. Counsel.
MR. HOPPER: Yes, and that would have to be addressed in the section in which it's defined as
whether, you know, right now you have language that requires the owner to be a natural
person and excludes other entities. That would, you know, the first step is to state that
only the owner shall be the permit holder and second would then be to state that the.. .that
the bed and breakfast home permit shall be in the name of the, instead of proprietor,
owner who shall be a natural person and then perhaps at the end of that it could state or a
trust, and you know, come up with some sort of language to clarify that if it's the will of
the body that it be an immediate family member or, or a trust naming as beneficiary
immediate family members of the.. .of the owner. That language could be worked out
there, and then to still exclude or at your discretion, include LLCs or other corporations
as, as owners. So I think that's Subsection E of 19.64.030 that would need to be
addressed. And I don't see a problem with working out that type of language if that's the
will. In addition, the.. .if the owner is the only party permitted to hold a permit, if that
motion goes through, there would have to be more global revisions to this bill because
currently lessee-proprietors are permitted. So I believe also an addition or a change in the
definition of bed and breakfast would be necessary. But again, if you want to concentrate
on the global issues, our office, or you know, with Council Services can work together to
work out that language, bring that before you, and then have you vote to ensure that it's
consistent with your wishes. . . .(change tape, start 3A). . .
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. I'm not sure but I think this is an area where we also
want to address what Member Anderson brought up, and if the permit will be only in the
name of the owner, then what is the issue and how do we feel about the resident
manager? I think that's another thing we have to think about. Are we in favor of resident
managers, Director Hunt?
MR. ALUETA: Madam Chair, if I may?
MR. HUNT: I would suggest that you actually split that off as a separate motion and deal with
the ownership --
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CHAIR BAISA: The owner first.
MR. HUNT: --and then come back and deal with the manager separately.

CHAIR BAISA: Okay. So we'll just stick with the owner then for now. Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. I just had a quick question to
follow-up on Council Chair Hokama's question and, and this is for Corp. Counsel, too.
In Hawaii we have many deeds that show multiple ownerships that are not formal trusts.
How do we handle that as far as who's the owner? Madam Chair, if Corp. Counsel could
address that?
CHAIR BAISA: Corp. Counsel.
MR. HOPPER: Are you talking about a property that's simply owned by multiple parties?

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Correct.
MR. HOPPER: Well, that could be something that you would.. .you could address if you would
permit a single owner of the property with multiple owners, or you know, sometimes
property is owned partially by a trust, sometimes by multiple trusts, and sometimes, you
know, by LLCs. This is where defining...in this Section E, defining who the owner is. It
must be a natural person and then the way I would most likely interpret the language as
currently written is that if there is a single own.. .if there's multiple owners, then one of
the owners can obtain that permit. We could incorporate language clarifying that the, the
permit must be held by one owner, but with the consent of all other owners as part of the
application perhaps. But to get at your intent, you could have a situation though where an
individual's a 1 percent owner of a property and an LLC is 99 percent owner of the
property in those types of situations. So we could consider language where no
percentage of the property is owned by a corporation or any of the entities if, you know,
that you wanted to avoid holding the.. . holding the, you know, any interest in that
property. So it, it depends on what your will is but that's a good point that you would
bring up where there are multiple owners, how you would like to handle this if the
owners are individuals or trusts. Those are the only two types of ownership. There could
be multiple, you know, they could have varying interests in those properties so I think
that clarifying that would not be a bad idea.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you, Corporation Counsel. Yeah, and Madam Chair,
the reason I bring that up is in Hawaii we have a lot of undivided interest ownerships in
huis that families own and I just want to be sure we address that, that they're not
excluded and I think Corp. Counsel gives us some options to think about. But.. .mahalo,
Madam Chair.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. That brings up another question that I'd like to ask
Corp. Counsel. If we are going to say that an owner can only have one permit, many
times property is held in the name of husband and wife or partners or however you want
to deal with it. Like say, for instance, the property that I own is in myself and my
husband's name. Am I entitled to one permit and him to one or are we just getting one
because we're both owners if we were to interpret one permit per person?

MR. HOPPER: Well, Madam Chair, I would suggest again that that be clarified stating that who
shall be a natural person. That would appear to be a, a, single natural person and you
could add that a natural person or a married couple, if your desire is to allow a married
couple to jointly hold that permit. And currently each individual could own a separate
permit so whether or not you're married, you each could have, you know, one permit.
For right now each individual gets that. So if . . .theoretically, if you owned two
properties, each one of you could get a permit to run those properties separately. I
wouldn't see anything preventing that. In fact, wouldn't see any way why you.. .why you
could prevent that in that situation because you're.. .though you'd be married, you'd be
two separate individuals obviously. But if the.. .the will is to allow a married couple to
jointly hold one permit, I believe that could be stated. Although you would both use, use
up your one permit as, as permitted. So. . .
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Mr. Alueta.

MR. ALUETA: Thank you, Madam Chair. I will attempt to either try to clarify or throw more
mud into the water at this point. This question came up during the Commission's
hearings and the bottom line is when we get a permit, as long as you are an owner,
whether you are a 1 percent owner or a 99 percent owner, it doesn't matter as long as you
have the legal entitlement to apply for that permit, you can apply for that permit. The
distinction again is owner-operator, owner-proprietor is that if you're the owner, 1
percent owner, the permit will be in your name. We will issue the bed and breakfast
permit in that person who is operating the bed and breakfast operation. It doesn't mean
we're issuing a permit to an owner who then license it to another person who lives on the
property. You have to own it, have some type of ownership interest in the property, the
permit will be issued to the person who is operating the permit, to operating the thing,
not.. .and then you do not have the right to give it to someone else to.. .or license it off to
anyone else - to someone who is a full-time resident or a manager or whatever. That's
how it operates. So that's why it got confusing when you said you wanted to have the
owner. That's fine. But that owner has to be.. .and the way we're defining now it has to
be the operator to get that permit.
And the only thing we're excluding with our new language with regards to the natural
person is that it just has to be the.. .the permit will be in that.. .the operator's name and
whether or not you have 1 percent interest or 100 percent interest. Okay. So if you have
one permit, you can only operate that one place that you are operating, period. In the
case of like married people, yes, it sounds like maybe that would be a very successful
marriage if two people had two separate houses and operated two different bed and
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breakfasts and got their own permit. But . . . or could be an unsuccessful marriage
depending on how you want it. But our intent is owner-operator. Whatever percentage
that owner is, you're, you're listed. Whether you're a one one-thousandth out in Keanae
where you have massive huis, that's and . . .that's one, as long as that person has an
entitle...interest in it, you can come in and you file for your permit and we're going to
issue a bed and breakfast permit in that person's name for that one property. Now, I'm
familiar with . . . I've done a lot of permits in Keanae and stuff like that. You have
120-acre parcels. So in this case you're only going to get one permit and only for that
one 120-acre parcel because it's undivided interest. So hopefully, that clarified what I'm
viewing as an owner and how we would administer it and as far as operators and the
permit holders and they are all one and the same.
CHAIR BAISA: However, please understand that it is our discretion to decide how we want to
interpret this and if we want to take the broader approach which is, you know, one person
is.. .like Corporation Counsel said, husband could have one, wife could have one because
they are both natural persons. That is our discretion at this time.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIRO S : Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I just wanted to follow-up on my question. Thank you. So
I want to ask the Department that.. .or Corp. Counsel that when, when you deal with
multiple ownership such as a hui or undivided interest and one of that members is a
permit holder because they have entitled interest in that property, upon that person's
decease can then a second property owner apply for the permit?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Alueta.

MR. ALUETA: Yes. The permit would become null and void upon his . . . on the person's
passing away. And so a person.. .again, just like we don't allow for the transfer of the
permit because we are not trying to add value to that permit. Okay. I know that upsets
some people but that's the point is that we're not trying to add value with that permit.
And therefore, a person would have to come in and apply on their own with their own
merits for a new bed and breakfast permit.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you, Department. Mahalo, Madam Chair
CHAIR BAISA: So new person, new permit
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Right.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Over here I saw some hands. Chair Hokama.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You know, it might be helpful if we just try and be as
consistent as possible from operations and from how the Department has been doing
similar although different things. I would say one of the easiest ways is by limiting one
permit per lot or whatever we're going to recognize as the legal real property unit. So of
course if only one permit per lot or whatnot, you know, that in itself sets the cap on how
many permits. It says only one so there's only one permit that we'll authorize.
But in this question of multiple ownerships, you know, as I understand Planning
Department and we have the Director and Mr. Alueta, if they came in for zoning and
there's multiple owners, I believe there is a need for the applicant to provide enough
documentation for the Department to process that there's a representation or
acknowledgement of the ownership of the property. And that.. . of course, with only
one-tenth or one one-hundredth percent interest cannot come in for zoning unless they
secure the other property owners approval to process the zoning. Is, is that a good
understanding, Mr. Hunt?
CHAIRBAISA: Mr. Hunt.
MR. HUNT: That's how I understand it.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So why don't we just follow the way we process things?
CHAIR BAISA: Comments from Planning?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: That way there's no misunderstanding of why did the County
give an approval and here I am with 50 percent ownership and I was never informed of
a , ..let's say I come from a dysfunctional, non-communicative, you know, family and we
choose not to talk to one another. I'm going to find out a person with minor interest got a
permit and I have majority interest on my property. How are we going to deal with that?
Normally, we end up in some type of settlement or litigation.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Alueta.
MR. ALUETA: That, that would be a little.. .I'm not sure on the change in zoning. I'm sure we
require that all of their interest be required. In the case of additional permit entitlements
similar to special use permits we do recognize partial interest as long as they have a legal
entitlement to a partial interest and we have had, you know, in Keanae where one partial
interest did not want to have the other person obtain a special use permit. And from our
standpoint our, our perspective was that person has a legal entitlement to apply for the
permit and we will process the permit. The issue between the two parties involved is a
civil matter and the County stays out of it. Okay. But if you want to make that as the, the
requirement, then I would, you know, that I would probably make it specific to this
permit that you have not only legal entitlement, but if there's a par.. .if there is a partial
interest that you have 100 percent of the land owners...ownership agree to your applying
for it when we.. .under the, like I say, under the current law, we allow for lessees to apply
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for a bed and breakfast permit. Even though that person is a lessee and has the full rights
and entitlements to that property we still require that the ownership owner give a letter
indicating that they.. .that the lessee has the right to apply for and operate a bed and
breakfast operation in addition to just being a lessee. So you can have a similar provision
with regards to if you go with a strict owner only, you can have that. In the cases, spell it
out that in the cases of ownership only. Or it can be, again, put in Administrative Rules
that that be the case for, for us to be accepting of a permit.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you very much.
Committee's discussion and thought, Chair. Thank you.

I just bring that up for the

CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. This is not a simple matter. Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You know, I just want to follow-up on Chair Hokama's
line of thinking because I could see it also working conversely that, you know, especially
in the areas of East Maui where you have old families that, you know, over the years
have many undivided interest in a piece of property that you could then have somebody
who's stayed in Hana or stayed in Keanae and looked after the property and wants to do a
B&B or TVR, but he has family members living someplace else that, you know, for
whatever reason, jealousy, dysfunction in the family, don't want to share or give him that
option. And you know, that's kind of, I don't know, unfair, and I'm thinking why can't
the majority interest have the say as to whether or not they'll be able to use it as a
transient vacation rental. So if like, like 50 people involved and 26 of them say, yeah, it's
okay if Uncle John does this, then that's just another option to look at.
The other thing I had a concern about is the LLCs. LLCs aren't really natural persons
and, and I think maybe that there are property owners that maybe have their property held
in deed under an LLC for maybe liability purposes. So. . .
MR. ALUETA: Just to provide clarity on that. . .
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, please.
MR. ALUETA: Yeah, LLC is not a natural person. In.. .the way the ordinance is currently
drafted, how you make the final drafting is that we're more concerned with the
property.. .with the permit holder not being an LLC or being a corporation. Okay. The
land, you know. . .
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: But that's what I meant. If somebody has the ownership as
an LLC. . .
MR. ALUETA: It doesn't mean the permit.. .mean...it doesn't mean. . .
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. I got you.
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MR. ALUETA: It doesn't mean the bed and breakfast permit will be issued to that LLC
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, okay.
MR. ALUETA: It will be issued only to the name of that specific permit.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Alueta. That, that clears it up for
me. And then one other thing I wanted to mention, Madam Chair, is the possibility of
some kind of grandfathering of existing lessees and if maybe the Department can tell us
how many permits currently exist to lessees.
CHAIR BAISA: Department.
MR. HUNT: I can't tell you off the top of my head but we would support some kind of
grandfathering for existing lessees.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. I think that's the fair thing to do. Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, and along the lines of what Member Medeiros was asking when
you have a large family and many of the members come in and sometimes they can't
agree. I agree with Member Anderson that it should be perhaps a majority. Because
sometimes you don't even know where the family members have gone. You know, I
mean you lose touch over time.
But my other concern is that through partitioning sometimes the properties where, you
know, an outside interest, a person who is not a member of the family, comes in and they
force a sale of the property or take it over. I know that's a completely different matter
but I want to make sure that, you know, this is for families. It's not for people who just,
you know, want to come in and invest in the property and there is, you know, a whole
group of individuals. So how would we.. .and I guess this would be to Corporation
Counsel, how would we address that issue? You know, if they don't have a family trust
but they're family members. Could you offer some kind of language? Because this is to
help the families. This is not to, you know, promote condominiumization, or you know,
other kinds of ownership.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hopper
MR. HOPPER: I'm not sure what you're asking. Would.. .you would want a bed and breakfast
permit only to be.. .well, at this point, as I'm hearing.. .well, first we've got the motion to
require only owners which at this point does nothing to the highlighted section here.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Right
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MR. HOPPER: It would deal with some of the other broader concerns although I suppose
another motion to amend the current motion could address that. But is, is the desire to.. . I
mean right now there could be multiple owners, family members, or non-family
members, one individual who owns that property, as long as they have an ownership
interest, could obtain a bed and breakfast permit and operate a bed and breakfast on that
property. In addition, I heard a discussion of.. .if there is a family trust, may be able to
hold a bed and breakfast permit provided that it involves only immediate family members
and that trust would be an owner of the property and also would be the permit holder in
that case. What are the.. .what's the situation that you're concerned with?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: If someone...let's say, and if you go back to the family trust, not all
people form a legal family trust. But one of the I guess people who has an undivided
interest in that property through partitioning - it's a process where an unrelated
individual comes out and buys out the ownership interest of one of the family members
and they then become a member of the hui. A legal, you know, owner having whatever
percentage interest that the former family member had. It's usually a mechanism that's
used in real estate law to force the sale of a property because usually the person that is
buying out that interest is the only one that has any money and then they subsequently
force the sale of the property. I just want to make sure that if it is to be in the name of a
person, that it was not a person that acquired their property through partitioning or
through means of partitioning.
MR. HOPPER: Well, I think if.. . I think any individual in a given situation can apply for a bed
and breakfast permit. I mean if you're going to allow an individual.. .an individual
person to apply for the permit I think that would apply to all individuals regardless of
how they obtained their interest in the property or what their family situation
is.. . however the person gets the property. If your concern is with the trust, you would
have to define what type of trust may qualify for this exception to the rule that an
individual person would hold it. But currently, it would be.. . it would be very difficult to,
to delineate which types of individuals could hold the permit other than saying that it
needs to be an owner of the property. So right now I see individuals and it's going to be
any individual. I don't see any basis whereby you could determine that a certain
individual based on how they acquired the property would be allowed or not allowed to
hold the permit. And as far as a trust, you could clear...clearly and narrowly define what
types of trust although that may be a difficult endeavor in and of itself. But if the
intention is to.. .is to keep family trusts, then I think that can be, you know, defined with
some amount of precision. But as far as limiting how an individual owner.. .if a person
has an ownership interest in the property and perhaps you could require as Chair Hokama
suggested the permission of the other owners or a majority of the other owners before the
person can get the permit or at least their permission to apply, then I don't see much else
that can be done as far as.. .as far as dealing with which individuals may or may not apply
for the permit.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:
legitimate family?

So even if they acquired the property through a forced sale of
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MR. HOPPER: That.. .those individuals wouldn't be entitled to the permits that.. . I mean the
permit wouldn't travel with the property in this case. I think that's the whole point. The
permit would either be with the trust or with the individual. It wouldn't.. .it wouldn't
travel with the property. So that new person once they acquire it would still have to
apply for a bed and breakfast permit and start from scratch. But regardless of how they
obtained an interest in the property I believe that they would be entitled to apply for
the. . . for that permit.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Is there any language that we could insert when it comes to
individuals that the.. .that this kind of practice, if the property or the applicant acquired
the property through partitioning, which is usually against native Hawaiian families. It's
a practice that I don't.. . I don't condone and I, I just think that, you know, from my
perspective anyway you're saying anybody can apply regardless of how they acquired the
property. Is there any kind of language that could be placed in that that, you know, the
Commission or whoever is going to approve this permit that if it was acquired through
those means that, you know, it would be taken into consideration in granting or whether
or not that permit would be granted?
MR. HOPPER: Well, as, as I . . .as I understand partition actions it's a method of property
division that can be, you know, that, that ends up with a court order determining legally
who has title to that property. Once that's established I mean I'm not.. .I'm not sure
if.. .if that can be considered as part of, you know, the application. I'm not sure which
sort of rational basis that would have in determining who would or who would not hold
those permits along with the other, you know, the other requirements, for example, owner
permission. I could look into that issue but from right now from understanding partition
actions and that they are a legally recognized manner of acquiring title to a property and
if they end with a court order delineating who the owners are to the property, then I think
at that point if that person is the legal owner of the property, there's not much that can be
done to restrict then that owner's right or perhaps even future owners right to apply for a
bed and breakfast permit. It would be I think extremely difficult to do that.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you for that explanation. I hate to belabor this point but it's
just because I don't condone that kind of practice and it's a way that many Hawaiian
families have lost their properties. So I guess I have my answer even though it
disappoints me. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. I'm aware of the time, as well as
the other Members, but you know with this issue that Member Hokama brought up the
proposed amendment, I'm ready to vote on it. And I think some of the issues.. .other
issues that have been brought up, I think at a later point maybe Members can propose
amendments to Chairman Hokama's amendment as well just to help to expedite and
move things along. So I just wanted to offer my comments on that. Thank you.

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

July 1,2008

CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Any additional comments, Corp. Counsel?

MR. HOPPER: Madam Chair, and then we would take obviously this amendment and work out
with Staff as far as the types of global changes that we would need to make to put that
into effect.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes. Is that our understanding, Committee?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Any additional comments or are we ready for the question?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Go for the question.
CHAIR BAISA: Alright. David, could.. .or somebody could you please repeat the motion so
we're sure what we're voting on?

MR. RAATZ: Staffs understanding of the motion was to limit B&B permits to property
owners.
CHAIR BAISA: Everybody clear? And we understand that there will be some additional work
done by Staff -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: --on the language. All those in favor please say aye?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carried. We have five ayes.

VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Hokama, Medeiros, and Molina, Vice-Chair
Johnson, and Chair Baisa.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

None.

MOTION CARRIED.
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ACTION:

APPROVE amendment.

CHAIR BAISA: And with that good piece of work done, it's been a very interesting morning.
We have lots more work to do after lunch so please everybody enjoy your lunch. I will
start promptly at 1:30. The meeting is now in recess. . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

12:02 p.m.
1:35 p.m.

CHAIR BAISA: . . .(gavel). . . The Committee will come back to order and we'll note that a
quorum is present. Mr. Planning Director, I think you.. .yours is the next move. Shall we
look at the use of accessory dwellings?
MR. HUNT: Yes, Madam Chair. We're ready to discuss that if you are.
CHAIR BAISA: I'm ready. I think we're all ready
MR. HUNT: A little bit of background again. This is in the June 27thmemo. There has been a
lot of discussion both at the Planning Commission level, lot of testimony in favor of
expanding the definition of a bed and breakfast to include the ohana or accessory unit. I
don't believe there's any preference whether it would be the owner living in the ohana
and renting the main house or vice versa. From my perspective it doesn't matter so I
wouldn't even go there. It does seem to offer a lot of solutions and compromises on this
situation that's been dividing the community and the Planning Department could
certainly support it particularly if it's with an owner of the property. There seems to be a
lot more support for that. The arguments in favor of course would provide additional
tourist options. We know what part they play in our economy.
On the other hand, there are some concerns frankly that it would remove potential units
from the long-term rental pool. We need to be realistic about that. There's, there's also a
concern that it would take away an incentive to do a pure B&B. Why would you do a
pure B&B when you could do this? But I think in, in a spirit of compromise the
Department could support this particularly with a, a provision that it's for the owner
on-site.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. I just want to make a comment and that is in regard to
this morning there was a reference to the Maui Planning Commission and their vote on
this issue. Subsequent to the vote on the issue, which was a four... -UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Two.
CHAIR BAISA: --there were only four people so they couldn't get five so they couldn't pass it,
the missing Planning Commissioner came to see me to let me know that he had been ill
that day and if he had been there, he would have voted yes. So I thought that's relevant
information because sometimes it's just happenstance that something goes one way or
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another because somebody may be ill or missing. So Members, we are open to your
comments, questions, or recommendations, or even a motion on this issue if someone is
so moved. . . .(change tape, start 3B). . . Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I just had a question because, you know, I didn't read through all the
minutes on the Planning Commission meeting and this would be for Mr. Hunt. With
regard to transient vacation rental operations which have been usually used where there is
accessory dwellings to the main dwelling, what is the difference between this definition
and then transient vacation rental? Because I thought the principal difference was that
with transient vacation rental they didn't necessarily have to serve breakfast, that's
maybe one thing, and then the other thing. . .
MR. HUNT: Okay. Can I answer that question, please?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Sure.
MR. HUNT: The difference is right now under your law or our law, if you don't have a owner
or a lessee in the same house as the guest, then everything else is a TVR. Whether it's
the ohana or whether there's no one on-site at all, it all gets lumped into a TVR which is
issued through the conditional permit process. So what this proposal would do would be
to expand the definition of a B&B to include a second dwelling and that would remove it
from the conditional permit process.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: They would still have to get a permit though.
MR. HUNT: It would be part of the B&B permit.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: And.. .but other than that, that, you know, is the only thing that's
different than between the TVR and the bed and breakfast?
MR. HUNT: The TVR is kind of a catchall for everything that's not a B&B. So there's
numerous examples that have come up. People who live on the adjacent parcel, not on
the same parcel - that wouldn't meet the definition of a B&B. Perhaps you have seven or
eight rooms or ten rooms so you don't meet the definition of a B&B. There's a number
of examples that you can come with. As long as it doesn't meet the definition of a B&B,
the only recourse of the proposal is to get a conditional permit as the law exists right now.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. So if...if you were operating a bed and breakfast and you had
your whole house, let's say it had six rooms or eight rooms or ten rooms, whatever it
might be. You're living in the ohana and you're renting out the rest of it. What is the
difference between that then and, and a transient vacation rental? On existing law there,
there is no difference then?
MR. HUNT: There is no difference. It's just a matter of how do you label it for processing a
permit.
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Well, what is the problem? What is the stigma? I mean I heard
several testifiers this morning actually, oh, we're not.. .you know, and I can understand
because I know some people that have traditional B&Bs where they live, you know, right
on the site. They operate it. They don't want to be lumped in with transient vacation
rentals. But there seems to be some stigma attached to it. Is, is that the whole thing - it's
not warm and fuzzy like a B&B or?

MR. HUNT: I'm not sure if there's a stigma attached to it or it's just that the way our law has
decided on it. Right now it clarifies that if you meet the exact definition of a B&B, which
I explained earlier, then you are allowed a B&B permit. Everything else has to be
lumped in with a TVR and that includes...you could have the owner renting out the
ohana, which is very similar to a B&B, but under our existing law that would be
classified as a TVR. And the same as no one on-site at all, manager, owner, et cetera,
there's no one on-site, that would be a TVR. So there is a wide spectrum of proposals
that are lumped together as a TVR.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: And, and if we bring in the transient vacation rental much like
Member Anderson was alluding to earlier, if we brought that in, then to my way of
understanding based on what you're saying, you know, it would be a fairer process. It's
just that they're not in the same dwelling. Is that correct? Or would they still have to get
separate permits, separate and apart?

MR. HUNT: The proposal that we're discussing right now is to expand the definition of a B&B
to include a second dwelling.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Right. I got that.
CHAIR BAISA: Uh.

MR. HUNT: If we pass that, then we can go on and discuss other options such as what do we do
about somebody that doesn't have a on-site manager or owner at all.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Okay. That's, that's fine. I just was concerned because
depending on what we do on the other ordinance depends on how I will feel about this
one. Because if we still have a fair option on the TVR side I mean to me it's six of one,
half a dozen of the other if we're treating the, the TVR in a similar fashion to the B&B.
So that's why this is very important to me because I mean right now it's not clear. So I
thank you.

MR. HUNT: And that's why I handed out the matrix to let you realize the big picture.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah.
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MR. HUNT: There's a lot of different options and we can just deal with the B&Bs if that's the
wish of the Council but there's other options out there that I think we should address and
that would include the conditional permit.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: And, and one final question. Because I believe that when.. .Old
Wailuku Inn is a bed and breakfast or a transient vacation rental?
MR. HUNT: It's a TVR because it doesn't meet the definition of a B&B. It operates very
similar to a B&B.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you.
MR. HUNT: One more editorial comment is there seems to be a lot more support in the
community for TVRs that are similar to B&Bs. The closer they get to be.. .being a B&B
there seems to be more support. So for instance, if you have an on-site manager or owner
as opposed to what I call a pure TVR where there's no one on-site at all, there seems to
be very little support or little support for that in the community. And so that's why we're
comfortable with expanding the definition of a B&B in this case for an owner to include
the second dwelling.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Because it has other limiting factors which may or may not
be included in the TVR ordinance if that's adopted.
MR. HUNT: If.. . I didn't understand
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: It has other limiting factors. Like when we're discussing the bed
and breakfast, there's some things that we may include in this ordinance that might not
possibly be included in a TVR.
MR. HUNT: Yeah, and there's limiting factors on B&Bs. They would still have to meet all the
criteria for a B&B and there's also community plan limitations -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah.
MR. HUNT: --that even though it's a B&B it would have to meet those.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. And, and I understand that.
MR. HUNT: And the other.. .the other limiting factor is we're suggesting in the same memo that
we look at caps so that we can streamline the permitting process, expand the definition of
B&Bs, but to address the worry that it's going to be opening up the floodgates, let's put a
cap on 'em.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you.
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CHAIR BAISA: Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Mr. Director, just expounding for a
moment on this new definition to include I guess ohanas as B&Bs. Do you have any
statistical numbers of how many people are out there were or are using their ohanas for,
you know, other purposes other than, you know, just having long-term rental?
MR. HUNT: As I understand it from the TVR people it's, it's a large percentage. That if we
expanded the definition of B&Bs to allow a second unit, and I think we should call it a
second unit because it could go either way, that that would address a lot of the concern in
the community. It's not going to address them all. There's, there's going to be other
issues and there's going to be people who fall out and we need to address them one way
or the other. But I think it would address a lot of the issues.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. In terms of enforcement if we were to expand this, you
know, include this, do you have the personnel to I guess enforce? Because since we're
going to be basically opening it up to potentially a lot more applicants out there, can you
say at this time you have the personnel to monitor and enforce?
MR. HUNT: I don't think it would have that big of an impact on enforcement. My concern
really is more the impact on housing and if we're taking potentially long-term, granted
they're not all going to be long-term, some of 'em would merely sit empty, but if we're
going to take some of those off the market for long-term rentals, there's an impact to
housing. But I think in the spirit of compromise we address that through a cap and say,
okay, as a community we can allow so many of these. It's a tradeoff between economic
development and providing for tourism and yet not removing all our housing for our
workers and our residents. And so if we cap it and say, we're going to only do so many,
that seems to be some middle ground.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Have you had an opportunity to meet with the Housing
Director to discuss this issue of the inventory of rental housing that's out there on the
market in relation to this?
MR. HUNT: Not, not to the specific proposal of the ohana. I note . . .when I met with her
regarding this whole legislative package, she did express concern about vacation rentals
in general and impacting potential long-term rentals.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Members.. .Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Madam Chair. And I just want to follow-up on
this, you know, I know you wanted to talk about the second unit, but.. .and I like the fact
that we've got some limits here. But I'd like to have a more clear idea of what we're
talking about. You know, it's.. .on the one hand I think it's probably a good idea to allow
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a permit for a second dwelling on the same property. Right now someone does a B&B in
the house they're living in and then they have to do a separate conditional use permit to
rent out the ohana. That's kind of an onerous process. And from my own point of view,
and again, Madam Chair, it's very difficult for us to be crafting legislation that is one size
fits all when there are a myriad or at least three or four different types of vacation rentals
out there. What may work for a two-acre parcel in Haiku with one main house and a
ohana isn't necessarily going to work for a multi-million dollar home along the shoreline
in South Maui. So I'm trying to get an idea and I kind of like the idea, you know, when I
go somewhere, I don't necessarily want to stay in the same house as the owner, you
know. I don't mind the owner being on the property but I don't want to share my
intimate vacation with somebody I don't know and I think a lot of people feel that way.
They want to have their own space. So I think having a second dwelling as part of the
B&B permit is okay as long as the person is on the property, whether it's the owner or the
property manager. But before we just give that a carte blanche based on this ordinance
that we're looking at with these numbers for limits, these are only, you know, you've got
400.. .maximum 400 units based on the Kauai [sic] Institute's Study. But how many
units in total were there in the Kauai [sic]Institute's Study including the TVRs? So I, I
gotta say I'm not all that convinced that that study is accurate. But how many total units
did that study say and that study was like in '05 or something?

MR. HUNT: It was published in July of '05 and I believe the number was approximately 1,100.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Eleven hundred?

MR. HUNT: No, that was all...all units and so when we subtracted out the permitted units, that
dropped it down. But the study also noted that they were increasing at 14 percent a year
so by the time we reanalyzed it in 2007 we estimated over 1,100...maybe 1,200. I think
since then the number has dropped down due to the number of people who've said that as
long as you're enforcing we're going to abide by the law.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So you guys think as of 2007 there were 1,100 or 1,200
units total?

MR. HUNT: Eleven hundred perhaps.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And that's what they thought Kauai [sic]Institute thought
there was in '05?

MR. HUNT: Well, that.. .again, the Kauai [sic] Institute number was total. We were saying
illegal there was 1,100 in 2007.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And how many legal?

MR. HUNT: Oh, another.. .it depends how either.. .whether you go permits or units and that
would be, you know, couple hundred, perhaps, units.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. So what I'm trying to get at, Mr. Director, are what
total numbers we're looking at. If we're going to set caps, Madam Chair, we need to
know what we, you know, what the actual figures are overall and I guess our best guess
estimate.
CHAIR BAISA: I was just going to say I don't think anybody knows actual figures.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right.
CHAIR BAISA: We have good guesstimates.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So of our guesstimate, if we're looking at 400 units B&B
and the total is 1,100, that's another 700 units out there that also could have second
dwellings.

MR. HUNT: Well, they would get those through either a TV.. .through a TVR permit. The 400
cap that we're proposing is just for B&Bs.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I realize that but you can't say you can have a second
dwelling unit for B&Bs and then not say.. .then say you can't do it for TVRs. I'm trying
to look at the overall impact. So if we're looking at a total of 1,100 operators who could
operate two units on one lot, then we're looking at a total of 2,200 units.

MR. HUNT: If there's a cap of 400, we would say there's a potential of 800 units.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, I know you keep going back to this, but I'm looking
at the bigger picture of, you know, TVRs as well as B&Bs. I'm just trying to see what
the bigger picture is so that when we make decisions on the smaller scope, we realize
what the impact is going to be in the bigger picture.

MR. HUNT: What we would propose to do is look at the cap again under the conditional permit.
Now our draft bill is suggesting that you actually eliminate the conditional permit so then
you wouldn't have to worry about a cap on those others. Now if Council doesn't want to
go down that road, then that opens up the question should we cap conditional permits as
well, or alternatively. . .
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, I mean I think capping is the big issue.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Because we want to control, you know, the proliferation of
the use of our residential housing for vacation rental because it is impacting the long-term
rental market and I know because I'm a long-term renter. And I don't know if there's
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anybody in these Chambers who's gone out and looked at rentals that are on the market
right now.
CHAIR BAISA: I have.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I have and I know what people are faced with and I know
that there's an awful lot of rentals out there right now that are fully furnished and capped
with a six-month lease. So what does that tell you? And I also know that the more that's
on the market, the more equalized the rental rates become for long-term renters. And
that's my primary concern, Madam Chair, that we are using our residential housing
inventory to meet the needs of the working people of Maui who keep this economic
engine going - the tourism industry. You know, I'm all for letting some people have a
piece of the pie as their own little vacation rental business, but not when it impacts the
ability and right to have adequate and fairly priced long-term rental housing for the
people who are out there breaking their backs everyday serving the tourists at all of our
resorts, at all of our retail stores. You know, the people that are making minimum wage
and have to find a place to live. So. . .
CHAIR BAISA: So Ms. Anderson, what is your recommendation?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, you know, I'm not going to make a recommendation
because, you know, if I knew what the overall cap was going to be. You know, when I
first looked at this 400 - I can live with that. But now we're talking, you know, 1,100,
double that with two dwelling units, you're looking at 22 [sic] units. So, you know, I'm
not a Member of the Committee. I'm just telling you how I feel. If I had more security
about where we're going to cap this, I don't see anything on here. I mean I'd like to see
the same breakdown for TVRs so we can see where we're going.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, with no objections, I'd like to call the industry representative and
ask him a question - Mr. Croly.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: No objections.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Croly, if you could, please? I'd like to know your recommend.. .your
reaction to these numbers?

MR. CROLY: Yeah. I appreciate the opportunity to speak to them. The Kauaian Study tried to
identify as many units that were being advertised in this way. And I'll be the first to
admit that I'm not sure that, that it was complete in what it was.. .in what it was doing
there. However, what it concluded was that there was 800 units being used that
represented 1,100 rooms. So in some cases a bed and breakfast that had six rooms was
part of the 1,195 that was in there. Okay. So it was 800 units representing 1,195 rooms.
And as we get into this discussion further we, we just have to recognize that the.. .the
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more we extend the bed and breakfast ordinance, the more it's addressing those that are
identified as TVRs right now. And, and we may find at the end of this that there's very
few TVRs, pure TVRs, that we have left to deal with. I don't think the numbers are
going to add up to 1,100 when we're done.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any questions to the representative besides mine? If not, thank you
very much. Okay. Members, additional comments on this issue? If not, is someone
ready to make a motion?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Maybe we can come back to this. Move on and address this at
a later time since there's still some I guess issues that may be out there. It's your call
obviously, Madam Chair, but just sharing with you my, my thoughts. Just a little more
time to think about it for me.
CHAIR BAISA: Well, we can do that. However, guys, I do want you to know that we have to
get through this. We cannot continue to put this on the backburner. This Committee has
a whopping agenda of which this is one item. And the longer we delay in making
decisions and moving something forward for the full Council to act on, the more things
back up, and it concerns me. I also know that the community that is affected by this is
very anxious to have a reading, yes or no. But I will respect the wishes of the Committee
if you would prefer to defer, then we'll move on to something else. Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. I'd just like to get some
clarification from the Department.. .Planning Department. As we're discussing, and
Member Anderson brought it forward, the capping, the amount, it shows Hana, 10
percent, 40 permits. If the Department can explain to me how that was arrived at?
CHAIRBAISA: Mr. Hunt.

MR. HUNT: The percentages were taken from the Kauai [sic] Institute report. So in those
estimates the Kauai [sic]Institute said, out of that 1,100 number, here's the breakdown
by community plan area. So our logic was that indicates to some extent what the market
is suggesting should be out there. So that was the percentages.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And, and in the description it says, the percentages
were based on the estimated unpermitted transient vacation rentals per community plan
region and that's where this 10 percent came from?

MR. HUNT: Correct
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see. Okay. And now when you.. .or when this survey or
study identifies Hana, what are the boundaries of Hana?
MR. HUNT: I'm. . .
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Is it by community plan boundaries?
MR. HUNT: I believe so but I'm not absolutely sure.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Okay.
MR. HUNT: I believe it was broken down by community plan.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Community plan? Okay.
MR. HUNT: We can check on that
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right. Yeah. I, I'd be.. .if it's by community plan, fine. If
it's not, I'd like to know what the difference may be in that. Thank you, Department.
Mahalo, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Member Johnson
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, and I asked this question earlier. Because Hana, some places in
West Maui, Kihei, Makena are in special management areas like in Lahaina, for example,
everything below Honoapiilani Highway is in a SMA area. I know much of Hana, some
of those units are there. How is that.. .we have special management area rules,
regulations, setbacks, all kinds of things that the Planning Commission has control over
under Coastal Zone Management Act, that I need to know out of these units, how is
this.. .is it just going to be outright, yeah, you know, we're setting the rules now and
forget about SMA law, and this is it?
MR. HUNT: By definition in the SMA most of these would be exempt. The Department would
likely find them exempt. If there's construction and ground altering activities involved,
perhaps not. If there's a cumulative effect, perhaps not, but the cumulative effect would
have to be on coastal resources. So for the most part, the SMA wouldn't be regulating
bed and breakfasts.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. I understand that. But let's say that all 88 of the units, which
are projected in the Kauaian Institute Study, were in the SMA area. I know that's not
realistic, but let's just say, for example, that they were. If 88 visitor accommodations are
operating in the special management area and what we're doing is actually authorizing
that, isn't it a cumulative thing that we're looking at.. .we're taking an action that has a
cumulative impact on allowing and legalizing, for example, 88 units? So. . .
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MR. HUNT: Well, the way the ordinance was crafted is you would have to have your building
already constructed - approved and constructed. So anytime a building is constructed
that would be regulated through the SMA. But then the actual change in the use to a
short-term rental from a long-term rental, it's difficult in my mind to see how that would
impact coastal resources. Now I'm not going to say absolutely it wouldn't. I suppose
you could paint some scenarios some way that it could, but generally speaking, I don't
see the difference between short-term rental and long-term rental and how that would
impact coastal resources which is what the SMA is intended to preserve.

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Well, and, and one of the things that we had gotten into was on
ocean recreation activities permits. The beach parks are there but there was an action
taken in the past by the Council that felt because it was a cumulative impact by allowing
people to do business in a beach park, that the interaction of how many bodies were
going into the ocean, how many people using the restroom, how many people are in need
of parking, that whatever that change or that authorization on the part of the Council in
terms of use, it had an impact. And I just. . .
MR. HUNT: We're not.. .we're not talking about surf lessons or weddings on the beach. We're
talking about short-terming...short-term renting a unit that could otherwise be long-term
rented. Now I suppose somebody could argue that with a short-term rental and a
cumulative impact of many of them in a particular area, you're going to have more
tourists going down and impacting the local beach and impacting the restroom at that
beach. I suppose that's possible. I think that's an extreme scenario.

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Well, I'm just looking at what our existing laws are and are we in
compliance with them. I don't believe that there's 88 bed and breakfast - maybe 88
transient vacation rentals, you know, in West Maui in, you know, let's say because
they're not all just contained within one unit. Many of them have separate locations.
Maybe Puamana I guess although I don't even know if they're TVRs. But I just want to
understand that what we're doing is not going to impact anything that we should be
actually overseeing. And if it's the Planning Commission's authority and if they had a
dialogue and considered this and if it was part of the discussion and there was thorough
exploration of the units in the special management area versus units outside of the special
management area, I . . .I'm hoping that took place.
MR. HUNT: There...there's been hours and hours of testimony. I think if you added them all
together it would be days and days of testimony regarding this legislation. There has
been very, very little, if any, regarding the SMA. I don't think this is an issue.

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Corporation Counsel.
MR. HOPPER: I'd just like to comment that neither you nor the Department would have the
authority to take away any jurisdiction of the Planning Commissions with regard to the
SMA. These applicants for bed and breakfast permits, if they're in an SMA, would have
to apply for an SMA assessment. And if they are exempted, they would have to be
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exempted based on State law and the rules of the Planning Commissions, which in some
cases.. .Molokai, for example, that decision to exempt is not the Planning Department's,
that's actually the Planning Commissions. But they would have to be exempted based on
State law. Allowing them to apply for these permits does not exempt them from the
SMA. They would have to still comply with the SMA law if they were within a special
management area, as would anybody proposing a, a new.. . a new use to a property, or you
know, getting a permit like this. So if they're doing something in a special management
area that is considered a proposed action under the rules of the Planning Commission,
they are required to comply with those rules, and if they do not, they would be subject to
fines. That would include bed and breakfast permits and the Council could not exempt
them. Only the Planning Commission would have the authority as designated by the
Charter to, to, to issue an exemption in that case.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and that's where.. .that's where my concern came in because
I'm looking at the matrix, I'm looking at these are the levels of approval, these are the
levels of review. So all we're doing is we're giving them the right to apply for a permit.
So if I understand what you're saying, Mr. Hopper, you're saying that assuming the
business has to comply with the law, ceased operations in a special management area
because they don't have a permitted transient vacation rental or a permitted bed and
breakfast, so what you're saying if I'm understanding you . . .(change tape, start 4A). . .
is that if we pass this legislation, they would then have to go before the Planning
Commission. Mr. Hunt could make an administrative decision. . .
MR. HOPPER: No. That depends on the rules of the Planning Commission. Some
commissions like . . .(inaudible). . . do allow the Planning Director to determine an
exemption. I'm getting a little.. . a little off-track, but the basic idea is that the Planning
Commission's jurisdiction can't be affected by legislation that you pass. You can...you
can basically.. .you can affect laws that are within your purview such as the, you know,
whether or not a B&B or TVR is, is legal as far as zoning laws, but as far as SMA laws
just as with, you know, for example, State laws, you can't affect those, those laws. You
don't have the authority in those cases. For example, if someone runs an unpermitted
TVR or B&B in a special management area, they are liable for and there are cases where
owners, even currently, have been cited for violation of Title 19 for running an illegal
short-term or vacation rental and for... if they're in a special management area, that's also
a violation of the special management area rules and they're subject to fines for both the
SMA and for the.. .for the zoning laws. So this would clear property owners as far as
applying for bed and breakfast as far as zoning is concerned. SMA, as far as capping,
that would allow how many people can go in and get the permits from a zoning
perspective. This would not in any way affect how the Planning Commissions would
review these proposed uses within the special management area. Their own rules would
determine that as well as State law.

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and thank you for clarifying that, you know, what the
procedure is because.. .and that I guess is where my concern comes from is that basically,
my understanding in Coastal Zone Management law is we have impaired waters,
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particularly, in West Maui, South Maui. I mean our shoreline properties are under
tremendous impact. For all intents and purposes, if these businesses were already in
existence, I have no idea because there's never been any analysis or review as to whether
or not the impacts that those operations are causing would be greater or less than a family
living there or a family living there for part of the year. So my concern is that if I know
this, and I know what's happening in the nearshore waters because we have to pay for all
the studies and mitigation measures and even in our beach parks, then what is my
responsibility to the community to protect the resource under Coastal Zone Management
Act if I believe that, you know, perhaps the rules that may be adopted aren't doing the job
as I feel it should be done. I mean there was just a whole bunch of timeshares approved
that I didn't agree with either but they got passed anyway. So that's my concern is that I
will abdicate my responsibility if I believe that those issues are going to be addressed. So
that's just my personal take. Thank you for the explanation. Thank you, Madam Chair,
for allowing me to explore SMA. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Alright. Questions asked and answered. Next? Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Madam Chair. I'm just wondering if the
Department has a handle on how many units whether it's from the Kauai [sic]Institute
Study, from the Department's own analysis, how many units in each of these community
plan districts are there being used for vacation rentals?
CHAIR BAISA: Ms. Anderson, can you use your mike? I can barely hear you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'm very sorry.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thanks. How many units are being used in each of these
community plan districts for vacation rentals? I'm trying to get the bigger picture and so
I'm just wondering do you guys have a handle on that? I mean you got 40 bed and
breakfast permits or uses.. .bed and breakfast uses. These are unpermitted based on the
Kauai [sic]Institute Study.

MR. HUNT: The percentages are taken from that study so you could just take the 400 and make
that a larger number.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Just translate that, that if you're saying 1,100 total, then
that means there's 700 TVRs, 400 B&Bs. So if we translated the . . . you think the
percentages are the same?

MR. HUNT: I don't agree with the 400 and 700 but the percentages are based. . .
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, you told us earlier it was 1,100 total.
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MR. HUNT: Correct
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So isn't four and. . .

MR. HUNT: Four is a number that I'm proposing. It's not.. .it's not based on.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Oh, I thought you said this was based on the estimate from
the Kauai [sic]Institute?

MR. HUNT: The percentages are based on that. The 400, the total that you take the percentage
of is based on something else.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: What's it based on?

MR. HUNT: It's based on my calculations on what would be a reasonable number to find some
balance between those competing goals that I've discussed earlier.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Well, then that.. .that's a whole different scenario
for me then. So... 'cause I thought the 400 was, of the 1,100 that the Kauai [sic]Institute
thinks is out there, 400 of them are B&B and the rest are TVRs.

MR. HUNT: No.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. So of the 1,100 that are out there, there could be
800 that are B&Bs and. . .

MR. HUNT: Oh, I think it broke it down by B&Bs. According to our definition it was smaller
than that. But by.. .if we expanded the definition to include a second unit, that would,
you know, take a larger chunk out of the 800.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right. So that's what I'm trying to get at Director Hunt
is . . . and let's just take a for instance here. So I think sometimes when you give an
example it's easier to understand what the person's trying to get at. So because we have
so many terms here.. . I mean all along I thought the 400 was a fixed figure. So, but let's
just take what we've got here. Let's take Paia-Haiku. We got 108 permits envisioned for
B&Bs in Paia. If you take the 27, and I'm just using this to get a realistic idea for my
own decision-making, so if there were, you know, the breakdown we have right here for
these total 400 units and the percentages, Members, are based on the 400. So, you know,
108 permits is 27 percent of 400. So if we take that same percentage and apply it to the
other 700 total short-term rentals that are perceived to be out there, TVR or not, and we
apply that to the 700, you get 189 units. So you add the 189 and the 108 permits and that
means you have a total of 297 units, single units, in the Paia-Haiku area that would be
dedicated or capped for the use of short-term rental whether TVR or B&B.
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So my question is, Mr. Director, in the Paia-Haiku community area what are the total
number of residential units in that area? So if we were to have.. .this is the number I'm
trying to get at, Madam Chair, for my own decision-making. I don't know if the other
Members see it this way but my primary responsibility is to make sure that there is
adequate housing for our residential population with the inventory that we have and can
we dedicate some of that inventory to the vacation rental short-term rental industry
without having a huge impact to the residential population. I think it already has. So say
there's 300 perceived units in vacation rentals in the Paia-Haiku area, and just for the
purposes of discussion, say there is 1,000 units out there, residential units. How many
residential units are there?

MR. HUNT: There is.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I bet you Joe knows.

MR. HUNT: There's 64,000 on the island.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I know but I'm talking about Paia-Haiku. Does anybody
have any idea? Does --

MR. HUNT: I guess
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --Scott Temya know? I mean that's what we need to
know, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Let, let him answer.

MR. HUNT: Your approach would, would base the percentage on the number of existing units,
housing units, which is reasonable if Council wants to go there. The downside of that is
most of your allowance for B&Bs under this cap under your scenario would then be in
Kahului and Wailuku because that's where most of our existing housing inventory is.
And what I'm suggesting is that doesn't. . .
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Wait, wait, wait, wait. I don't know how you.

MR. HUNT: Let me finish, please. What I'm suggesting is that doesn't match the demand that's
out there.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, I never said that. I never said anything about
changing the cap to Wailuku-Kahului. I mean I'm very realistic. If you're here on
vacation, you want to stay either in a shoreline area where you're, you know, close to the
amenities or you want to be, you know, Upcountry where you're close to the country
atmosphere. You're most likely not want to.. .going to want to be in Wailuku-Kahului,
which could be--no offense to anyone here--Anywhere, USA. So, you know, people
want to be in the vacation type areas when they're on vacation. So, you know, I'm not
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thinking what you said at all, Mr. Hunt. I'm thinking how many residential units do we
have in each community plan district, how many of those units are we going to dedicate
for the use of vacation rentals, a reasonable cap so that we can meet the housing needs of
our residents. We were told by the Housing Director just a couple months ago we're
4,000 units short to meet the housing demand today.

MR. HUNT: If you would like us to come back with the figures on existing housing inventory
by community plan, we can do that.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you very much. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any more comments about this? Yes, Member Johnson
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Another thing. Because we're looking at the cap space on
community plan areas, I know Ms. Perreira has been with us, because there are certain
community plan areas where it limits or it says shall discourage certain types of
accommodations. So have these percentages taken that into consideration?

MR. HUNT: No. The percentages is one cap and then they'd still have to meet the community
plan. So just because we're allowing, hypothetically we're allowing 40 units in Hana,
that doesn't meet they'd all be allowed if they are not allowed per the community plan. I
believe there's even language in here up top.. .above all the figures it says, as further
restricted by the applicable community plan.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Okay. That makes me feel a little bit better because at least
we're looking or you're looking at the community plan area because if there are
directives saying where development is desirable or not desirable.

MR. HUNT: I think you bring up a good point. These figures aren't guarantees or anything.
It's the absolute maximum and we may well fall short of that because of other
restrictions.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. And then in areas where we know we're having water
problems or even, you know, like I know in Lahaina there's a whole area where we're not
supposed to have any more cesspools. You know, we're supposed to be on septic and so
that's another big issue. And I know some of the people that have operated either TVRs
or B&Bs that that is a concern to them because, you know, there's that directive. So. . .

MR. HUNT: And again, our ordinance would propose that the building has to be permitted and
existing. So we wouldn't be looking at building impacts or building permits or any of
that. It would just be a change in the rental.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. And the final thing, the area that we're focusing on right now
or that the Chair is actually asking us to consider is that would be on your Page 2 where it
says, Chapter 19.04.040, bed and breakfast home means a use, it would be the definition,
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and then it would be at a maximum of two detached single-family dwelling units one of
which is occupied by owner-proprietor?

MR. HUNT: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. And so.

MR. HUNT: In addition to the next paragraph, we would have to amend 19.64 also
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. And so what.. .but the two detached single-family dwelling
units would mean that.. .it's not like you're talking about an additional one so there
would be the ohana and the main dwelling. And then the owners could live in the main
dwelling or rent the ohana or live in the ohana and rent out the main dwelling.

MR. HUNT: Yes. Under that scenario, if, if you follow the whole package of bills, we're
actually proposing that in the agricultural land, agricultural zone, that B&Bs be allowed.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah.

MR. HUNT: Once you get into the agricultural zone they're no longer technically considered
ohanas, they're farm dwellings and so you just have two farm dwellings.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: That's a whole 'nother thing I think.

MR. HUNT: I don't mean to parse words or whatever but technically they're not ohanas at that
point.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. And then.. . okay, so you're saying and.. . overnight
accommodations are provided to guests for compensation for periods of less than 180
days?

MR. HUNT: That's what matches our existing definition -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.

MR. HUNT: --of transient vacation rentals. So that would just make it consistent.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Madam Chair, to move this forward I will make a motion that
the definition as recommended for bed and breakfast homes be expanded as noted by the
Planning Director to a maximum of two detached single-family dwelling units one of
which is occupied by the owner-proprietor.
CHAIR BAISA: Do we have a second?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second
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CHAIR BAISA: Okay. We have a motion and a second. Yes, Corp. Counsel
MR. HOPPER: Just as a clarification I would add the phrase "on the same lot" after the word
"units" to clarify that it means the dwelling units are on the same lot. As it reads now
would simply allow the person to have two units wherever. So I think on the same lot
would be important.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Madam Chair, I add "on the same lot" as a , ..an inclusion in my
main motion.
CHAIR BAISA: Second to accept that friendly amendment?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No objections.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Okay. Maker of our motion, Ms. Johnson?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. The reason I'm doing this is because I understand some of the
complaints I guess, you know, we can go back and forth on this all day.
CHAIR BAISA: All year
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: It's to me it is six of one, half a dozen of the other and I don't care
whether you call it a bed and breakfast or a transient vacation rental. I've even known
people that in order to get through the strict definition of bed and breakfast there's a thing
called a breezeway and they just simply -CHAIR BAISA: They connect.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --attach and connect. So there's all kinds of ways that, you know,
nothing is bulletproof but I just would like to move this along and there are I'm sure other
areas. This is right now one way that we can at least move this forward and I'm not sure
about the caps again, but you know, -CHAIR BAISA: We'll get to that.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --that's another subject. But I, I just feel we've got to make a
decision. So I'll throw it out there.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Member Molina, any comments?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No. I'm ready for the vote.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Medeiros
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair, I just wanted some clarification
from the Department. On zoning, such as ag, you can have whether it's called an
accessory farm dwelling or a second farm dwelling other than the main house, can you
have more than one accessory or farm dwelling other than the main house?
MR. HUNT: Yes. The third dwelling would require a $35,000 income.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: From ag operations?
MR. HUNT: Correct.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : I see.
MR. HUNT: That's in. . .that's in your existing law.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : I see.
MR. ALUETA: Yeah. You have to have two or three but you also have to have a minimum five
acres.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see. Okay. Thank you for that clarification. Mahalo
Mahalo, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Additional comments? Are we ready for the question?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Call for the question.
CHAIR BAISA: All those in favor please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no?
CHAIR BAISA: Motion carries. Record should note that we have four ayes and that Member
Hokama is excused.
VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Medeiros and Molina, Vice-Chair Johnson, and
Chair Baisa.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.
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EXC.:

Councilmember Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

APPROVE amendment.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Sorry - clarification. Did we include the amendment to or the
Department's suggested amendment for 19.64 as well in that motion or is that. . .
CHAIR BAISA: I believe there was a reference to the Planning Director's -COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: --corrections or additions in, in the motion. Correct, Members Johnson?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So that was included?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you.

MR. HUNT: I believe that was to amend the definition as recommended by the Director.
Technically, the definition is 19.04.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.

MR. HUNT: To cover your bases you might go back and add the "to revise 19.64.030A"
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Madam Chair, would you like -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --me to make a motion?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, please.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. I move that under the Chapter revision 19.64.030.A[sic] that
it reads, short-term rental use shall be permitted in a maximum of two single-family
dwelling units per lot.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second
CHAIR BAISA: Very good. Any discussion of that? Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I just need another clarification. What's the difference,
Department, between lot and parcel?
MR. HUNT: I don't believe there is any.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Is it synonymous?
MR. HUNT: We can look that up.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Because sometimes it's referred to as parcels and then now
we hear it's a lot. So I think we need to know if there is a difference because that will
make a difference on this legis.. .legislation.
CHAIR BAISA: I, I. . .
MR. HUNT: When, when you do a subdivision, you end up with lots.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Right.
MR. HUNT: And I think prior to them being subdivided they're parcels.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Because it's, you know.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Medeiros, we have our Real Property Tax expert in the audience.
Scott, would you like to come down and answer the question, please? We might as well
deal with it right now. No time like the present. This is Scott Temya.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair, for the -CHAIR BAISA: No problem.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --resource
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Temya. Could you please answer the question for us?
MR. TERUYA: Madam Chair, Mr. Medeiros, there is a difference between lots and parcels.
Lots are...you can have two lots per parcel, --

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Right.
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MR. TERUYA: --you know. So I think the recommendation should be parcels if that's what
you're looking at - a parcel of land. Or you could...if you mean lots, you mean lots, but
they're different, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right. So with that description by the Real Property Tax
Division I would like to know if the Director of Planning has, you know, any comments
after that description?
CHAIR BAISA: Certainly. Mr. Hunt.

MR. HUNT: Nothing to add other than I'll learn to keep my mouth shut. . . .(laughter).
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. So you.. .you feel that the way Member Johnson has
worded her motion that there's no confusion about lot and parcel?

MR. HUNT: Yes
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Okay. Mahalo, Madam Chair
CHAIR BAISA: And now we're all clear?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: We have our Corp. Counsel going to help us some more.

MR. HOPPER: I'm sorry. Mr. Raatz, Raatz just pointed out to me that to be consistent in this
section we should say at the end instead of two single-family dwelling units per lot, it
should be "two single-family dwelling units on the same lot".
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. That makes it very, very clear. Are we all okay now?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
CHAIR BAISA: And we all understand the motion? Okay. All those in favor say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? The motion carries and we'll mark the record four ayes and
Member Hokama excused.

VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Medeiros and Molina, Vice-Chair Johnson, and
Chair Baisa.

NOES:

None.
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ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

APPROVE amendment.

CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Members. We're moving on. Mr. Hunt, let's go ahead.

MR. HUNT: Another critical issue staying on kind of the big global picture is whether the
Council is comfortable delegating down to the Planning Department the administration of
these B&B permits. The existing law has three types of B&Bs and depending on the size
of the room and the size of the lot, et cetera, the Planning Department has the authority to
approve one to two bedrooms, three to four bedrooms require the Planning Commission,
and five to six bedrooms requires it goes all the way to Council. And there's been a lot of
talk about streamlining. The Department hears this constantly. There was a lot of debate
on these bills but I think I can honestly say that the, the concept of streamlining received
almost unanimous support from the citizens and from the Planning Commissions. But
it's up to you folks to decide whether you're comfortable with that.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hunt, can you clarify one more time what we would be delegating to the
Department and what would not be coming here? What's the difference?

MR. HUNT: Under the proposal by the Department as the bills are written, all B&B applications
would be authorized to be approved by the Planning Director, the Planning Department,
unless there was certain things that happened. If 30 or 40 percent of the neighbors
objected, it would bet kicked to the Planning Depart, pardon me, Planning Commission.
If there was a variance granted in regard to the site or.. .the application, it would get
kicked to the Planning Commission. And there's a third one, Joe?
MR. ALUETA: That would be.. .the two others would be if there was another bed and breakfast
within 500 feet, it would get.. .it would be bumped up to the Planning Commission. And
then the last is if the applicant did not agree with the limitations established by the
Director, he could appeal that decision or not appeal but he could request that, that the
Planning Commission make a ruling on it on a determination. Because right now under
the existing law you have to have a minimum lot size of I believe 6,000 square feet or
like 7,500 square feet. There's a lot limitation on those lots that can have a bed and
breakfast and the number of rooms that those bed and breakfast.. .number of rooms can
be on that size of a lot. We would leave that discretion to the Planning Director to
determine based on the lot size how many rooms you could have. This would open
up.. .our thinking was that this would open up the bed and breakfast opportunities at least
to do a one or two bedroom on smaller lots on Lanai and even Molokai or even in the
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urban interim districts of Paia and Haiku where you have smaller lot sizes. So if you had
a four or five thousand square foot lot, under the current process you couldn't even apply
for a B&B permit. Under the proposed changes they would at least be able to come in for
a B&B permit. It doesn't mean that you'll be allowed to have a six bedroom, but maybe
a one or two bedroom given your lot size and your configuration. You'd be at least open
to it. Right now the current law shuts that door for all of those small lots.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Members? Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Because the question I asked earlier about Coastal Zone
Management, many of these units are going to be in the Coastal Zone Management area,
which the Planning Commission and Planning Department have control over anyway. So
from that perspective I feel they know what the situation is probably more so than the
Council. I'm not going to get into the farm area and the ag area because that's where I do
have some concern.
CHAIR BAISA: We're going to get to that next.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. But, but anyway I really feel that depending on, you know, if
the Administrative Rules are actually implemented to look at areas that are more
sensitive, to look at areas that maybe have some overcrowding already, I think the
Planning Department pretty much knows and particularly now because the General Plan
is facing them with some of the shortcomings of our resources and different community
amenities that are placed on the community. So I, I personally feel to move things
forward, I would be willing to give up this authority at least to allow some of these things
to take place and get a yes or no rather than just continue this whole thing on and on and
on.
CHAIR BAISA: I can't tell you how much the Chair shares that opinion and how much I
appreciate your saying that. You know, I am concerned about how long things take and
we hear it as Council Members constantly. That people keep telling us can you please
make a decision, can you please move things along, and I'm trying very hard to do that. I
think that it's better to make a decision and say yes or no than to sit because people don't
know what to do. You know, if you're going to buy a property or whatever, you want to
know what you can do with it. And of course, people have been misled up until now and
that's caused a lot of this problem. But I think if we have clear cut rules, people will
know what to do and then they'll just act accordingly. But the more we drag this on, the
worse it hurts. So I am, you know, I'm very excited that we're making progress today
and we're making decisions. And yes, they won't be perfect and we may have to come
back next year and sit here and change some of it, but if we have to, we have to, and
that's just our job. Members, any more comments about this issue? Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. I have to admit I'm really hedging
on this one.
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CHAIR BAISA: Good
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Whenever the issue comes up where the Council has to give
their authority or oversight, it's just natural for me to have some reservations. Personally,
I'm not really quite ready to make a decision on this but if the Committee wants to.. .the
majority of the Committee Members want to move, then you know, so be it. But I'm just
letting you know. Was there a matrix provided for us, you know, in terms of if we
accept, you know, what the Department wants versus, you know, what we presently
have? I mean for me I'd like to do more of a comparative analysis on it to see, you know,
what's the tradeoff with us accepting the recommendation from the Planning Department
if we do give up our authority.
CHAIR BAISA: In this particular instance?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
CHAIR BAISA: We can ask Director Hunt if he can give us a little more information or -COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: --maybe Mr. Alueta, whoever wants to answer us
MR. HUNT: You need to keep it in perspective of that matrix I handed out earlier. All we're
asking for at this point is B&Bs. Now we've expanded the definition to include a second
unit but we've also tightened the definition to require the permit be in the name of the
owner. So it's just the proposals that meet that definition would then be authorized by
the Planning Department unless there was those four instances. So anything outside of
the definition of a B&B would still be required to go through a conditional permit process
even though we're going to talk about that down the road.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: So it sounds to me like what Director Hunt is asking we let the Planning
Department decide is something that's fairly cut and dried. I mean the person has taken
the checklist and yes they have this and yes they have that and yes they have this; okay,
they satisfy all these needs. Then he can make that decision. But where there's
controversy in these instances that he pointed out, then they would not be able to do that.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: The conditional use permit process.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah. So that's essentially what we would be approving. Is that.. .Corp.
Counsel, any, any pearls for us?
MR. HOPPER: Well, for you to see precisely what.. .the provisions about the, the meat of the
changes that would go from Planning . . .(change tape, start dB). . . in some cases
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Planning Commission and in other cases the Council permission going down to the
Director would be on Pages 6 through about 10 of your . . .the bill we had just been
reading. That goes through.. .and I know we don't want to look at the precise changes
but that's the answer to your question. That's what's being changed. You can see the
bracketed material that's taken out. There's no more Type 1, 2, and 3 bed and breakfast
permits. That structure is no longer there. As Mr. Alueta said before there's certain
types of permits that would have to go to the Planning Commission. I believe that's the
highest level of review that you have for a bed and breakfast in this case. Council review
is no longer required for any bed and breakfast permits but the Planning Commission
review may be required. So with this bracketed material you can see clearly how the
permits used to be heard and how they are anticipated to be heard. It, it gets detailed in
reading all of the.. .all of what's taken out and what's put back in, but you know, that's,
that's the substance. That's the answer to your question. That's where the changes are
being made and that shows what used to be either Planning Commission or Council is
now with the Director in most cases because that would be the quickest way I think for
approval. So that's what.. .where their streamlining apparently comes up.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you for that explanation.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Molina, does that help you be more comfortable?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh, it helps. Still I haven't reached that level of comfort I
would normally like to have but it does help. At least it provides a little more clarity so.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. I understand your dilemma. Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. I just wanted to not lose sight. Mr. Vanderbilt reminded me
because Molokai.. .and I think actually we should because their Planning Commission
and because I don't know, Mr. Hunt, if Lanai.. .did Lanai want to review or did this not
come up?

MR. HUNT: They didn't want to review it. They wanted to leave the conditional permit for one
year to allow them to update their community plan. In response to Molokai we.. . I think
we've even discussed inserting language back in the actual ordinance when we put it up
there. I didn't raise it because we're talking global - big picture.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and I did not want to lose sight of that because I want to make
sure that we do that, but also because of the testifiers from Hana. I realize Hana doesn't
have a Planning Commission but I believe that out of respect for the community and
because they did raise issues that they want an opportunity to kind of, you know, just see
who's coming in to their community or...and granted there's only 40 permits under B&B
so it may be all of the ones that were in existence. But I would like to make some kind of
exception for at least Hana then and Molokai.
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CHAIR BAISA: Member Johnson, we have a proposed addition to address that and we haven't
gotten there yet.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh.
CHAIR BAISA: But we will be definitely proposing something to take care of Molokai, Lanai,
and Hana.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: And then the other thing, because the Administrative Rules are
another process I think that I can understand Member Molina because I feel the same
way. It . . . it's kind of a conflicted position you're in but because many of these are
already in special management areas, which we have no control over, just think,
Mr. Molina, of how much time you'd be able . . .(chuckles). . . to have to devote to other
things besides the permits that come into the SMA areas. So, you know, from that
perspective I, I . . .if I see some red flag in the Administrative Rules and it's really not, you
know, at a comfort level that Council Members all of sudden it's raising a red flag that,
hey, that wasn't discussed at Council level, you know what, we can change the law.
CHAIR BAISA: I. . .
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I mean we.. .we're making it now so we can change it. That's our
prerogative. But I think I'm putting a certain degree of faith and trust that the
Administration sincerely wants to deal with the issue, get people legal, and then sift
everything out little by little to see who's going to continue, who isn't, and what needs to
be brought into compliance. So I'm willing to put that monkey on their back as opposed
to ours because it is going to be a 300 or 800 pound gorilla, you know, -CHAIR BAISA: Well
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --staring them. This is not something I would look forward to,
Mr. Hunt, if I were you. But.. .but anyway I'm willing to move this forward.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Johnson, thank you very much. I, too, share, you know, every time
that we assign a responsibility that has been in Council it's differ.. .it's difficult because
we all feel this burden of responsibility to make the decisions as the lawmakers. But I
think we also inadvertently tie things up and I don't know about the other Committees
but I'm sure Member Molina and everybody has the same load in their Committees.
We're trying to figure out how do we get through all this and if we can have the Planning
Department take some of the things that, you know, are really cut and dried because it
pretty much outline what can and cannot be done, then I'm willing to take that, you
know,. . .it's not really a risk. I'm willing to try that and if it doesn't work, then like you
say, we can bring it back and change it. We're not doing any of this in stone. We're
doing it in a paper and nowadays on computer which is even easier to fix. So I, I'm
comfortable. Yes, Member Medeiros.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. Yeah, I have some concerns and I
think they were raised before when we discussed this at one particular meeting. But the
question was raised or the perspective was raised that the reason that it comes to Council
for review and approval on a lot of things is that we're elected officials. We're
accountable to our constituents, whereas other officials that are not elected are not
accountable. So when there's a controversy on something, if it's going to be reviewed
and approved by the Council, the constituents can come to us. Whereas, they can voice
their concern to departments, but you know, it's not the same as voicing their concerns to
their elected officials. Certainly, the Administration, the buck stops at the elected official
at the top, but I think when nine Members are considering something it gives a more
overall representation of the community. So that would just be my concern on this. But I
can understand how things can move quicker if, you know, we give authority to some
other positions to make that decisions. But thank you for allowing me to make that
perspective.
CHAIR BAISA: You know, it's kind of like letting your child leave home. You know, you
know it's something you've got to do but it's really hard to let it go because you're
responsible and we do feel responsible. But I think that, you know, the workload that the
Council has now has changed considerably from when things began and now we all have
tremendous workloads and very little time to get our work done. I think those of you
who have been following me with this TVR/B&B thing can see how.. .how little we can
get done in a matter of four or five meetings. And we don't have a meeting every week.
We have one every other week and sometimes we don't have one for a while like during
Budget. And so we have very little time to do our work. And so I think we have to look
at trying to, you know, respond to the public and I think the public wants us to take care
of business. And you know, it's, it's always.. .I'm sorry to say this, damn if you do and
damn if you don't. You know, if we.. .if we give it up and there's a problem, then we're
going to get blamed. If we don't give it up and don't do anything, we're going to get
blamed. So such is life. We're just doing the best we can. Director Hunt. You're our
partner, right?
MR. HUNT: Just to try and offer a little more comfort. Every B&B would be notified to the
neighbors so there would be that opportunity. We also are looking at this as kind of an
incentive. Which of that list that I gave you.. .which of those seem to have more public
support? B&Bs seem to be those and so by providing more expedited process that's
giving people an incentive to apply for a B&B as opposed to a TVR, which is what we
want people to do. And finally, we have to remember the, the situation we're in right
now. When I sat here a year and a half ago in January, you told me to go start enforcing
against unpermitted TVRs and we've done that and there's been some consequences.
And we need to address those and one of the ways to do it is to get an expedited
permitting process for those ones that we think are consistent with our General Plan, our
community plan, and our citizens values. We're not opening up the floodgates. We're
proposing caps. We're saying it's only for B&Bs. And so I would ask that you find
some comfort in that.
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CHAIR BAISA: I just want to make one last comment on this issue and then we'll, we'll close
it. But I want to say I've been working very, very closely with the Planning Department
with Director Hunt and with Joe and with all of the people who helped me with this. And
you know, there's been a real good spirit of cooperation and coming to the center. You
know, when we started talking about this we were like this and then we moved closer and
closer and closer and everybody has tried to craft something that we can all live with. So
I have a great level of comfort that Director Hunt will work very hard to make good
decisions on our behalf. So I'm very comfortable with it. Do we need a motion to this
effect, and if we do, can we please have one?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Madam Chair, you know, just before I make the motion I just
wanted to say that one of the.. .one of the other things that I'm, you know, I've looked at
for a long time is that some of the decisions you make, and I do agree with Member
Medeiros, yes, we are the elected officials, but even in the cases where we have
absolutely no authority over Honoapiilani Highway, we have no authority over the
hospital, I mean all these things. No matter what - we get held accountable for it
anyway. So for me I just feel that the Planning Department has taken a lot of flak
because of what we did on the Council. We filed the measure and we just felt it was not
workable. So as a result to that this would be an opportunity I believe for the
Administration to actually begin to implement some of these permits because there's
been a lot of them that just were sitting there waiting with no mechanism to be able to be
brought forward.
So I'm comfortable knowing that there are caps with the requirement that just because
there's a cap doesn't mean that even this many will get approved. I would like to see
what happens as a result of this because I think this is kind of like the shakedown cruise
where you're going to see how many people turn in applications. If we do what we did
before, I can guarantee you, the same number of applicants are going to be there and right
now I have legitimate B&B operators, you know,--and please don't take this the wrong
way, Planning Department,--but they're just as frustrated as some of the non-permitted
ones because these guys are spending so much time on other things that, you know, even
on this ordinance. So I'd like to also help the legitimate B&B owners that are having to
struggle and our Planning Department sometimes just can't get to it so I'm, you know, if
the Members don't have any objection, you know, I mean it's either going to come down
as pass or fail or whatever, but I'm willing to make a motion.
CHAIR BAISA: Vice-Chair, I've been advised that because we're supporting the language in
the bill we will not need a motion.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, okay.
CHAIR BAISA: So all we need is consensus and it seems like we're there. Anybody, anything
additional? Wow, you're good. Thank you. Thank you very much, Committee. Boy, I
tell you, my Planning Committee is dynamite. . . .(laughter). . . Come on, moving on.
Do you want to talk about.. .let's go for it.
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MR. HUNT: What we've done now is essentially talked about the standards of a bed and
breakfast and we can go back and revisit those, especially some of the fine language that
was up on the wall earlier. But in staying with the global theme, now we need to start
talking about in which zones we would allow them. Currently, B&Bs are only allowed in
the residential district. So even if you meet the definition of a B&B, under our existing
laws, a pure B&B if you apply for one, for example, in the rural zone, you have to get a
conditional permit because there is no provision for it in the rural zone. So what the
Planning Department did in our bills is we proposed that the rural zone also be allowed to
have B&Bs and this item I believe received no opposition. The citizens, the Planning
Commissions, everyone agreed this seems to be a good idea.
CHAIR BAIS A: Members? Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Madam Chair, thank you. I wanted to raise a question and
it, it pertains to something we already discussed and I'm sorry that I'm raising it now and
I don't mean to interrupt Director Hunt, but I think it will help me decide whether I
would want to propose an amendment later on, on something we voted on. And, and, you
know, we called Mr. Teruya down because I asked the question about the difference
between lot and parcel and I was remiss in not following up that question. He did
describe it but my question is, is there a possibility that property can be just a parcel
without any lots on it? And as Mr. Alueta kind of described how East Maui is I mean
you can have a parcel of 120 acres. I don't know if it's a lot or just a parcel. And if it's
just a parcel, then those people would never be able to apply because our language says
lot.
CHAIR BAISA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So if I can clarify that with Mr. Teruya if he's still available
or if the Planning Department can answer the question?
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. We might as well, like I said, deal with it while we're
thinking about it because we don't want to lose it, nor do I want to lose Mr. Teruya who
is.. .on the telephone.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Oh. . . .(chuckles). . .
CHAIR BAISA: So . . .(chuckles). . . he's, he's going to take his phone call and when he's done,
we'll, we'll deal with it.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, and I . . .Madam Chair, I'll be willing to wait later to
bring that question up if you want to move on what. . .
CHAIR BAISA: We'll do what we can. Corp. Counsel seems to be ready to help us out
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MR. HOPPER: Well, just as a clarification. The definition for lot here would be taken from the
zoning ordinance and the zoning ordinance says, lot means a parcel of land considered as
a unit and enclosed within defined boundaries or a building site having the required area
for certain use or occupied or intended to be occupied by a building, a group of buildings,
and accessory buildings in compliance with the requirements in each zone. That would
be the applicable definition and I think the Director and Joe Alueta both may have
reasons for why a lot is used, not only in that portion, but it's used in other portions here
as well. It may be because of that definition. But so you're aware since you're using this
in Title 19 the definition in Title 19 would apply.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Madam Chair, I want to thank Corp. Counsel for that
clarification. I just want to be sure that we don't eliminate -CHAIR BAISA: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --the potential for people on certain land descriptions not to
be qualified to apply. But mahalo for my opportunity.
CHAIR BAISA: No problem and thank you very much for bringing it up. You know, it's better
that we deal with these things as we go and when we think of 'em particularly since we
have the resources with us right now. It's harder to go back and fix, then it is to fix now.
Okay. We were talking about our next issue which is where we would allow B&Bs.
Okay. Comments? Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: We received a communication from Mele Carroll, Representative of
House District 13, and in it she talks about the State Land Use Commission special use
permit in the agricultural areas. So could you address.. . I assume you have a copy of this,
Mr. Hunt?

MR. HUNT: We're going to get to ag land next.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Okay. Because I thought that you had said the zoning areas
where this is permitted. So, you know, I'm okay with it in residential. I think we have to
address Ms. Perreira's question of business-country town because that was one of the
issues that she had raised in that zoning category. I think also I don't have as much
problem in rural provided that the community plan and the general plan support it. But
where I have my problem is on ag. That's, that's my view at this time.

MR. HUNT: And I probably didn't lay out the framework as clearly as I should have. There's,
there's a number of zones that we need to start addressing and I'd suggest we take them
one at a time and so let's start with the rural, and certainly the ag is worthy of some
debate, but if we could just focus on the rural for now.
CHAIR BAISA: Director Hunt, would you like to address that suggestion that was made by
Ms. Perreira about business-country town? Or Mr. Alueta, whoever?
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MR. ALUETA: The business-country town issue deals relating to transient vacation rentals and
does not deal with bed and breakfast, yes. But we will note that bed and breakfasts are
also currently under the ordinance allowed only in the residential district but as well as
the business district where an existing single-family resident exists. So you can do a
B&B right now under the existing law in the residential district and in the -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Business.
MR. ALUETA: --business district.
MR. HUNT: And we're proposing to expand that to rural for now and we'll come back with
some further suggestions.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. And, and I guess as far as business-country town exists
because we've sort of altered the definition of a bed and breakfast to kind of mirror in
some instances what a transient vacation rental might be defined as, you know, do you
have any thoughts on that?
MR. HUNT: Well, as we expand the definition of B&Bs perhaps we can then remove TVRs
elsewhere because their not needed - that's one option. Remove the conditional permit that's another option.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. For me I've reached a good
comfort level with the Director's recommendation to allow B&Bs in the rural area and
I'm ready to -CHAIR BAISA: Would you like to make a motion?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --if you seek, seek a motion for that.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah, let's have it just to have it on the record.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, Madam Chair. I move that we allow the bed and
breakfasts in the rural areas.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Second for discussion.
CHAIR BAISA: Very good. Any more discussion? Yes, Member.. .Director Hunt
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MR. HUNT: The term rural has some ambiguities in there's like rural areas out in the
countryside, a rural countryside, a rural landscape. I would suggest you use rural
districts.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Rural, okay
CHAIR BAIS A: Rural districts.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
Okay, Madam Chair. If there's no objections, I'll
add...include the word rural, add the word "districts" to rural, so rural districts.
CHAIR BAISA: We'll take that as a friendly amendment, -COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Inclusion to. . .
CHAIR BAISA: --Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah, and I will second that for discussion.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Discussion, Members? Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I, I would add a further amendment, you know, an end I guess it
goes without saying, provided that it is supported by the community plan.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I'll second.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. We have an amendment. Any discussion of it? Mr. Alueta.

MR. ALUETA: Just one point of clarification. The, the proposed 19.29 amendments is to allow
for bed and breakfasts within the County rural districts subject to 19.64.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Which is?

MR. ALUETA: Which is the standards in which you were.. .which is the bed and breakfast
ordinance standards that you were previously discussing. So if you.. . I just want to make
it.. .if that is your intent. You're not just saying you can do a B&B -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah.

MR. ALUETA: --and there's no standards. . . .(chuckles).
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, oh, no.

MR. ALUETA: You want to have them go through a --
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes

MR. ALUETA: --permit process.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Right.

MR. ALUETA: Correct, as permitted under 19.64
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: And, and I, I guess because now we're on my amendment. Is there
any problem, Mr. Hunt, with just adding in that further clarification going back to
community plan or?

MR. HUNT: We don't have a problem but you really don't need it. We wouldn't allow it if we
found . . .(inaudible). . .
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, I know. But sometimes when people just, you know, the
more times you mention it, nobody can look at that area or that part of the Code then and
say, oh, well, I didn't know about this so I don't understand the community plan. So, you
know, they won't have an excuse.

MR. HUNT: Again, I don't see any harm in it but we don't have it in the other provisions. We
don't say that they're allowed in residential subject to the community plan.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and maybe that's one of the wordsmithing things that we
could do to be consistent is, you know, when we go through the whole thing, always just
refer back to the community plan. Because I, I don't want anybody coming to the County
and saying they didn't know.

MR. HUNT: You know, another thought would be when we go back through the actual wording
of the 19.64, the standards, that we could make sure there's a clause in there that says you
have to be compliant with the applicable community plans which it goes without saying.
But if you want to throw that in there, I, I just thinking out loud I think that might be a
better approach so that would.. .then that would be for any B&B, -CHAIR BAIS A: Everything.

MR. HUNT: -- not just in the rural zone.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and that, that would be fine with me. So, Madam Chair,
I'll withdraw my, my amendment at this time if we can insert that other language.
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CHAIR BAISA: I think that's appropriate.
MR. ALUETA: And from the Department's standpoint, yeah, we can.. .we have added the tag
line of subject to further restrictions of the community plan . . . as defined in the
community plan. Because there are provisions within some community plans, such as
Paia-Haiku, as well as Hana, that sets further limitations.
CHAIR BAISA: Good. Okay. Everybody clear? Okay. We have a motion on the floor
David, can you help us remember what it is?
MR. RAATZ: It's basically to accept Section 1 of the bill before you which provides an
amendment to establish bed and breakfast homes subject to Chapter 19.64 of this Code as
permitted use in the rural districts.
CHAIR BAISA: Everybody clear? I just want to make sure we know what we're voting on.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So, Madam Chair, we're voting on the main motion or the
amendment?
CHAIR BAISA: This is the main motion. The amendment was withdrawn.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIRO S : Okay. I thought.
CHAIR BAISA: It was withdrawn because Member Johnson -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: --was going to add something to refer to the community plan and Planning will
be including it in their.. .in their rewording of all the ordinances.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And the maker of the main motion was Member
Molina?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, and you were the seconder [sic]
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIRO S : Mahalo.
CHAIR BAISA: Do we need to fix something? . . .(short pause). . . Okay, so was it just a
motion? Okay. The motion - the main motion we haven't gotten to yet. It might take us
couple more times. But the motion on the floor is in regards to what David just read.
Are we clear?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, I, I have a question, Madam Chair. Just to ask the
Department because Director Hunt did mention to clarify, you know, rural as not this,
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you know, obscure word, but rural districts. And rural districts as described in, in what?
In zoning, Director?
MR. HUNT: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Okay. Mahalo, Madam Chair
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Are we all clear now and are we ready to vote?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Corp. Counsel, are you comfortable?
MR. HOPPER: Well, I just wanted to mention, I mean at the beginning of the meeting there was
a motion to approve the bills as written.
CHAIR BAISA: Right.
MR. HOPPER: So while it was necessary to do an amendment in the other cases where there
was some things that weren't in the bills, as amended, I mean right now I guess you're
basically taking an action to show that you affirm that a portion of this bill is okay. But
the true main motion is the motion to -CHAIR BAISA: Accept the whole thing
MR. HOPPER: --accept all of these bills which, you know, I assume that's not the intent at this
point?
CHAIR BAISA: No.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: No.
CHAIR BAISA: No, and this is why we are trying to.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . . .(inaudible). . . the motion.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah. I can't use the word main motion so remind me if I do - the motion on
the floor at the moment. Okay. Boy, I tell you, this does get complicated.
All those in favor of the motion please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries with four ayes and Member Hokama who is
excused.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Medeiros and Molina, Vice-Chair Johnson, and
Chair Baisa.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

APPROVE amendment.

CHAIR BAISA: I think at this time while we're on a roll we're going to take a very brief recess
here and we'll come back at twenty minutes after three, please. We have not a whole lot
more time to work on this today. So the Committee is now in recess. . . .(gavel). . .

RECESS:
RECONVENE:

3:08 p.m.
3:21 p.m.

CHAIR BAISA: . . .(change tape, start 5A). . . . . .(gavel). . . The meeting of the Planning
Committee will come back to order. Thank you for the little recess. It was very helpful.
Before we continue and I think I better poll the Members. I understand that many of us
will have to leave at 4:30. Member Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yes. Yes, ma'am. I do have to leave at 4:30 for some other
evening commitments.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. How about you, Member Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Likewise, I need to leave at 4:30. I have some other
commitments.
CHAIR BAISA: And Chair also has a 5:00 meeting in Kula so we will lose quorum after 4:30.
So that gives us a little better than an hour to move along. So Director Hunt, let's go.

MR. HUNT: The next zone that we wanted to discuss was agricultural zone and unlike the rural
zone where there was virtually unanimous support this proposal did receive a lot of
debate, a lot of split debate. The proposed language to that.. .that is in your bills is on
Page, Page 4 of the second bill. The second bill in its title relates to zoning or relating to
zoning. So if you turn to Page 4 of that bill, in the middle, the intent is to say if you are
operating a bona fide, legitimate, true, however you want to call it, a real ag operation,
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then you should be rewarded or allowed to operate a bed and breakfast in conjunction
with that. There's concerns that if we just allow the B&Bs outright, then because of the
profitability and the dollars involved that the.. .it would perhaps help convert ag land to
commercial uses. The Farm Bureaus have expressed concern with that exact scenario I
just outlined. There are State laws that are intended to prevent that also. So it's a
legitimate concern.
We started out with saying, okay, how do we define a bona fide farm and there's different
ways to do that. We proposed $35,000 because that's what we talked about earlier.
That's the requirement for a third dwelling. The public testimony in the Planning
Commissions felt that was too large a number. In conjunction with the Farm Bureau they
came up with smaller numbers and that's what's in your bill now. I believe it's 2,500 if
you're over two acres and 1,000 if you're under two acres.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Members, comments? Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Mr. Director, you mentioned the
initial I guess proposal was 35,000 and then it came down to 2,500. Can I . . .can you give
further explanation how it dropped so drastically?

MR. HUNT: Well, again, the 35,000 was based on existing law. In order to get a third dwelling
in a farm zone, in the agricultural zone, you have to show income of 35,000. So
Department said, well, that's a good starting point, and with most draft bills we realized
there may be revisions, but we said, well, that's.. .it's logical as any. From there, there
was some strong opinions that that was too large a number. There's a number of existing
parcels or lots out in the farm zone that are pre-existing or that were permitted or
subdivided under County subdivision laws that allow a two-acre lot. Some of them were
pre-existing to the two-acre lot provisions. But there's a lot of existing small parcels out
there and a number of those owners expressed concerns how can I . . .how can I make
35,000 on such a small lot. And there's instances where people came forward and said if
you really had a niche market or really intensive use, and so I think there's some
examples, but I think the majority of the people felt that 35 was, was just too large a
number. The Planning Commissions didn't want to eliminate it altogether. They
understood the argument that we need to preserve our farmland for farming.
The way the laws work 'cause we're proposing just a B&B be allowed in the farm zone.
You would still have to get a State special use permit. That's a total separate issue.
We're not.. .we're not suggesting and we don't have the authority to change that. So it
would have to go to a public hearing before the Planning Commission.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.

MR. HUNT: And to be honest, there is a lot of concern that even at this income level it's too
onerous for some of these small lot owners out there. There's a good argument that when
the County zoned agricultural land it was a catchall zoning. There's true agricultural land
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out there, productive ag land, and also just kind of got thrown in there broad brush. And
so there's some argument that perhaps these lands aren't suitable for farming, how can
you.. .how can you put an income test on them and if you are worried about converting ag
land, you shouldn't be worrying about converting nonproductive ag land. So that's the
other argument.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I see. Okay. Thank you. It kind of helps my curiosity as to
why the large drop from the initial 35,000 down to just 20 [sic]. And this, this number
that was arrived at, this was from the industry folks or was this something that the
Department came up with.

MR. HUNT: I believe the Farm Bureau mentioned it initially and then it was massaged a little
with the Planning Commission.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And that's, that's a number that the Farm Bureau can live with
I guess -the 2,500?

MR. HUNT: In talking to the Farm Bureau afterwards they wanted to make it clear it wasn't like
a scientific or a strong recommendation. I think it was just an offer perhaps. Maybe you
want to talk to Warren about that.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: This is one area where, you know, I've read through, and you know,
looked at the arguments for and against and I have to be honest with some of the
applicants that have come forward, which we've actually taken up at Council, I think that
they have proven they've tried to do their best and they've gone through State special use
permit, they've gone through other means. But I'm not saying that agriculture should not
have an opportunity to have bed and breakfast. I believe that some of our farming
operations including Ulupalakua Ranch, Surfing Goat Dairy, even, you know, Alii
Chang's Kula Lavender Farm could be good places to actually do farming operation.
My biggest concern is with what's existing right now on ag land. I think that it's created
upward pressure because the residential uses have been primary to what's been going on
in the ag land. There's been no requirement to implement a farm plan and so the erection
of the second dwelling. I don't agree with that at all because HRS is very clear whatever
structures are approved or whatever structures are on ag land shall be in support of
farming activity on ag land. Well, how can you know if you've got a dwelling that's
going to support agriculture on the property or on that lot unless you've already
implemented the farm plan? And to me, this is one area where I'm all for expediting but
I do not want to cannibalize our farmlands for people to use as residential development.
If they want to have residential development, then I think there's appropriate zoning. If
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90 percent of the people in an area say it's not farmable, then go and get the property
rezoned so that everybody recognizes it's not farmland.

The other concern I have is with water. Now this is not so much maybe on bed and
breakfast but this is a serious concern. For those individuals that do want to do legitimate
farming, where are they going to get the water? I know some people and I just visited
with a gentleman and I'm sure, you know, his swimming pool is very nice. But to me
that's not.. . a swimming pool is not a necessity on a farm - not on the farms I lived on or
grew up in the community in. It just is not part of a farming operation. So this is where I
will say I will draw the line in the sand. I believe that there are appropriate circumstances
for sustaining farming with a bed and breakfast operation or an ecotourism operation, but
to just wholesale throw them in with the rest of the mix, that's one area I'm not willing to
relinquish the Council's authority. Because I think that out of respect for the Farm
Bureau and I guess with what's gone on in the pricing structure of ag lands, I would
really like to at least have these applications come forward to the Council. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any. . .Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. I just would like to get some
clarification. I do have concerns with B&Bs on ag zoned lands but I want to ask the
Department, currently the ordinance doesn't permit it on ag lands. Is that correct?
MR. HUNT: Doesn't permit a B&B so -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : B&B, right.
MR. HUNT: --even if . . . even if they met today's definition of a B&B, it would require a
conditional permit and a State special use permit.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. So the options currently for them to qualify would
be for that special use permits and, and the State permits?
MR. HUNT: Right now it would have to go to Council because there's, there's no other
provision for it.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : I see.
MR. HUNT: What we're suggesting is if it meets the definition of a B&B and it meets an
income test -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Right.
MR. HUNT: --it would still have to go to the Planning Commission for the special use permit
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : I see
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MR. HUNT: It's just that we would remove it from the conditional permit process.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Some of the concerns I have in certain areas in a
very small geographic neighborhood area such as, you know, Lower Keanae and Wailua
Nui, is the potential to change the character of the area and the neighborhoods. Would
this provision require a potential applicant to get permission from neighbors?
MR. HUNT: That's correct. It would be subject to the B&B standards that we've gone through
previously including notification.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIRO S : Okay. Okay
MR. HUNT: There's also a clause, I believe we're proposing it or maybe existing, that you have
to.. .it has to be compatible with the existing character of the neighborhood.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: As, as far as the design of the building and so forth?
MR. ALUETA: That is.
MR. HUNT: The building according to our proposal is the building would have to be existing
already. We don't want somebody speculating and assuming they're going to get a B&B
permit and then build too large a home, almost a mini-hotel or whatever. A lot of
jurisdictions say you have to have the house existing, then you go and get the permit.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. So it requires a house or a building to be existing?
MR. HUNT: Correct

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Now when you say they.. .under the standards they
need to get the permission of the neighbors, that's within a radius of 500 feet?
MR. HUNT: Correct

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And this may not be for your Department. It may be
for Mr. Temya. But as people are allowed to have B&Bs on ag lands whether it's
through special permits, how does it affect the property tax and land values to the
neighbors?
MR. HUNT: You'd have to.. .you'd be better off asking the real property tax people.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Okay.
MR. HUNT: Let, let me go back to your previous comment. The application would require
notice to the neighbors. It doesn't require their permission. The provisions allow a
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per.. .if there's a percentage of people who object, I believe it would get kicked to the
Council.

MR. ALUETA: If you get 30 percent of the people objecting or stating concerns within that 500
feet radius, then the application would be submitted to the Planning Commission for a
public hearing.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see. So the applicant would just need to comply with
providing notices to the neighbors within a 500-foot radius, but as far as responding to
that notice that would be.. .they would have to do that on their own if they want to
file.. .as far as the neighbors sending back that notice that they oppose the applicant?

MR. HUNT: Yeah. They would take action on their part
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Right.

MR. HUNT: We talked about it in previous meetings about reversing that to put the burden on
the applicant to say you have to come in with affirmative responses and the Planning
Department would be open to that kind of idea.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Okay. Thank you, Department. Mahalo, Madam
Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Madam Chair. I want to weigh in on this
protest issue because, you know, when you're.. .when you're sending out notice to people
in 500 feet, you.. .you're most likely giving weight as far as a protest to the people who
are least affected. The people who are going to likely be most affected are the adjacent
property owners. And you know, if you say 30 percent of the people within 500-feet
radius have to protest in order for it to go up to another level of review, then you could
have all those people within that outside, outside radius not send anything in because
they're going to say, well, that's four blocks away from me, I don't really care, it's no big
deal to me. But the people who are most affected, the ones that are their adjacent
neighbors, if they all four protested, it would have no weight at all because the outlying
area in the radius doesn't respond.
So I would like to see a provision that.. .and you know, I don't know how I guess 500
feet works. It's something that we use standard for zoning changes and all that. But of
course, 500 feet in an urban area is going to be a whole lot different - the density of
people involved is going to be a whole lot different than 500 feet in an agricultural area.
And like I said, it's not one size fits all here. So I'd like to see some flexibility in the way
we address the protest issue because to me if you can do your operation in a manner that
doesn't affect your neighbors, that doesn't disrupt the peaceful enjoyment of their
home.. .after all when people buy into a specific zoning district, they buy into that
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district...they should buy into that district with the expectation that there are certain
covenants and protections under the permitted uses of that zoning district. You wouldn't
want to buy in a urban area or residential area, R-1, R-2, R-3, and expect to have
someone operating an auto repair shop next door to you, or you know, doing horse
grooming or something. And I'm not equating that to vacation rentals but there is an
element of this.. .that, that could disturb the peaceful enjoyment of somebody's home.
And you know, we had a letter to the editor today in the paper about somebody saying
that very thing. And there's all kinds of reasons that somebody may not want to have a
vacation operation next to them. You know, they might have small children. They don't
want that constant coming and going. They may have an elderly parent. They may just
want to have a sense of knowing who their neighbors are, having a sense of community
in their neighborhood that they might.. .may not otherwise feel they have if somebody
next door to them is operating as a vacation rental business where your neighbors are new
every two weeks.
So I think we should give weight to the people who live adjacent to the requested permit.
And you've got four neighbors on all sides of your property and if one of them object, it
should go to the Planning Commission for review. If two of them object, then I think it
should be very difficult for that person to get a permit. Because who was there first?
Who's following the permitted uses? The neighbors and I think they should have
primary say in what happens next door to them. So that's my two cents on that, Madam
Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. I have an industry recommendation that we might want
to think about as an alternative and it is a list of the names and addresses of the 20 nearest
owners and lessees of record to the lot on which the proposed B&B is to be located and a
map drawn to scale which clearly identifies the lots and the tax map key numbers of the
lots identified pursuant to this section. They're talking about the 20 nearest owners and
lessees which is kind of close to what you're trying to say, Member Anderson, that those
would be the people most likely affected. Because the 500 feet, the farthest person could
be the one who objects the loudest and the ones next door may not be the ones. So. . .
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right. But, but it...my, my position on
CHAIR BAISA: Yours is, is the neighbors are on what - four sides?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, and, and I don't have any objections to changing it
from 500 feet to the 20 closest neighbors. I think that's probably more practical and
based on a little more common sense. But I still think that the people who are -CHAIR BAISA: The closest.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --the closest should have --
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CHAIR BAISA: The weight
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --the weight. Because they're the ones that are going to
have to live with it, and you know, and you know what that says? That says be a good
neighbor. You know, go and talk to your neighbor and solicit their support and ensure
them that this is not going to disrupt their lives or that, you know, the property manager is
going to be your good neighbor. And you are going to feel that you have a neighbor
because the property manager is going to be on-site and act as your neighbor, not just as a
business operator. So I would like to seek some kind of assurance in that and I'd also
like to see that if there are complaints filed, the first complaint you have to correct it in
writing within a week and if there's a second complaint in a month, within that same
month, then you have got to go to the Planning Commission and ask to get your permit
reinstated. In other words, your permit's revoked within a month and then you got to go
back and get it reinstated. I know that sounds really draconian but you know what that
does? That says you got to be serious about respecting your neighbors from day one.
CHAIR BAISA: I'm going to ask the Planning Director and Corp. Counsel to react to these
suggestions. But you know, I agree this, you know, some of the things that lead to where
we are right now was the allegation that we were wrecking neighborhoods. And if we
allow the neighbors to be the ones to say, yes, this is okay, or no, it isn't the majority of
them, you know, enough of them, then we will be helping with that issue and people will
understand that it's okay because you get to decide whether this happens or not.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Exactly.
CHAIR BAISA: So Planning Director and Corp. Counsel your thoughts?

MR. HUNT: If you're proposing language specific to the agricultural zone, then I think it's
appropriate we discuss that now. If you just want to discuss the notice requirements in
general, I would suggest we.. .for any B&B, I would suggest we take that up separately at
a, at a different time just to keep the subjects clear.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Shall we then put that on our list and we'll go back to the issue of ag.
Okay. Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. Are we still on ag?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes. We are on ag -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: --and we're moving the discussion of notification further on down the list.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Oh
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CHAIR BAISA: We have a long list here. We're not even halfway through.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Okay. So we're not discussing the notification part.
CHAIR BAISA: No. We're talking about ag.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. That's going to be later.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. I just wanted to make one perspective on that and
then, you know, we can stay where we are. But on Member Anderson's description - not
all properties have four neighbors because if you have ag on the ocean, you have the
ocean as one of your neighbors so just so that we're, you know, clear that not all ag lots
have four neighbors.
CHAIR BAISA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Very good. Okay. Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I have a question about how on agricultural land, particularly those
lots that are being condominiumized. How, you know, because you've got people.. . I
guess the principal residence being constructed, then you have a secondary residence.
It's on the TMK which is one TMK. In many cases, they're both getting a homeowner
exemption. They may or may not be doing ag so how do you address that?
MR. HUNT: I don't believe we recognize condominium lots for separate owners. The law says
ownership of lots.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, but if you got ownership of lot, let's say you have one, you
know, because they own the same lot, you know, an undivided interest. Are you going to
then say, well, only one of you can apply for the B&B permit and then whoever is living
in the farm worker dwelling?
MR. HUNT: I would think we would say one vote, one lot, and if you have 16 owners, you
each unless . . .(inaudible). . .
don't get 16 votes, you get 1116~~
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. So if it's condominiumized and there's several condominium
owners or one or two condominium owners on a condominiumized ag lot, what would
happen is you would still say there could only be one B&B on that property?
MR. HUNT: I didn't follow. Are we talking about the provision --
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Well, on agricultural -MR. HUNT: --affecting notification?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --land, you know, and it's condominiumized and what will end up
happening is you've got two different owners on one ag lot having the same TMK
unrelated. The people that are living in the secondary dwelling are not the farm workers.
It's not accessory to farming.
MR. ALUETA: We, we would process that as one...as one lot. We view that as one lot. We do
not consider that two lots from our perspective for the permit process. So only one
person could come in for the bed and breakfast permit and that would have to be the
owner for that unit. And in the case of I guess in the case of the condominium situation
where the second dwelling is not owned by that same person he would be.. . he or she
would be restricted to the bed and breakfast permit within that dwelling that they live in.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. So
MR. ALUETA: Because they don't.. .they have to have the.. .has to be on the same lot and then
all of a sudden you have a change in ownership.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. ALUETA: But that, that's a good question that, you know, there's about a million
scenarios that we're going to have to work through.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and do you have any idea I mean because we don't have
it in front of us, out of the potential bed and breakfast permit applicants that could come
in and conceivably, you know, be on farm land, do you have any idea of how many
applicants you're looking at?
MR. HUNT: I don't have numbers off the top of my head but I would say that from the public
testimony we've heard that there are a number, a large number, of owners on ag land that
are interested in pursuing a B&B or a TVR. That's one of the reasons why it received so
much debate.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. And I guess, Madam Chair, I go back to my same thing
about, you know, I read the Farm Bureau's letter that they don't want to offer incentives
to I guess promote bed and breakfast as an acceptable use on farm land and it should be
very sparingly utilized. Historic properties - I totally understand. Very unique properties
or properties that, you know, I think somebody described that they had a big gulch on
their property and other people that, you know, they can't make a go of it. But it doesn't
mean that because ag land after the ag bill.. . ag zoning bill was adopted it doesn't mean
everybody, you know, should go there and put up housing and then try and comply with
the law and say, oh, well, this isn't good farm land anyway. The whole purpose of the ag

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

July 1,2008

zoning bill was to actually try and keep the farming community on the land. So I still
believe that this particular component it needs some type of Council review. That's just
my personal opinion. The other stuff, I'm fine. But this is one where I just believe that,
you know, if we're addressing the majority of these B&B issues, I would still like to keep
this one at least coming to the Council. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: I'm trying to recall the testimony that we received from the Farm Bureau and if
I remember correctly what was said 'cause I was very interested in knowing what they
had to say. They said they did not have an objection to bed and breakfast as long as it
was in conjunction with bona fide farming. Now I think where we run into trouble with
this whole thing with ag is bona fide farming. And we all know that we have issues with
bona fide farming and what constitutes that. And we have a bigger problem and it is in,
you know, some of the lots that are the two-acre lots that really are not suitable for
farming and yet they are on ag land or ag land that's ag zoned. And I think at some point
we have to deal with that. Members, any...any more discussion of this? This is a tough
one.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah, it is
CHAIR BAISA: It's a tough one but then you know there are two sides to this. We've had
many testifiers in the process come and tell us about their farm efforts and what they're
trying to do and how critical the operation of their vacation rental whether it's a B&B or
straight TVR, whatever it is they are doing, is to their success at being able to keep their
farms going. In fact, I have sat in on a couple of permits that we've approved to allow
people to continue to do this kind of work so that they can keep their farm. So it's, it's
not an easy one. Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I'll just make a motion to amend the bed and breakfast homes
permitted under Chapter 19.64 to still require a , ..would it be a conditional use permit by
the County Council.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion to amend the ordinance to still require a conditional permit
by the Council and of course we know that is in addition with the SUP which is also
required. So Corp. Counsel or Director Hunt? . . .(change tape, start 5B). . . Who wants
to go first? Director Hunt?
MR. HUNT: The way the bills are orchestrated is we're proposing to add this to the ag zone. So
if you don't support that, you could merely just not adopt that proposal. You don't have
to affirmatively insert language somewhere.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Madam Chair, then what I would do I guess based on the comments
made by Director Hunt, what we would be doing is just utilizing the current process for
conditional use permit. Is that what you're saying, Mr. Hunt?
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MR. HUNT: If you don't adopt our provision, it would fall back to the existing provisions.
There could be discussion about an alternative provision.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: See, Madam Chair, where, where I, you know, have a little bit of a
problem is that I don't mind some of the language that's been inserted that we've already
worked on that we're looking at criteria standards. I don't mind that. But I would still
like to have some review by the County Council of this one aspect of this particular
ordinance. So it would be technically amending what the current law is because it would
be hopefully giving greater criteria to the Department.
MR. HUNT: Don't forget that regardless of.. .if you adopt this provision or not, it would have to
go to the Planning Commission. So let me.. .let me rephrase that. If you adopted our
provision, our suggestion, it would still go to the Planning Commission. So all we're
suggesting is that it drops down from Council review to Planning Commission review
and that's the theme you're going to hear from us time and time again. I don't mean to
be disrespectful but the Council should not be reviewing permits on a, on a site specific
basis. Your job is legislative. Create legislature that is clear and specific and then let the
Executive Branch administer that.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. And, and that's where my problem comes in, Madam Chair,
because I don't agree. We've not had an opportunity to address the ag zoning ordinance
and the amendments and some of the changes that need to be made before I could ever
consider this. There are I believe some legislative fixes that need to be made to be very
clear and specific about when the implementation of the farm plan comes in, what
constitutes a definition of agriculture, what is a legitimate farming activity. Those things
need to be fixed. So in the interim my position is if it's not fixed, I'm not going
to.. .there's no legislative guideline for them to do anything different than what's being
done right now. So I say we need to fix that then we can come and revisit this.
MR. ALUETA: If I may? Oh. . .
MR. HUNT: As I understand it, you'd be willing to consider legislative fixes so then you would
be comfortable delegating down to the Planning Commission?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I would if the legislative direction was in there that was very clear of
about when the farm plan was to be implemented, you know, all the things that we have
in another bill that is currently in on our agenda, but you know, we haven't gotten to it
yet.
MR. HUNT: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: So at some point in time I would be willing to revisit this, but not at
this point in time.
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MR. HUNT: Could, could I have Joe comment? I've been stifling him for the last minute. . . .
(laughter). . .
CHAIR BAISA: Go ahead, Joe.

MR. ALUETA: Thank you. So from what I'm hearing you, Councilmember Johnson, is that
you're uncomfortable with the way the agricultural lands are being administered now and
you're not willing to grant additional entitlements of a bed and breakfast until those other
items are addressed?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Exactly

MR. ALUETA: Okay. In the meantime, I would with regards to your motion.. . I would.. . our
Department still supports bed and breakfasts with regards to if they're located within a
National-registered or, and State-registered historic structure or site or historic structure.
We do have a few examples of either plantation or from plantation era especially along
Baldwin Avenue that is located within the agricultural district and could qualify as a
National and State historic structure and we feel those types of buildings should be
granted the ability to do a bed and breakfast in those buildings to help supplement the
restoration and maintenance of those important structures to Hawaii's history. And so
given those we would like you to possibly just to delete Subsection A if that's what
you're aiming for. That way the only type of bed and breakfast that would be allowed
within the agricultural district would be those that are in structures located within and you
could be more specific - structures, structures located within the State or National
registered historic places.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and that, that's a very good suggestion. Would the.. .the
other thing that I would like to find out from you is if HRS 205 on those historic
structures is still a requirement for compliance, you know, with State law?

MR. ALUETA: Yes. This would just alleviate the conditional permit that is required within the
County agricultural district. The State agricultural sub . . . agricultural lands are still
subject to 205 and so the.. .and we would process a permit for that through 205-6. But if
you look in the State historic agricultural district, it does talk about as restoration of
historic structures. But we would probably still process as a State special use permit. But
one of the justifications for granting that unusual and reasonable use is that the State law
already allows for the restoration of historic structures.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and Madam Chair, I would feel comfortable with that because
most of those applications that have come forward in order to conserve the property and
make it I guess able to be preserved and enjoyed by members of the public have been
historic properties and we've approved those at the Council. So I don't have as much
problem with that. I'd be willing to move that section forward.
CHAIR BAISA: So are you amending your motion?
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Well, you know, it's a question of whether or not I even needed to
make according to Mr. Hopper whether I need to just withdraw my motion altogether and
remake another motion. So I would ask either Staff or Mr. Hopper -CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hopper
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --to assist me as to what I should be moving towards
MR. HOPPER: Well, the motion originally was to I think still require a conditional use permit
which is odd because it's, it's.. .the conditional use permit law doesn't mention anything
about TVRs and bed and breakfast on ag land. So that's not really existing in the Code as
it is.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh.
MR. HOPPER: It's been sort of interpreted that way but I think your, your motion would be to
delete Subsection A. That would essentially require the only way you could arguably do
it would be through a conditional use permit. And I say arguably because it's still sort of
debatable whether or not a conditional use permit in, in that situation would be
appropriate. However, as far as parliamentary procedures are concerned I mean your
Chairperson would be I think the one to advise on that whether you would withdraw your
motion or perhaps even amend the motion to just state that, you know, Subsection A is
being deleted, the rest is being retained.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Chair would request that you withdraw your motion.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. I, I withdraw my motion and I will restate -CHAIR BAISA: Start over
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --the motion to delete Subsection A under No. 12.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second for discussion.
CHAIR BAISA: Alright. Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. And all that would survive of that is the I guess the B would
now become A because it would address the buildings, even though they're on ag land
located in sites listed on the State or National Register of Historic Places, and as stated by
Mr. Alueta that is one of the requirements I believe under the State's special use permit.
And I know that that is something that is very important and I really think that if people
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are trying to preserve the rural character and particularly some of those structures, I think
it's important for us to try and do that. So I would be supportive of that.
CHAIR BAISA: Any more comments on this, Members? Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. I just want to ask the Department
because I know, you know, pretty much what State and National Register of Historic
Places or structures are. But can these structures or places be owned privately?
MR. HUNT: Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Or publicly? Both?
MR. HUNT: Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And so if we allow it in the structures, there's no
restrictions on revenue as far as these historic structures would gain from having B&Bs in
them?
MR. HUNT: There's no, no suggested language regarding revenues.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see. Okay. Okay. Thank you, Department. Mahalo,
Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Chair has a question. If we strike A and someone wanted to do that, would
they have any way to do that?
MR. HUNT: They could conceivably acquire a conditional permit along with the State special
use permit.

CHAIR BAISA: Well, in listening to what Mr. Hopper's comments were now I'm a little
confused.
MR. HOPPER: Okay. You're deleting sub...the intention is to keep historical district permits
permitted.

CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
MR. HOPPER: And on ag land you can do historical district permit. But if you weren't a
historical district on ag land, then you could not operate a B&B on ag land. You could
operate a B&B if you are on a , ..if you were located in a site listed on the State or
National Register of Historic Places on ag land.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Right.
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MR. HOPPER: And then otherwise you could not operate a B&B on ag land. So it should state
I believe, "bed and breakfast homes permitted under Chapter 19.64 of this Code that are",
and then basically go right to B. You know, I guess you could even strike B. It would
simply state, "that are located in sites listed on the State or National Register of Historic
Places". The rest I mean.. .you would not have to be.. .that, that would be your only
qualification for doing a bed and breakfast on ag land. You would not have to comply
with these other income sections and that's actually still consistent with what's being
proposed because if you were in a historical place, you would not have to, as it's
currently shown, prove that you're being operated consistent with a bona fide agricultural
operation. You would, of course, still have to show that you're entitled to a State special
use permit and to do that you need to show that your operation is in furtherance of the
purposes of the ag loss, which is, is frankly a difficult thing to show in connection with a
bed and breakfast on ag land. But there are still arguments to be made and have been
made. So I mean that, that I thought was the purpose of your motion was to basically
restrict B&Bs on ag land to state things.. .properties located in the historical, you know,
historic places.
As far conditional use permits that's something you'll have to get to later on. Currently,
they're being proposed to be completely eliminated, which if they are eliminated for
TVRs, there would be no way for anybody to do a TVR or a B&B on ag land. But that
depends on what you decide to do when you get to the, the conditional use permits and
those are separate issues and there's a lot of discussion to be had there.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. I wanted it to be very clear what the impact of this is
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: And Madam Chair, I think that Mr. Hopper's made a very good
suggestion in terms of wordsmithing. So, you know, my amendment basically it would
be the same thing, but it just would be not having a Section A or B. It just would be one
sentence. And then I believe the appropriate place to have the discussion about
agriculture land is when we do get to the conditional use permits to find some way to
address that issue.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Second, do you understand the changes we're making? Members, any
more discussion on this issue? If not, are we ready for the question? All those in favor
say aye.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Aye.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed? The Chair will mark it three ayes and one no. The Chair votes no.
The motion carries.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Medeiros and Molina, and Vice-Chair Johnson.

NOES:

Chair Baisa.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

APPROVE amendment.

CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Moving on.

MR. HUNT: We've got several other big ticket items to address. One would be the caps. There
was also discussion about the B-CT zone. I suppose we could take that up now if that's
appropriate. I'm going to ask Joe to help us out on that.
CHAIR BAISA: Alright. Mr. Alueta, you're on.

MR. ALUETA: Okay. One of the I guess the carrot and stick method that the Department had
originally proposed which was that we were trying to constrain the location of transient
vacation rentals by eliminating the conditional permit process but expanding where we
would allow them to be allowed outright. One of the areas that we, we thought would be
an appropriate location would be in the commercial cores of. ..some of the commercial
core, which is the country town business district, B-1, B-2, and B-3. We felt because
transient vacation rentals is basically a commercial operation and we would rather have
the tourist compete with the commercial renters rather than the local housing renters, we
felt it was better to stick them into the commercial core. At the same time and another
reason that we, we used the commercial core and business district for tourism
accommodations is that prior to 1989 motels were allowed within the business district.
And so...and one of the reasons that it was taken out back in '89, '91 when they removed
that from the business district for allowing motels was the size and scale. Some of you
may.. . I believe it's the Maui Isana [sic] now out on Lipoa Street. That was actually B-3
and that was the last hotel ever built within the commercial business district. And the
main objection again was the scale and at the time was the spread of tourism outside of
the destination resort areas.
We feel that we have experimented with using a small-scale transient accommodations
within the commercial cores and they've been successfbl primarily in the
Wailuku-Kahului community plan. It calls for it within Wailuku and we have allowed
for it in the Wailuku Redevelopment Area. And so you have mini, small-scale
accommodations primarily the.. .you have the North Shore Hostel, the Banana Bungalow,
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and there's also a few others that are located that have been very successful in fitting in
with the community and servicing a select group, group of clientele. We felt that the
same situation could occur in some of the other commercial cores but we would limit
them to no more than 20 rooms at the maximum. It doesn't mean that everybody's going
to build a 20-room Motel 6. For one thing, I don't think Motel 6 would ever try such a
small size of an inn operation, but I think in the areas of Paia and Makawao, some of
those commercial areas and even in downtown Kahului, such a small inn type of location
could be successfbl and could accommodate some of special tourism needs within those
areas. And they could fit.. .and it goes along I guess you could say new urbanism where
you have more residential and putting more residential or tourist within your commercial
core so they can pretty much walk to many of the services that are in their areas. But
again, we did have some objections from the Main Street Association primarily with
regards to the country town district.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, comments? Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. While I can appreciate the
Department, you know, considering the B-CT inclusion, for me as a lifelong resident of
Makawao and having attended several community meetings recently, there's just a lot of
objections to having a , ..the potential of a 20-room inn right in the heart of town. So at
this point I cannot support the inclusion of the B-CT for places like Makawao, the
historical.. .the historic country towns if you will. Whereas, I guess over time it's been
accepted in places like Wailuku, which is also a historic town. But I guess when you
look at Makawao, it's a very unique town. You have, you know, narrow roads and I
think even though it's changed over the years I think people still appreciate keeping it as
rural and country as possible. So I, I think for my, my own perspective, a 20-room inn I
don't think would be a , ..or the potential of that would be a good fit for the town. So
that's primarily one of my reasons for objecting to the inclusion of B-CT. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Member Molina. Members? Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I have a question of Mr. Alueta. When, when we look at like
livelwork situation which also I believe that's allowed in business-country town or is that
not?

MR. ALUETA: Yes, it is.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: It is.

MR. ALUETA: You've . . .(inaudible). . . that recently.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: You know, I, I think of I guess more living and working
accommodations as being available and I think that dovetailing off what Member
Anderson was speaking about earlier where you're looking at a local population, you're
looking at providing opportunities. I would rather leave that kind of option available
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where the person could live and work and rather than.. . I mean we've got visitors that if
we're now moving into these other areas, I think that's one place that I would--I agree
with Member Molina--just keep it rural. I can ...I grew up in a community where we had
a lot of these. You know, I guess it was in rural areas where sometimes out in the middle
of nowhere you'd have a no-tell motel and it was just.. .it just kind of looked odd. So I
think of that in some of our small towns and some of our historic character, and you
know, not that visitors aren't.. . 'cause a lot of them are very respecthl, but then you
always have the other guys that if let's say there was a person living in a business-country
town and they had to get up and open their shop early in the morning and then you've got
the guys partying next door. I don't know if that's so, you know, good because I would
like to promote more of the livelwork and I wouldn't really want to see a lot of the guys,
you know, that might be in these motel areas partying to kind of destroy that quiet, you
know, and that ambiance that you might otherwise enjoy if you were one of the guys that
had.. .let's say a bakery, for example. They have to get up early enough so I'm inclined
not to go for the business-country town. I know Ms. Perreira raised other issues but I
don't have a problem with some of the other areas but this is one that for whatever reason
just, you know, we keep visitors in other areas. Thank you.

MR. ALUETA: So noted. I just. . .
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah.

MR. ALUETA: We were trying to put it out but
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Right.

MR. ALUETA: So we'll leave the partying to the . . .to the residential areas so that . . .
(laughter). . .
CHAIR BAISA: Any additional comments in regards to this particular item? Joe, can you point
out to me where this is in this ordinance?

MR. ALUETA: We're looking at ordinance Section 19.15, the first page of the permitted uses.
So it's a bill, again, a bill to.. .for an ordinance to amend Title 19, Maui County Code,
relating to permitted uses and it would be Section 1, 19.15.020, and that's the B-CT. And
then where we have listed. . .
CHAIR BAISA: It's in the bill No. 1 or 2?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Two.

MR. HUNT: Three.
CHAIRBAISA: It's in two.
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MR. ALUETA: Bill No. 3, I guess.
CHAIR BAISA: Bill No. 3.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Permitted uses.

MR. ALUETA: And if you go to Page 2 of that -CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
MR. ALUETA: --Bill 3, you'll see Line 23, -CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Okay.
MR. ALUETA: --transient vacation rentals up to 20 rooms
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. That's the confusion. I thought we were kind of sticking with the.. . -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Bill 2.
CHAIR BAISA: --with Bill 2. Okay. Got it. Doesn't matter. Now or later.

MR. ALUETA: Okay. So what, what.. .I'm sorry, what's your.. .that was the explanation as to
what we were trying to do and I guess you're.. .there's an objection to that. So. . .
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Do you want a motion to eliminate that from that bill even though
it's a different bill? Do you want to just deal with it now?
CHAIR BAISA: Want to deal with it now? Let's deal with it so we don't have to revisit it.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: May I have that motion then?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Madam Chair, I move to eliminate No. 23 from. . .
CHAIR BAISA: Member Johnson, hold on a second.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
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CHAIR BAISA: I need to consult with Staff.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.

(Note: Short pause.)
CHAIR BAISA: On the advice of our Staff we will wait. We will make note and we will wait
until the appropriate time so. . .
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: And Madam Chair, I thank you for that because after I thought about
it I thought, oops, we're only on Bill No. 2.
CHAIR BAISA: Right.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: There is no main motion on Bill No. 3
CHAIR BAISA: I was looking all over in Bill 2 and I couldn't find it. I said I think this is 3.
But anyway, good discussion and certainly a good use of time. We know what we got
now. Okay. Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. I just wanted to add that, you
know, for Hana, our concern, even though we welcome economic opportunities and more
employment, we also recognize that our major employer is Hotel Hana Maui, and you
know, something like this can jeopardize that business and that employment for our
community. They're the economic engine for our community and so we would be
concerned with 20 rooms. A long time ago we had, before anything was called TVRs or
B&Bs, we did have small operations in Hana. We had a six-room hotel and a four-room
motel and that fit in well with the community. But to try to visualize a 20-room, you
know, inn in Hana would be difficult to realize. Just I think it would change the character
of the area and so I just wanted to raise that as a perspective we take on that particular
suggestion. Mahalo, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Chair would like to just try and at least get a reading on
one more issue before we end the day today. Mr. Hunt, let's talk about resident
managers.

MR. HUNT: As I understand it the, the Council's wish is to have the permit in the owner's
name -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.

MR. HUNT: --and so from our perspective we don't understand how you could . . . if you
eliminated the lessee, why would you replace that with a manager?
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CHAIR BAISA: The, the thinking that I'm hearing is that the permit would be in the owner's
name, however, the owner could then hire a person or a resident manager to live on the
property and be responsible. That's the thinking.
MR. HUNT: I guess what we're wondering is what's the.. .what's the benefit of a manager over
a lessee that the existing ordinance already had that provision except it was the lessee.
Council apparently has, and you can change your mind, but the Council apparently has
said the permit should just be in the owner's name.
CHAIR BAISA: I don't think anybody has the problem with the permit being in the owner's
name. It is who actually has to live there. Could it be a resident manager living there
instead of the owner on the owner's behalfl
MR. ALUETA: No, Madam Chair. The permit is issued to the operator. It is.. .if you.. .you've
changed it so that it's only an owner can be -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah.
MR. ALUETA: --the permit operator, holder and operator, and they have to live on the property.
So only an operator - so it's basically we issue the permit to the operator and you
restricted the only person that can get that permit is to be the owner. So therefore, you've
limited bed and breakfast operations to owner-operator only. And the operator,
obviously, to operate a bed and breakfast you have to live on-site. There is no.. .there is
no manager. There is no lessee. There's nothing. There's just owner-operator on the
property.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Thank you, Madam Chair. Mr. Alueta, just for some
clarification, is there currently any type of mechanism where.. .like what if you have an
owner who's, for example, a senior citizen, you know, 89 years young, would maybe
have a difficult time managing property I mean and they couldn't hire a manger to assist
them or . . .
MR. ALUETA: You wouldn't op...you wouldn't apply for a bed and breakfast permit.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Well, yeah.
MR. ALUETA: But if you . . . if you're the owner or part-owner I mean maybe you . . . if
you're.. .in that worse case scenario where you're in. . .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Or someone with special needs, for example, as an owner?
MR. ALUETA: You would not apply for a bed and breakfast. If you cannot operate a bed and
breakfast, why would.. .you would not apply for that permit. Right now you're limiting it

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

July 1,2008

to the owner-operator. The permit is issued only to the operator and you limit it to only
the owner applying for a bed and breakfast permit. So therefore, you've eliminated a
lessee or a manager in this case.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Right.
MR. ALUETA: And so if a , ..in the other cases that we talked about if the owner got sick and
needed to go for medical treatment, we can take.. .deal with that with Administrative
Rules. The other example was what if the owner want.. . .or the owner-operator wants to
go on vacation. My solution was he doesn't book it for two weeks while he goes on
vacation. And so...and then we've also talked with the B&B people about they, they
want to sell the home to someone and that person is going to apply for a bed and
breakfast permit but they want to train under that, and we were going to set up
Administrative Rules in which for a period . . . a training period the existing
owner-operator would train someone to take over while they went through and applied
for a B&B permit and they would subsequently swap out permits basically in the
transaction of selling the home. But right now because the original intent of bed and
breakfast operations was to allow for local, long-term residents to tap into the economic
benefits of tourism without losing the home entirely to the tourism industry, that's why it
was originally.. . I mean that's why the original intent was you had to live in the house.
That was the original purpose. Now according to your amendments you've allowed them
to now use the ohana unit or live in the ohana unit and as part of that . . .(change tape,
start 6A). . . expansion to the ohana unit or second dwelling you've restricted.. .you've
eliminated the potential for speculation by eliminating the lessee or even a manager--at
least that's what we heard--and so that only, only all bed and breakfast applications and
permits could only be issued to owner operators.
MR. HUNT: I, I would add a little bit. As I understand it, your.. .the motion this morning by
Member Johnson was to adopt the revised definition on Page 2 of our memo. That
requires the owner to live on-site. Now, that doesn't preclude the owner from hiring a
manager to assist them. It's just silent and there's no problem there. So if somebody is,
is getting older and they need some help. But I think the intent of the discussion earlier
and I believe it started with Riki -COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Right.
MR. HUNT: --and then it kind of was to.. .was to focus the B&Bs on, on the owner of the
property. So we don't want to then allow a manager to come in and the owner not to be
on-site. It would defeat the purpose of the original intent. Now if that's what Council
wants to do, that's fine, but that's not what.. .that's not the road you're going down right
now.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, I guess this morning from my understanding the permit
was just to be put in the owner's name and not the lessee to eliminate that prospect.
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CHAIR BAISA: I think I was sleeping at the switch because I got owner but I didn't get
owner-operator. I missed that.
MR. ALUETA: Yeah, yeah.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes?
MR. HOPPER: Yeah, the language you just agreed on states that it must be occupied by the
owner-proprietor - one of the two dwellings. It's the language you just passed. So that's
with.. .the owner has to hold the permit and has to occupy one of the dwellings.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Right.
MR. HOPPER: That's considered on a full-time basis I believe.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Madam Chair, I guess this sort of -CHAIR BAISA: It's a good. . .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --clouds things a little bit but I appreciate that clarity that's
been added by the Department.
MR. ALUETA: I mean I could be wrong. That's the way I . . .but I mean are you.. .we're going
to have an internal discussion is how we're going to 'minister this because the way I
understood the, the change is that we would administer it by having owner-operator.
Now I'm just only one person here. I'll defer to Corp. Counsel.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Subject to interpretation.
MR. ALUETA: Subject to interpretation how this is all going to play out.
MR. HOPPER: Stating that.. . I mean it's going to play out as the rule.. .the rule states.
MR. ALUETA: So, so Mike.. . I . ..so based on the way the amendments was adopted, right,
could someone as you stated, you could have an owner live in the ohana unit and he
would be the permit holder and he would hire a manager to potentially either live in the
ohana unit with him or her or live in the house to run the bed and breakfast. Is that how?
MR. HOPPER: Well, you could specify further in the.. .in the.. .in your ordinance but right now
it requires.. . I mean I thought that the basic concern was that the, the owner has to occupy
the dwelling and hold the permit. However, if the owner wants to contract out, I think the
problem with resident manager or the concern with that was that there would be.. .that the
entire function of operating the B&B would be contracted out to someone in there. The
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owner of the property would not have to reside on-site. I believe once the owner is
on-site that owner can contract out with other people, for example, to mow the lawn, to,
to clean the units -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Right
MR. HOPPER: --and, and, and including maybe sort of as, you know, a manager to assist. But
that owner needs to reside on the property and be primarily responsible for the
administration of the bed and breakfast as I understand it.
MR. ALUETA: Okay
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Yeah, just so I could follow-up. So basically, the
owner.. . I guess what we did was the owner has to live on property but it, it's silent where
the owner could hire somebody to come and assist and manage the property and that, that
manager would not have to live on property if I'm understanding this correct.
MR. HUNT: As right now, the language is silent on that so we.. . I don't think it would be
prohibited.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Wouldn't prohibit them.
MR. HUNT: But again, the language that the Council adopted says, the owner owns the permit
only and the owner has to live on-site full-time.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
MR. HUNT: So that doesn't preclude hiring a manger.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Member Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Alright. Thank you. That adds more clarity
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and I think actually the discussion is good because what
it does is it...there would be and I think with the scenario that we're discussing right
now, if you ask...maybe you can afford to pay the person a big wage, but you need
somebody there to assist you. As Member Molina stated, hey, look, you know, I'm
getting older or I'm just recovering from surgery, we have one of our B&B units as part
of your salary. I don't see any problem with that person, you know, living in that unit. I
mean not in the owner's unit. I'm saying the owner would still live on property but one
of the units that might be in the main dwelling, for example. I don't see a problem with
that. Do.. . should we clarify that, Mr. Hopper?
MR. HOPPER: No, and I don't.. . I don't think that's necessary.
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. HOPPER: But I just think as far as to avoid a loophole it needs to be understood that if, if
the owner ceases to reside on that property and decides that, oh, my manager will just
watch things for me. That owner, absence some sort of exceptions in the Administrative
Rules for immediate emergencies or something, would not be permitted to.. .once they
cease residing on that property or occupying that dwelling, then that B&B operation must
cease.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Right. And that's my understanding too. I don't have any problem,
Madam Chair, with providing a living opportunity for somebody because even on some
of our ag lands that are legitimately farmed, part of the incentive for the farming worker
is to have that roof over their head. I mean that.. .you're going back to plantation days.
But the, the other thing as far as the resident manager, I think that because we haven't
gotten into the TVR discussion yet or the conditional use permit, I, I think that's where I
would like to differentiate, you know, that particular discussion and maybe open the door
for a resident manager if you have a transient vacation rental operation. Something of
that sort. So anyway, Madam Chair, I have no problem. I just had one question or I, I
guess it's -CHAIR BAISA: Three minutes.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --where we're gonna go from here.
CHAIR BAISA: Two minutes.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I need to find out if the items, many of which have been raised by
members of, you know, the community who have testified and some of them we said
we're going to get back to. Do you want us to put those amendments in written form that
we want to go and add in or...how do we proceed?
CHAIR BAISA: I need to ask Corp. Counsel how we should proceed -MR. HOPPER: Could you explain.
CHAIR BAISA: --handling amendments.
MR. HOPPER: Could you explain again what amendments you are speaking ofl
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. Let's say the amendments that.. .about Molokai, for example.
That was one part. Then you've got I think the issues that were raised about the House
Rules. You know, which is the part of the recommendation in the June 27th letter
from.. . I guess there were two amendments that were made by Ms. Jocelyn Perreira. So
there's small types of things so I just wanted to know at what point do we address that.
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MR. HOPPER: Well, I would.. .I would state whenever your Chair would like to take them up.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. . . .(chuckles). . .
MR. HOPPER: As far as putting them in, I believe if you've got a motion, there's a variety of
ways you can do things. If you've got an extensive, very detailed bill, you can discuss
the changes and if it looks like there's a consensus, we can go and redraft and then have
you adopt the whole bill by motion. You could also then at the very beginning of the
meetings, as you've been doing, have a motion to adopt the entire bill and anything that's
different than the text that's up there once that motion is made needs to be added as an
amendment.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. HOPPER: There's pros and cons to each, each method. Council Rules may require one
method be preferred over the other. That's for your Chairperson to determine.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. And, and Madam Chair, that's fine. I have no problem
whatever your direction is that you want to go. But the other thing I don't want to lose
sight of some of the things like the section that would be added in referring specifically to
in accordance with the community plan. I think the Planning Director had mentioned that
he thought it would be better to address that. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Chair will send out a memo in this.. .in regard to this
and how we'll handle amendments. We will have some time because our next Planning
Committee meeting is a way off.
I'd like to thank everybody who came today. Thank everybody for their attention, their
input, thank the Staff, and especially my Committee Members for yeoman's job done
today. Very, very difficult decisions have to be made. So again, mahalo everybody for
your time and for all your input and this meeting is adjourned. . . .(gavel). . .
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